Guide to the Beecher Family Papers

MS 71



compiled by Marie Caskey and the staff of Manuscripts and Archives

May 1972

Yale University Library
P.O. Box 208240
New Haven, CT 06520-8240
(203) 432-1735
(203) 432-7441
beinecke.library@yale.edu
http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

Table of Contents

Collection Overview	
Requesting Instructions	3
Administrative Information	4
Immediate Source of Acquisition	4
Conditions Governing Access	4
Conditions Governing Use	4
Preferred Citation	4
Existence and Location of Copies	4
Related Materials	
Scope and Contents	4
Arrangement	6
Collection Contents	7
Series I: Correspondence, 1806-1818, 1822-1849, (1850-1930), 1931-1948, 1964	7
Series II: Writings, Speeches, and Research Materials, 1839-1945	92
Series III: Diaries, Journals, & Notebooks, 1831-1939	
Series IV: Subject File, 1706-1818, 1830-1948	
Series V: Photographs, 1833-19-	134
Series VI: Special Files, 1795-1817, 1847-1950	138
Accession 2011-M-073: Additional Material, 1868-1930	142
Accession 19ND-M-016: Additional Material, Circa 1931-1945	143
Accession 2017-M-0004: Additional material, 1875	145
Accession 2019-M-0061: Additional material, 1871	146
Appendix I: List of Indian Correspondents	147
Selected Search Terms	149

Collection Overview

REPOSITORY: Manuscripts and Archives

Yale University Library

P.O. Box 208240

New Haven, CT 06520-8240

(203) 432-1735 (203) 432-7441

beinecke.library@yale.edu

http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

CALL NUMBER: MS 71

CREATOR: Beecher family

TITLE: Beecher Family Papers

DATES: 1704-1964

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 72.88 linear feet (139 boxes)

LANGUAGE: English

SUMMARY: Correspondence, writings, speeches, diaries, clippings, printed matter,

sermons, and other papers of two centuries of Beecher family members. The papers relate principally to Henry Ward Beecher (1813-1887), popular 19th century clergyman and orator, and members of his family. Among those represented are his father, the Reverend Lyman Beecher (1775-1863), clergyman; his brothers, Edward Beecher (1803-1895), educator and antislavery leader, and Thomas Kinnicut Beecher (1824-1900) and Charles Beecher (1815-1900), both clergyman and antislavery activist; and his sisters, Harriett Elizabeth (Beecher) Stowe (1811-1896), author, Catherine Esther Beecher (1800-1878), pioneer educator and writer on 'domestic economy,' and Isabella Homes (Beecher) Hooker (1822-1907), well-known suffragist. Also included are papers relating to the Scoville family (mainly Annie Beecher Scoville, 1866-1953, teacher and lecturer), as well as other related families. The papers cover an extremely wide range of cultural, political, social, and religious issues and topics of 19th and early 20th century America and include correspondence from a large number of well-known men and women.

The papers were previously known as the Beecher-Scoville Family Papers.

ONLINE FINDING AID: To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: https://

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.0071

Requesting Instructions

To request items from this collection for use in the Manuscripts and Archives reading room, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.0071.

To order reproductions from this collection, please go to http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/ ifr copy order.html. The information you will need to submit an order includes: the collection call number, collection title, series or accession number, box number, and folder number or name.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box folder

Administrative Information

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Gift of Annie Beecher Scoville, 1950; gift of First Congregational Church, Topeka, Kansas, 1987; gift of A. James Crawford, 1998; transfer from the Yale film study center, 1999; transfer from the Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library, 2011; and transferred from the Valentine Museum, Richmond, Virginia, 2019.

Conditions Governing Access

The materials are open for research.

Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services information on the Manuscripts and Archives web site.

Conditions Governing Use

Copyright status for collection materials is unknown, though much of the material in this collection is likely in the public domain. Transmission or reproduction of materials protected by U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S.C.) beyond that allowed by fair use requires the written permission of the copyright owners. Works not in the public domain cannot be commercially exploited without permission of the copyright owners. Responsibility for any use rests exclusively with the user.

Preferred Citation

Beecher Family Papers (MS 71). Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library.

Existence and Location of Copies

Correspondence and manuscripts of Edward Beecher also available on microfilm (249 frames on 1 reel, 35mm.) from Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library, at cost. Order no. HM15.

Correspondence of Harriet Beecher Stowe also available on microfilm (200 frames on 1 reel, 35mm.) from Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library, at cost. Order no. HM63.

Related Materials

Related material: Scoville Family Papers (MS 2045).

Scope and Contents

The Beecher Family Papers contains manuscripts, printed materials, photographs, and memorabilia. These cover a time span of roughly two centuries, from the middle of the eighteenth century to the death of Henry Ward Beecher's granddaughter, Annie Howard Scoville (later known as Annie Beecher Scoville and

so called in this collection) in 1953. Miss Scoville was the principal collector, with Lyman Beecher Stowe, of these papers.

The bulk of the material deals with the Rev. Henry Ward Beecher, his family life, and his career. This includes his correspondence, sermons, travel accounts, diaries and notebooks, newspaper clippings, and accounts. Most of the correspondence falls within Beecher's lifetime and immediately afterward, although there is a small amount of correspondence preceding his birth in 1813. The correspondence is largely personal, but there are also letters to and from prominent contemporary clergymen. For the sake of convenience, Henry Ward Beecher's correspondence has been separated from the rest. Others for whom there is correspondence include: Eunice White (Bullard) Beecher (his wife); Beecher Family (his parents, brothers, and sisters); Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville (his daughter); the Rev. Samuel Scoville (his son-in-law and an influential clergyman); and Annie Beecher Scoville. There is an extensive file of material on Indians, which includes some papers of the Women's National Indian Association. Scholars working on the life of Henry Ward Beecher will find pertinent letters in the correspondence of his family, as well as in some of the other files.

The Beechers were descended from John Beecher, a follower of John Davenport and, with him, one of the original settlers of New Haven colony. The correspondence in this collection begins with the correspondence of the Rev. Lyman Beecher (1775-1863) and includes some correspondence between the members of his first wife's family (see Foote Family papers in this collection). Beecher was a prominent clergyman, who rose to fame through his temperance activities, his pronouncement against duelling, his anti-Catholic tract, and his nationally known pulpit oratory. He married three times and fathered thirteen children, eleven of whom survived to adulthood. It was said, only half in jest, that he was the father of more brains than any man in America.

One of the most famous of his offspring was his eight child and fourth son, Henry Ward, a noted preacher, orator, and popular spokesman on the varied issues of the day. He was born in Litchfield, Connecticut, on June 24, 1813. He graduated from Amherst College in 1834; from there he went to Lane Seminary, of which his father was president. In 1837 he married Eunice Bullard, by whom he had ten children. Four of these lived to maturity: Harriet Eliza (Beecher) (1838-1911), Henry Barton (1841-?), William Constantine (1849-1928), and Herbert Foote (1854-1925). Ordained in Cincinnati in 1838, Beecher first held pastorates in Indiana, then a rude Western state, before going to Brooklyn, N.Y., where he was called to the pastorate of Plymouth Church in 1847 (later Plymouth Church of the Pilgrims). He remained there the rest of his life, becoming a controversial and influential public figure, who became, for good or ill, a moral force in politics, most notably in the antislavery movement, the Civil War and Reconstruction, and finally in Cleveland-Blaine campaign that split the Republican party. There is a great deal of material in his correspondence on these issues and events. In addition, there is a large collection of his sermons, mostly in manuscript (these, however, are often fragmentary), Many of his sermons and addresses were published and widely issued in his lifetime, and most of these are available in the general collections of the Sterling Memorial Library and of the Yale Divinity School. For a partial listing of the sermon topics, see below.

There is also material on another aspect of his life, the notorious Tilton adultery scandal, which threatened to destroy, and did ultimately mar, his later career, though it did not permanently damage his popularity. Correspondence, church records, and other materials relating to the scandal, civil suit, and ecclesiastical proceedings will be found in a subject file, as well as in the general correspondence of the 1870s.

His many brothers and sisters are represented in the collection, although their papers constitute a much smaller part of the whole. In particular, there are numerous letters of Harriet Elizabeth (Beecher) Stowe (1811-1896), author of *Uncle Tom's Cabin* and other well-known novels. There are also some of her writings in manuscript. Catherine (or Catharine) Esther Beecher (1800-1878), pioneer educator and writer on "domestic economy" is represented by a small number of letters, as are Isabella Homes (Beecher) Hooker (1822-1907), well-known suffragist, author of several pieces on women's rights, and the third sister, Mary Foote (Beecher) Perkins, who led a strictly private life.

Of Lyman Beecher's other sons, the best known today are Edward Beecher (1803-1895), president of Illinois College, antislavery leader, and editor of the *the Congregationalist*; Charles Beecher (1815-1900); and Thomas Kinnicut Beecher (1824-1900). Charles Beecher, like his brother Edward, was involved in the antislavery movement, and delivered sermons against the Nebraska Act and the fugitive slave law. His

church in Newark, N.J., was disfellowshipped because of its antislavery stand. He and Edward, held very heterodox religious views, for which Charles was tried as a heretic in 1863. Their brother Thomas, was an unconventional minister, whose church in Elmira, N.Y., became one of the first so-called "institutional" churches in the country, encouraging the integration of secular with religious activities and supplying a wide range of social services to the poor of the town. The other brothers were not as well-known, though one, James Chaplin Beecher (1826-1886) commanded a black regiment in the Civil War and later served in the Freedmen's Bureau in a military capacity, rising to the rank of brigadier-general by brevet. George Beecher was a minister in Rochester, N.Y. and Chillicothe, Ohio, who died young, likely by suicide. His half-brother James died by suicide in 1886. The oldest and least known of the brothers was William Beecher (1802-1889) who may be characterized as unsuccessful.

The collection extends for some sixty years after the death of Henry Ward Beecher. This correspondence consists mainly of letters of his surviving relatives. The Samuel Scoville correspondence is of interest for the letters of noted clergymen; of more general interest are letters relating to his wife's family. The Annie Beecher Scoville correspondence contains many letters concerning her work as a teacher and lecturer, and her lifelong friendship with Katharine Lee Bates (1859-1929), the poet and an instructor at Wellesley. Miss Scoville's lecture notes comprise a bulky and sometimes fragmentary body of notes, outlines, and drafts on the Beecher family, European literature, Italian painting, etc. Of special interest are the letters and other materials relating to her experience as a teacher at Hampton Institute in Virginia, a vocational training school founded by Gen. Samuel Chapman Armstrong for the education of blacks. (For further information on Hampton Institute, see files of the Southern Workman in the Yale Divinity Library.) There was also an Indian School at the Institute and the correspondence contains many letters from the socalled Returned Indian Students, who wrote to tell her of their fortunes as emissaries to their tribes. These individuals have been identified as nearly as possible, and a list, with tribal affiliations is attached as an appendix to this register. Some of these pupils became well-known after leaving Hampton, notably William Jones, the Indian ethnologist, and Susan (La Flesche) Picotte, a physician. [For further information, see H.M. Rideout, William Jones (1912) and Norma Kidd Green, Iron Eye's Family; Notable American Women (Cambridge, 1971) contains essays on two members of the La Flesche family, Susan Picotte and Susette Tibbles.] In addition to these materials there are letters regarding Miss Scoville's assignment as a special agent of the Commissioner of Indian Affairs, and her work for the National Indian Association, both in her correspondence and in the Subject File on "Indians".

The collection of photographs contains numerous portraits of members of the Beecher and Scoville families. Excellent photographs of Hampton Institute and of the Indians of Nebraska and South Dakota are in the Subject Files. The memorabilia and clippings give some of the flavor of the period in which the Beechers lived, and of the immense popularity of Henry Ward Beecher.

In closing, a word should be said as to family names and nicknames. Henry Ward Beecher usually addresses his wife as 'My dear wife'. Hatty may refer to Harriet Elizabeth (Beecher) Stowe, to Harriet Elizabeth (Beecher) Scoville, to Harriet Beecher (Scoville) Devan, and to Harriet (Benedict) Beecher. The HEB of the thirties is Harriet Beecher Stowe. Isabella (Beecher) Hooker is called Belle. Hal is Henry Ward Beecher's son, Henry Barton, and Will is William Constantine. Annie Beecher Scoville is generaly called Nan or Nanny. She was named Annie Howard Scoville and she signs herself so until her college years when she began the lifelong practice of signing and calling herself Annie Beecher Scoville.

[A note on manuscript sources: other major collections of Beecher family papers are located at the following institutions: the Library of Congress; the Schlesinger Library, Radcliffe College; the Mount Holyoke College Library; the Stowe-Day Foundation in Hartford; the Regional History and University Archives collections at Cornell; and the Henry E. Huntington Library in San Marino, California. Other collections are at the Universities of Virginia and Michigan. These and minor collections can be located in the published volumes of the National Union Catalogue of Manuscript Collections.]

Arrangement

I. Correspondence. II. Writings, Speeches and Research Materials, 1839-1945. III. Diaries, Journals and Notebooks, 1831-1939. IV. Subject File. V. Photographs. VI. Special Files.

Collection Contents

Series I: Correspondence, 1806–1818, 1822–1849, (1850–1930), 1931–1948, 1964

CORRESPONDENCE is divided into two subsections, "Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence" and "Correspondence of Others."

"Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence" is arranged alphabetically by name. Correspondence grouped under family names (Beecher Family, Foote Family, etc.) has been further divided by the name of the individual family members. An individual's correspondence is listed apart from the family group if the individual is generally well-known or if there is a large quantity of correspondence. (Note, however, that Lyman Beecher's correspondence has been filed under Beecher Family.)

For each family member, the correspondence is arranged alphabetically by the name of the author of the letter or, in the case of letters addressed to non-family members, alphabetically by the name of the person to whom the letter is addressed. (Letters to other family members will be found under the name of the recipient.)

*The correspondence of Henry Ward Beecher is a notable exception to this arrangement. All letters, whether to or from H. W. B., are filed together alphabetically by the name of the correspondent. Thus all correspondence which he had with members of the Beecher-Scoville family is to be found under his name, whether he was the recipient or not.

"Correspondence of Others" is arranged alphabetically by the name of the family member to whom the correspondence refers, followed by correspondence which does not refer to specific members of the Beecher-Scoville family.

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence

Bates, Katharine Lee

To K. L. B.:

b. 1, f. 1	Annie Beecher Scoville	[1905]-1928, undated
b. 1, f. 2	Scoville, William Herbert	1891
b. 1, f. 3	General, A - E	1884-1925
b. 1, f. 4	General, F - P	1890-1923
b. 1, f. 5	General, Q - Z; unidentified	1887-1926, undated
Froi	m K. L. B.:	
b. 1, f. 6	Scoville family members.	
	See: Box 18, Folder 709 Box 19, Folder 781 Box 21, Folder 819 Box 35 Folder 1567	

Beach Family

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beach Family (continued)

b. 1, f. 7	General, A - Z	1867-1919
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 1, f. 8	Beecher family	
	See: Box 1, Folder 39 Box 1, Folder 56 Box 2, Folders 94-95	
b. 1, f. 9	Beecher, Eunice W. B. to Beach family members.	
	See: <u>Boxes 5-6, Folders 240-259</u>	
b. 1, f. 10	Beecher, Henry Ward (to and from).	
	See: <u>Box 7, Folders 299-303</u>	
b. 1, f. 11	Scoville, Harriet E. (Beecher), (to and from).	
	See: <u>Box 35, Folders 1568-1570</u> <u>Box 39, Folder 1752</u>	
	Beecher Family	
b. 1, f. 12	Round Robin Letter [incomplete copy]	undated
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 1, f. 13	Beecher, Eunice W. (Bullard).	
	See: <u>Box 3, Folders 114-129</u>	
b. 1, f. 14	Beecher, Henry Ward (to and from).	
	See: <u>Boxes 7-8, Folders 304-337</u>	
b. 1, f. 15	Scoville, Annie Beecher	
	See: <u>Box 21, Folders 827-832</u>	
b. 1, f. 16	Scoville, Harriet E. B.	
	See: <u>Box 35, Folders 1574-1593</u>	
b. 1, f. 17a	Beecher, Bertha (Ney) To: BB, MISC. Add. 8/30/83	1927, 1944, 1951
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
	Beecher, Catherine Esther	
	To C. E. B.:	
b. 1, f. 18	Cleavland, Rev. I. B.	1875
, <u></u>	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family > Beecher, Catherine Esther > To C. E. B.: (continued)

b. 1, f. 19	Stowe, Harriet E. (Beecher) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
From	m C. E. B.:	
b. 1, f. 20	Bacon, Rev. Leonard [copy]	1874
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 1, f. 21	Beecher, E. W. B.	
	See: Eunice W. (Bullard) Beecher, Box 3, Folder 114	
b. 1, f. 22	Foote, George A. (fragment)	1824
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 1, f. 23	Redpath, James	1870
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 1, f. 24	White, William	1862
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 1, f. 25	Beecher, Catharine Esther.	
	See: <u>Box 45, Folder 1945</u>	
b. 1, f. 26	Beecher, Catharine Esther.	
	See: Box 55, Folder 251	
Beecher, G	Charles	
b. 1, f. 27 Bee-	cher, Eunice, W. B.	
See:	Box 3, Folder 115	
Beecher, E	Edward	
То Е	E. B.:	
b. 1, f. 28	Beecher, Catharine Esther	1826
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family > Beecher, Edward > To E. B.: (continued)

b. 1, f. 29	Beecher, Charles A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1847
b. 1, f. 30	Beecher, Lyman A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1826
b. 1, f. 31	Paine, Rev. J. C.	1876
b. 1, f. 32	Perkins, Mary Foote (Beecher) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1826
Fron	m E. B.:	
b. 1, f. 33	Eunice W. (Bullard) Beecher See: Box 3, Folder 116	
b. 1, f. 34	Fisher, Caleb A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1822
b. 1, f. 35	Foote, Col. George A. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1828
b. 1, f. 36	Foote, Roxana A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 1, f. 36a	Pearson, Edward A. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1892
b. 1, f. 37	Unidentified A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	August 7, 1855

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family > Beecher, Edward > From E. B.: (continued)

b. 1, f. 38	Unidentified A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	June 28, 1889
Вее	cher, Harriet Jones (Benedict)	
b. 1, f. 39	To: Beach, Chloe Buckingham A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1872, undated
b. 1, f. 40	To: A brother A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1872
Вее	cher, Henry Barton To H. B. B.:	
b. 1, f. 41	Aspinwall, Thomas A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1878
b. 1, f. 42	Bullard, Ebenezer Waters A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1897
b. 1, f. 43	Hall, James A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1915
b. 1, f. 44	Commandant, Albany Burgesses Corps A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1873
Bee	cher, Herbert Foote	
b. 1, f. 45	Gunn, Frederick William A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1871-1872

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family > Beecher, Herbert Foote (continued)

b. 1, f. 46	Halliday, Rev. Samuel Byram A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	[1870]
b. 1, f. 47	Perkins, Mary Foote (Beecher) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	[1873]
b. 1, f. 48	Scoville, Harriet E. B. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1872
b. 1, f. 49	Scoville, Rev. Samuel A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1872
b. 1, f. 50	General, A - D A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1871-1873
b. 1, f. 51	General, E - Q A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1871-1873
b. 1, f. 52	General, R - Z; unidentified A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1871-1873
[Bee	echer, Isabella Porter (Jones)?]	
b. 1, f. 53	Stowe, Harriet Elizabeth (Beecher) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	[1852]
Beed	cher, Jessie Howe (Bigelow)	
b. 1, f. 54	Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated
b. 1, f. 55	Scoville, Harriet E. B. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family > Beecher, Jessie Howe (Bigelow) (continued)

b. 1, f. 56	Beach, Ella A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated
Beed	cher, Lyman	
	To L.B.:	
b. 1, f. 57	Beecher, Edward A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 1, f. 58	Parker, Rev. Joel A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1852
	From L. B.:	
b. 2, f. 59	Beecher, [a son] A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1850
b. 2, f. 60	Brainerd, Rev. Thomas A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1836-1940
b. 2, f. 61	Foote, George Augustus A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1818-1929
b. 2, f. 62	Goodrich, Rev. Chauncey Hopkins, [Henry] A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1828, 1842
b. 2, f. 63	Nettleton, Rev. Asahel. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. See also: Box 2 , Folder 62	1827

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family > Beecher, Lyman > From L. B.: (continued)

b. 2, f. 64	Tappan, Lewis A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1828
b. 2, f. 65	Taylor, Rev. Nathaniel William A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1816
b. 2, f. 66	Unidentified, re: sermon A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1827
b. 2, f. 67	Circular letter on behalf of Lane Seminary A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1851
	Beecher, Martha L.	
b. 2, f. 68	Peck, Maria A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	April 22, 1832
b. 2, f. 68 b. 2, f. 69	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at	April 22, 1832 February 22,
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Mayhew, C. L. to Beecher, M. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at	
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Mayhew, C. L. to Beecher, M. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 2, f. 69	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Mayhew, C. L. to Beecher, M. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Beecher, Patty [Mrs. Lewis] Judel, Ulrich P. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at	February 22,
b. 2, f. 69	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Mayhew, C. L. to Beecher, M. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Beecher, Patty [Mrs. Lewis] Judel, Ulrich P. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	February 22,

Beecher, William Constantine

To W. C. B.:

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family > Beecher, William Constantine > To W. C. B.: (continued)

b. 2, f. 73	Beecher, Charles A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 2, f. 74-75	Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1864, 1871-1883
b. 2, f. 76	Cruikshank, Alfred B. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1927
b. 2, f. 77	Dunlap, J. M. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 2, f. 78	Ellinwood, T. J. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 2, f. 79	Emery, S. Hopkins A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 2, f. 80	Hall, Rev. Charles H. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1888
b. 2, f. 81	Hertz, Emanuel A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1926
b. 2, f. 82	Johnson, Oliver A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1878

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family > Beecher, William Constantine > To W. C. B.: (continued)

b. 2, f. 83	Mears, Mary G. (Mrs. David O.) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 2, f. 84	Moores, Julia Merrill (fragment) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated
b. 2, f. 85	Northrup, Bertha West	1927
b. 2, f. 86	Plymouth Church Board of Trustees A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 2, f. 87	Scoville, Harriet E. B. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1873-1900
b. 2, f. 88	Scoville, Rev. Samuel A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1873
b. 2, f. 89	Stowe, Charles Edward A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	[1927]
b. 2, f. 90	Tappan, Lewis W. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 2, f. 91	Tower, [Jennie M.] A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1927
b. 2, f. 92	Wright, Rev. William Burnet A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family > Beecher, William Constantine > To W. C. B.: (continued)

b. 2, f. 93	Unidentified A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
	From W. C. B.:	
b. 2, f. 94	[Beach], Ella English A copy of this material is available in digital form from	1871
	Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 2, f. 95	[Beach], Emma English	1868
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 2, f. 96	Gunn, Frederick William A copy of this material is available in digital form from	1864
	Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 2, f. 97	Johnson, [Oliver] A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1878
b. 2, f. 98	New York A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1879
b. 2, f. 99	Storrs, Rev. Richard Salter A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 2, f. 100	Fragment A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated
b. 2, f. 101	Beecher, William Henry. See: Box 45, Folder 1945	July 29, 1837

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Beecher Family (continued)

Bur	ton, Mary Beecher (Hooker)	
b. 2, f. 102	Unidentified	1871
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
Hoo	oker, Isabella Homes(Beecher)	
b. 2, f. 103	To Connecticut General Assembly	1822-1907,
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated
Нос	oker, John	
b. 2, f. 104	Seeley, R. H.	1875
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
Per	kins, Mary Foote (Beecher)	
b. 2, f. 105	Beecher, Catherine Esther	1851
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 2, f. 106	Stowe, Harriet Elisabeth (Beecher)	1881
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
Eunice W	hite (Bullard) Beecher	
То	E. W. B.:	
b. 3, f. 108	Abbott, Emma	1887
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
	(107 not assigned)	
b. 3, f. 109	Abbott, Rev. Lyman	1891-1892
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 3, f. 110	Anderson, John	1884-1888
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	

b. 3, f. 111	Barnes, Will A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1881
b. 3, f. 112	Barton, Anna M A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1874
b. 3, f. 113	Barton, W. S. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1850
b. 3, f. 114	Beecher, Catherine Esther, (1800-1878) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1851
b. 3, f. 115	Beecher, Charles A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1895-1897
b. 3, f. 116	Beecher, Edward, (1803-1895) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1880 March
b. 3, f. 117	Beecher, Esther M. (1799-1855) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1848-1855, undated
b. 3, f. 118	Beecher, Harriet Jones (Benedict) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1863 1895
b. 3, f. 119	Beecher, Henry Barton, (1841-) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1861-1872, undated
b. 3, f. 120	Beecher, Henry Ward See: Boxes 7-8, Folders 308-321	
b. 3, f. 121-124	Beecher, Herbert Foote, (1854-1925) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1868-1873, 1872 October-1873 May

b. 3, f. 125	Beecher, Herbert, (1854 Aug-1925) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1873 August-1874, undated
b. 3, f. 126	Beecher, Rev. James Chaplin, (1828-1886) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1861
b. 3, f. 127	Beecher, Jessie Howe (Bigelow) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated
b. 3, f. 128	Beecher, Lydia (Beals) Jackson A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1851
b. 3, f. 129	Beecher Memorial Church, Brooklyn A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1892
b. 3, f. 130-133	Bok, Edward William, (1863-1930) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1886–1887 Mar, 1887 July–1888, 1893–1896, undated
b. 3, f. 134	Bok, William J. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated
b. 3, f. 135	Bonner, Robert, (1824-1899) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1866-1867
b. 3, f. 136	Bronson, Annie H. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1867-1868
b. 3, f. 137	Bullard, Jane A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1865
b. 3, f. 138	Bullard, Katherine A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1895

b. 3, f. 139	Bullard, Lucy W. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1857-1859
b. 3, f. 140	Chadwick, John W. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 3, f. 141	Chaplin, Frances P. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869-1870
b. 3, f. 142	Chaplin, Jane Dunbar A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1868-1869
b. 3, f. 143	Charles Scribner and Co. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	[1869]
b. 3, f. 144	Cleveland, Frances (Folsom) (1864-1947) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1888
b. 3, f. 145	Cleveland, Stephen Grover (Pres.) (1837-1908) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 3, f. 146	Conant, Esther Church A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 3, f. 147	Congregational Church and Society of New Lisbon, Wisconsin A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 3, f. 148	Connell, Jennie A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 3, f. 149	Corning, J. L. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887

b. 3, f. 150	Cowles, Sarah B. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	[1869]
b. 3, f. 151	Curtis, George William A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 3, f. 152	Curtis, Mary Louise A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	[1896]
b. 3, f. 153	Day, Clinton A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1878
b. 3, f. 154	Day, Roger S. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1874
b. 3, f. 155	Derby, James Cephas A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1880-1884
b. 3, f. 156	Dewey, Samuel A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 3, f. 157	Dunning, A. K. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1868-1869
b. 3, f. 158	Dunning, E. D. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 3, f. 159	Fisk, Clinton Bowen, (1828-1890) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 3, f. 160	Fisk Jubilee Singers	1887

b. 3, f. 161	Free Methodist Church Brisbane, Australia A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 3, f. 162	Garfield, Lucretia (Rudolph) (1832-1918) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 3, f. 163	Gibson, Elizabeth T. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1874
b. 3, f. 164	Glen, F. W. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 3, f. 165	Green, Julia W. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 3, f. 166	Gunn, Frederick William (1816-1881) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1876
b. 4, f. 167	Hale, Sarah Josepha A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 4, f. 168	Harper and Brothers A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 4, f. 169	Hart, Thomas Carlyle A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1891
b. 4, f. 170	Hawley, Harriet W. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1874
b. 4, f. 171	Henry, Mrs. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	[c.1875]

b. 4, f. 172	Hickok, H. T. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1876
b. 4, f. 173	Hinsdale, Grace W. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 4, f. 174	Holbron, T. V. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1883
b. 4, f. 175	Hosford, T. J. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 4, f. 176	Howard, Oliver Otis, (1830-1909) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1894
b. 4 , f. 177	Howard, Susan Taylor (Raymond) (d. 1906) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1857-1888, undated
b. 4, f. 178	Johnson, M. O. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 4, f. 179	Johnson, Sophie Orne A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1868-1869
b. 4, f. 180	Johnston, J. H. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1883
b. 4, f. 181	Kimball, Edward A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1877
b. 4, f. 182	Kranskope, Rabbi Joseph A copy of this material is available in digital form from	1887

b. 4, f. 183	Ludlow, Frances A. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1896
b. 4, f. 184	McLean, Samuel A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated
b. 4 , f. 185	McLeod, Peter A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 4, f. 186	Maxwell, Mrs. Abbie A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 4, f. 187	Myers, A. M. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 4, f. 188	New York A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 4, f. 189	North Church of St. Johnsbury Street A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 4, f. 190	O'Brien, H. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 4, f. 191	Orange Judd and Co. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 4, f. 192	Parker, Emma A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1886-1890
b. 4, f. 193	Parker, Rev. Joseph A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1881-1887, undated

b. 4, f. 194	Paulding, E. P. H. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1876-1878
b. 4, f. 195	Perkins, Mary Foote (Beecher) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1860
b. 4, f. 196	Plymouth Church, Brooklyn A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 4, f. 197	Pond, James Burton (1838-1903) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1877-1884
b. 4, f. 198	Porter, John K. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875-1876
b. 4, f. 199	Porter, Rose A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1868
b. 4, f. 200	Price, J. D. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1888
b. 4, f. 201	Raymond, Sarah Mellen (Dwight) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 4, f. 202	Robbins, T. T. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 4, f. 203	Rugby Baptist Church A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 4, f. 204	Sanford, Lucy E. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869

b. 4, f. 205	Scoville, Annie Beecher A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1879-1890
b. 4, f. 206-207	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1859 April- November
b. 4, f. 208	Scoville, Harriet E. (Beecher) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1859 December-1861 May
b. 4, f. 209-211	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1866-1874, 1882-1891
b. 4, f. 212	Scoville, Harriet E. (Beecher) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1893-1894, undated
b. 5, f. 213-214	Scoville, Rev. Samuel A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1864-1895
b. 5, f. 215	Scoville, Rev. Samuel (fragment) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated
b. 5, f. 216	Second Presbyterian Church, Indianapolis, Indiana A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1891
b. 5, f. 217	Shirley, D. L. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 5, f. 218	Shirely, L. D. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 5, f. 219	Shreve, Alice A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875

b. 5, f. 220	Southwick, John A. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1875
b. 5, f. 221	Stannard, Rev. John Turner A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 5, f. 222	Stowe, Eliza Tyler, (1836-1912) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1859-1895
b. 5, f. 223-224	Stowe, Harriet Elizabeth (Beecher) (1811-1896) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1837-1860, 1866-1874, undated
b. 5, f. 225	Sullivan, Algernon S. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1874
b. 5, f. 226	Taft, Julia M A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1874
b. 5, f. 227	Taylor, John W. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1874
b. 5, f. 228	Terry, Dame Ellen, (1848-1928) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887, undated
b. 5, f. 229	Terry, S. B. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1896
b. 5, f. 230	Throop, C. G. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	[1869]
b. 5, f. 231	T.S. Arthur and Sons A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869

b. 5, f. 232	Unthank, T. C. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1896
b. 5, f. 233	Verdi, T. S. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1869
b. 5, f. 234	Viccars, Thomas A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 5, f. 235	Wager, Mary A. E. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1871
b. 5, f. 236	Whitelaw, R. M. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1879
b. 5, f. 237	Zaraphomithes, A.D. and wife A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 5, f. 238	Resolution from Ministers of Glasgow, Scotland A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1887
b. 5, f. 239	Anonymous A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1876
Froi	m E. W. B.:	
b. 5, f. 240-249	Beach, Chloe Buckingham A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1859-1874, 1876-1889
b. 6, f. 250-256	Beach, Chloe Buckingham A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	undated

b. 6, f. 257	Beach, Ella A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1868
b. 6, f. 258	Beach, Emma A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1868
b. 6, f. 259	Beach, Moses Sperry (1822-1882) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1863-1872
b. 6, f. 260	Beecher family See: Boxes 1-2, Folders 54, 74-75	
b. 6, f. 261	Beecher, H. W. See: Boxes 7-8, Folders 308-321	
b. 6, f. 262	Bok, Edward William (1863-1930) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1888
b. 6, f. 262a	Bullard family members See: Box 17, Folder 670	1861
	occ. box 17,1 older of o	
b. 6, f. 263	Gunn, Frederick William (1816-1881) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1861, 1863-1864
b. 6, f. 263 b. 6, f. 264	Gunn, Frederick William (1816-1881) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at	1861, 1863-1864 Oct, 1869
	Gunn, Frederick William (1816-1881) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Hosford, T. J. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at	,
b. 6, f. 264	Gunn, Frederick William (1816-1881) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Hosford, T. J. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Howard, Susan Taylor (Raymond) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at	Oct, 1869

b. 6, f. 267	Robinson, Charles A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1892
b. 6, f. 268	Scoville, Annie B.	
	See: Box 21, Folder 827	
b. 6, f. 269	Scoville, Harriet E. B. See: Box 35, Folders 1575-1584	
L (C 0.70		
b. 6, f. 270	Scoville, Rev. Samuel. See: Box 40, Folders 1772-1777	
b. 6, f. 271	Stone, Mrs.	1874
J. 6, 1. 27 1	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1074
b. 6, f. 272	Turner, Thomas J.	1872
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 6, f. 273	Fragments	
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 6, f. 274	Magazine - Correspondence	1869
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
	See also: Box 98	
Beecher, I	Henry Ward	
То а	and From:	
b. 7, f. 275	Abbot, Gorham Dummer (1807-1874)	1869
b. 7, f. 276	Abbott, Rev. Edward (b. 1841)	1875
b. 7, f. 277	Abbott, Rev. Lyman (1835-1922)	1865-1885
b. 7, f. 278	Adams, Julius Walker (1812-)	1883
b. 7, f. 279	Aiken. Rev. Silas	1847
b. 7, f. 280	Allon, Rev. Henry (1818-1892)	1863-1886
b. 7, f. 281	Anderson, Robert (BrigGen) (1805-1871)	1861
b. 7, f. 282	Armitage, Rev. Thomas (1819-1896)	1876

b. 7, f. 283	Arnold, Isaac Newton (1813-1884)	1883
b. 7, f. 284	Arnold, Samuel George (1806-1891)	1875
b. 7, f. 285	Arthur, Chester Alan (Pres.) (1830-1886)	1880
b. 7, f. 286	Atwood, Rev. Isaac Morgan (1838-1917)	1873
b. 7, f. 287	Abbott - Anderson	1873-1884
b. 7, f. 288	Andersen - Atwater	1874-1883
b. 7, f. 289	Bacon, Rev. George Blagden (1836-1876)	1874-1875
b. 7, f. 290	Bacon, Rev. Leonard (1802-1881)	1852-1876
b. 7, f. 291	Bancroft, Hubert Howe (1832-1918)	1882
b. 7, f. 292	Bangor (Maine) Theological Seminary Rhetorical Society	1876
b. 7, f. 293	Barney, Hiram	1852
b. 7, f. 294	Barnum, Phineas Taylor (1810-1891)	1874
b. 7, f. 295	Barrows, Rev. John Henry (1847-1902)	1875
b. 7, f. 296	Bartlett, Rev. Edward O.	1875-1876
b. 7, f. 297	Bartol, Rev. Cyrus Augustus (1813-1900)	1871
b. 7, f. 298	Barton, Ira M.	1842-1850
b. 7, f. 299	Beach, Charles	1872-1876
b. 7, f. 300	Beach, Chloe Buckingham	1878-1886, undated
b. 7, f. 301	Beach, Emma	1878-1885
b. 7, f. 302	Beach, Moses Sperry (1822-1892)	1868-1883
b. 7, f. 303	Beach, Violet	1877-1886
b. 7, f. 304	Beecher, Catherine Esther (1800-1878)	1860-1876
b. 7, f. 305	Beecher, Charles (1815-1900)	1855-1887
b. 7, f. 306	Beecher, Charles McCulloch	1881
b. 7, f. 307	Beecher, Edward (1803-1895)	1829-1875
b. 7, f. 308-314	Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) (1813-1897)	1834-1862
b. 8, f. 315-321	Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard)	1873–1874, 1876– 1879 May, July 1879–July 1884, October 1884– 1886, undated
b. 8, f. 322	Beecher, George (1807-1843)	1825-1838

b. 8, f. 323	Beecher, George Buckingham (1841-1925)	1863-1873
b. 8, f. 324	Beecher, Henry Barton (1841-	1861-1877, undated
b. 8, f. 325	Beecher, Henry Barton [extract of a letter]	[1864?]
b. 8, f. 326	Beecher, Herbert Foote (1854-1925)	1871 1873, undated
b. 8, f. 327	Beecher, Herbert Foote (Fragment)	
b. 8, f. 328	Beecher, Rev. James Chaplin (1828-1886)	1861-1874
b. 8, f. 329	Beecher, Rev. Lyman (1775-1863)	1842-1855
b. 8, f. 330	Beecher, Mary Eunice	
b. 8, f. 331	Beecher, Rev. Thomas Kinnicut	1848-1862, undated
b. 8, f. 332	Beecher, William Constantine (1849-1928)	1863-1878, undated
b. 8, f. 333	Beecher, Jessie Howe (Bigelow)	1886
b. 8, f. 335	Beecher, Rev. William Henry (1802-1889)	1832-1877, undated
b. 8, f. 336	Beecher's children	undated
b. 99, f. 1	Beecher's family members circular letters	1840-1842
b. 99, f. 1 b. 8, f. 337	Beecher's family members circular letters Number not assigned	1840-1842
	•	1840-1842 1879
b. 8, f. 337	Number not assigned	
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900)	1879
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338 b. 8, f. 339	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900) Bolton, Charles Edward (1841-	1879 1874 1858-1874,
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338 b. 8, f. 339 b. 8, f. 340-343	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900) Bolton, Charles Edward (1841- Bonner, Robert (1824-1899)	1879 1874 1858-1874,
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338 b. 8, f. 339 b. 8, f. 340-343 b. 9, f. 344	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900) Bolton, Charles Edward (1841- Bonner, Robert (1824-1899) Boucicault, Dion (1822?-1890)	1879 1874 1858-1874, undated
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338 b. 8, f. 339 b. 8, f. 340-343 b. 9, f. 344 b. 9, f. 345	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900) Bolton, Charles Edward (1841- Bonner, Robert (1824-1899) Boucicault, Dion (1822?-1890) Bowen, Henry Chandler (1813-1896)	1879 1874 1858-1874, undated
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338 b. 8, f. 339 b. 8, f. 340-343 b. 9, f. 344 b. 9, f. 345 b. 9, f. 346	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900) Bolton, Charles Edward (1841- Bonner, Robert (1824-1899) Boucicault, Dion (1822?-1890) Bowen, Henry Chandler (1813-1896) Brace, Rev. Jonathan (1810-1877)	1879 1874 1858-1874, undated 1847-1870 1857
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338 b. 8, f. 339 b. 8, f. 340-343 b. 9, f. 344 b. 9, f. 345 b. 9, f. 346 b. 9, f. 347	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900) Bolton, Charles Edward (1841- Bonner, Robert (1824-1899) Boucicault, Dion (1822?-1890) Bowen, Henry Chandler (1813-1896) Brace, Rev. Jonathan (1810-1877) Bradford, Rev. Amory Howe (1846-1911)	1879 1874 1858-1874, undated 1847-1870 1857 1874-1882
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338 b. 8, f. 339 b. 8, f. 340-343 b. 9, f. 344 b. 9, f. 345 b. 9, f. 346 b. 9, f. 347 b. 9, f. 348	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900) Bolton, Charles Edward (1841- Bonner, Robert (1824-1899) Boucicault, Dion (1822?-1890) Bowen, Henry Chandler (1813-1896) Brace, Rev. Jonathan (1810-1877) Bradford, Rev. Amory Howe (1846-1911) Brainerd, Rev. Thomas (1804-1866)	1879 1874 1858-1874, undated 1847-1870 1857 1874-1882 1852
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338 b. 8, f. 339 b. 8, f. 340-343 b. 9, f. 344 b. 9, f. 345 b. 9, f. 346 b. 9, f. 347 b. 9, f. 348 b. 9, f. 349	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900) Bolton, Charles Edward (1841- Bonner, Robert (1824-1899) Boucicault, Dion (1822?-1890) Bowen, Henry Chandler (1813-1896) Brace, Rev. Jonathan (1810-1877) Bradford, Rev. Amory Howe (1846-1911) Brainerd, Rev. Thomas (1804-1866) Brooklyn	1879 1874 1858-1874, undated 1847-1870 1857 1874-1882 1852 1884
b. 8, f. 337 b. 8, f. 338 b. 8, f. 339 b. 8, f. 340-343 b. 9, f. 344 b. 9, f. 345 b. 9, f. 346 b. 9, f. 347 b. 9, f. 348 b. 9, f. 349 b. 9, f. 350	Number not assigned Behrends, Rev. Adolphus Julius Frederick (1839-1900) Bolton, Charles Edward (1841- Bonner, Robert (1824-1899) Boucicault, Dion (1822?-1890) Bowen, Henry Chandler (1813-1896) Brace, Rev. Jonathan (1810-1877) Bradford, Rev. Amory Howe (1846-1911) Brainerd, Rev. Thomas (1804-1866) Brooklyn Budington, Rev. William Ives (1815-1879)	1879 1874 1858-1874, undated 1847-1870 1857 1874-1882 1852 1884 1863-1874

b. 9, f. 353	Bullard, Rev. Oliver Crosby	1851, undated
b. 9, f. 354	Bullard, Talbut	1859
b. 9, f. 355	Burdette, Robert Jones ("Bob") (1844-1914)	1882
b. 9, f. 356	Butler, Benjamin F.	1852
b. 9, f. 357	Bailey - Batchelor	1852-1878
b. 9, f. 358	Bates - Berlin	1852-1885
b. 9, f. 359	Bernard - Bogue	1863-1884
b. 9, f. 360	Bolles - Bruce	1863-1884
b. 9, f. 361	Brunskill - Byewater	1863-1885
b. 9, f. 362	Carr, James	1877
b. 9, f. 362	Channing, William Henry	1874
b. 9, f. 363	Chase, Salmon Portland (1808-1873)	1863
b. 9, f. 364	Chesson, F. W.	1863
b. 9, f. 365	City Temple, London	1875
b. 9, f. 366	Claflin, Mary B.	1872-1883, undated
b. 9, f. 367	Clarke, Mrs. Enos	1879
b. 9, f. 368	Cleveland, Grover (Pres.)	1885-1887
b. 9, f. 369	Cleveland, Henry Whitney	1873-1875
b. 9, f. 370	Cleveland	1884
b. 9, f. 371	Coffin, Charles Fisher (1823-1916)	undated
b. 9, f. 372	Congregational Union of England and Wales	1874
b. 9, f. 373	Congregational Pastors Union of Chicago and Vicinity	1873
b. 9, f. 374	Curtis, George William (1824-1892)	1884, undated
b. 9, f. 375	Curwen, Mary T. (Wright)	1867
b. 9, f. 376	Cutter, William T.	1846-1874
b. 9, f. 377	Cairns - Candee	1862-1876
b. 9, f. 378	Carey - Chase	1863-1883
b. 9, f. 379	Cheever - Clark	1859-1884
b. 9, f. 380	Cleaveland - Cooper	1868-1884
b. 9, f. 381	Copp - Curwen	1863-1883

b. 10, f. 382	Davenport, Amzi Benedict (1817-	1874
b. 10, f. 383	Davis, Noah (1818-1893)	1884
b. 10, f. 384	Day, Alice Beecher (Hooker) (1847-1928)	1868
b. 10, f. 385	Day, George Edward	1870
b. 10, f. 386	Dean, Rev. Oliver S.	1874
b. 10, f. 387	Delano, Columbus (1809-1896)	1869
b. 10, f. 388	Derby, James Cephas (1818-1892)	1862-1875
b. 10, f. 389	Dexter, Rev. Henry Martyn	
b. 10, f. 390	Dickinson, Anna Elizabeth (1842-1932)	1868-1882
b. 10, f. 391	Dixon, M. F.	1870
b. 10, f. 392	Dixon, Rev. William T.	1883
b. 10, f. 393	Dodge, Mary Abigail (1833-1896) ("Gail Hamilton")	1869
b. 10, f. 394	Dow, Neal	1852
b. 10, f. 395	Drury, Emily (Merwine) [copies] Note: Many of these letters are copies of Manuscripts belonging to the Schlesinger Library, Radcliffe College.	1855-1863
b. 10, f. 396	Drury, Emily (Merwine)	1864-1886
b. 10, f. 396 b. 10, f. 397	Drury, Emily (Merwine) Duncan, C. C.	1864-1886 1863-1867
b. 10, f. 397	Duncan, C. C.	1863-1867
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916)	1863-1867 1875-1877
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398 b. 10, f. 399	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916) Dakin - Day	1863-1867 1875-1877 1847-1885
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398 b. 10, f. 399 b. 10, f. 400	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916) Dakin - Day Dean - Dilworth	1863-1867 1875-1877 1847-1885 1866-1882
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398 b. 10, f. 399 b. 10, f. 400 b. 10, f. 401	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916) Dakin - Day Dean - Dilworth Dobie - Dwight	1863-1867 1875-1877 1847-1885 1866-1882 1847-1883
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398 b. 10, f. 399 b. 10, f. 400 b. 10, f. 401 b. 10, f. 402	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916) Dakin - Day Dean - Dilworth Dobie - Dwight Edmonds, John Worth (1799-1874)	1863-1867 1875-1877 1847-1885 1866-1882 1847-1883 1872
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398 b. 10, f. 399 b. 10, f. 400 b. 10, f. 401 b. 10, f. 402 b. 10, f. 403	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916) Dakin - Day Dean - Dilworth Dobie - Dwight Edmonds, John Worth (1799-1874) Eddy, Rev. Zachary (1815-1891)	1863-1867 1875-1877 1847-1885 1866-1882 1847-1883 1872
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398 b. 10, f. 399 b. 10, f. 400 b. 10, f. 401 b. 10, f. 402 b. 10, f. 403 b. 10, f. 404	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916) Dakin - Day Dean - Dilworth Dobie - Dwight Edmonds, John Worth (1799-1874) Eddy, Rev. Zachary (1815-1891) Edward, Prince of Wales	1863-1867 1875-1877 1847-1885 1866-1882 1847-1883 1872 1868 1861 1863-1864,
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398 b. 10, f. 399 b. 10, f. 400 b. 10, f. 401 b. 10, f. 402 b. 10, f. 403 b. 10, f. 404 b. 10, f. 405	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916) Dakin - Day Dean - Dilworth Dobie - Dwight Edmonds, John Worth (1799-1874) Eddy, Rev. Zachary (1815-1891) Edward, Prince of Wales Estcourt, John	1863-1867 1875-1877 1847-1885 1866-1882 1847-1883 1872 1868 1861 1863-1864, undated
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398 b. 10, f. 399 b. 10, f. 400 b. 10, f. 401 b. 10, f. 402 b. 10, f. 403 b. 10, f. 404 b. 10, f. 405 b. 10, f. 406	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916) Dakin - Day Dean - Dilworth Dobie - Dwight Edmonds, John Worth (1799-1874) Eddy, Rev. Zachary (1815-1891) Edward, Prince of Wales Estcourt, John Evarts, William Maxwell (1818-1901)	1863-1867 1875-1877 1847-1885 1866-1882 1847-1883 1872 1868 1861 1863-1864, undated 1875-1877
b. 10, f. 397 b. 10, f. 398 b. 10, f. 399 b. 10, f. 400 b. 10, f. 401 b. 10, f. 402 b. 10, f. 403 b. 10, f. 404 b. 10, f. 405 b. 10, f. 406 b. 10, f. 407	Duncan, C. C. Dwight, Timothy (1828-1916) Dakin - Day Dean - Dilworth Dobie - Dwight Edmonds, John Worth (1799-1874) Eddy, Rev. Zachary (1815-1891) Edward, Prince of Wales Estcourt, John Evarts, William Maxwell (1818-1901) Everest, Rev. Charles Hall (1837-1908)	1863-1867 1875-1877 1847-1885 1866-1882 1847-1883 1872 1868 1861 1863-1864, undated 1875-1877 1876-1878

b. 10, f. 410	Field, Rev. Henry Martyn (1822-1907)	1870
b. 10, f. 411	Field, Kate (1854-)	1869
b. 10, f. 412	First Baptist Church Lewiston, Maine	1876
b. 10, f. 413	Ford, John Bruce	1868
b. 10, f. 414	Fremont, Jessie (Benton) (1824-1902)	undated
b. 10, f. 415	Falconer - Flower	1872-1885
b. 10, f. 416	Follette - Fuller	1852-1875
b. 10, f. 417	Garfield, Lucretia (Rudolph) (1832-1918)	1880
b. 10, f. 418	Gladden, Rev. Washington (1836-1918)	1866
b. 10, f. 419	Greeley, Horace (1811-1872)	1869
b. 10, f. 420	Greene, Rev. Richard Gleason (1829-)	1876
b. 10, f. 421	Greey, Edward (1835-1888)	1885
b. 10, f. 422	Grinnell, Josiah Buckingham (1821-1891)	1883-1884
b. 10, f. 423	Gunn, Frederick William (1816-1881)	1860-1881, undated
b. 10, f. 424	Gallagher - Gould	1863-1883
b. 10, f. 425	Grant - Guyton	1863-1885
b. 11, f. 426	Hague, James Duncan (1836-1908)	1874
b. 11, f. 427	Hale, David (1791-1849)	1847
b. 11, f. 428	Hale, Edward Everett (1822-1909)	1875
b. 11, f. 429	Halliday, Samuel Byram (1812-1897)	1874-1884, undated
b. 11, f. 430	Hanks, Rev. Stedman Wright (1811-1889)	1851-1876
b. 11, f. 431	Hawley, Harriet W.	1872
b. 11, f. 432	Henry, C. C. [letter with part of a H.W.B. Sermon on verso]	1882
b. 11, f. 433	Hewit, Nathaniel (1788-1867)	1853
b. 11, f. 434	Hitchcock, Edward (1854-	1875-1876
b. 11, f. 435	Holcombe, James Philemon (1820-1873)	1865
b. 11, f. 436	Holley Springs (Miss.)	1884
b. 11, f. 437	Hooker, Isabella Beecher (1822-1907)	1872
b. 11, f. 438	Hooker, John (1816-1901)	1852-1868

b. 11, f. 439	Hope, James Barron (1827-1887)	1868
b. 11, f. 440	[Hovey, Edmund Otis] [1801-1877] English	1840
b. 11, f. 441	Howard, John Raymond (1837-1926)	1868-1882
b. 11, f. 442	Howard, John Raymond (1837-1926)	1884-1885
b. 11, f. 443	Howard, John Tasker (d. 1888)	1860-1879
b. 11, f. 444	Howard, Gen. Oliver Otis (1830-1909)	1865
b. 11, f. 445	Howard, Gen. Oliver Otis see: <u>box 11, folder 467 box 45, folder 1959</u>	
b. 11, f. 446	Howard, Susan Taylor (Raymond) (d. 1906)	1863-1883
b. 11, f. 447	Howe, James Lewis (1859-	1885
b. 11, f. 448	Huges, Charles Hamilton (1839-	1874
b. 11, f. 449	Hunt, Richard Morris (1828-1895)	1876
b. 11, f. 450	Hackitt - Hallock	1852-1869
b. 11, f. 451	Hamilton - Hazel	1863-1883
b. 11, f. 452	Heath - Hoit	1861-1884
b. 11, f. 453	Holbrook - Howard	1845-1884
D. 11, 1. 433	Troibleck Troward	
b. 11, f. 454	Howe - Huth	1856-1886
b. 11, f. 454	Howe - Huth	1856-1886
b. 11, f. 454 b. 11, f. 455	Howe - Huth Illinois General Assembly	1856-1886 1877
b. 11, f. 454 b. 11, f. 455 b. 11, f. 456	Howe - Huth Illinois General Assembly Independent	1856-1886 1877 1862
b. 11, f. 454 b. 11, f. 455 b. 11, f. 456 b. 11, f. 457	Howe - Huth Illinois General Assembly Independent Irish Temperance League	1856-1886 1877 1862
b. 11, f. 454 b. 11, f. 455 b. 11, f. 456 b. 11, f. 457 b. 11, f. 458	Howe - Huth Illinois General Assembly Independent Irish Temperance League Ingham - Ise	1856-1886 1877 1862 1863
b. 11, f. 454 b. 11, f. 455 b. 11, f. 456 b. 11, f. 457 b. 11, f. 458 b. 11, f. 459	Howe - Huth Illinois General Assembly Independent Irish Temperance League Ingham - Ise J. B. Ford and Co.	1856-1886 1877 1862 1863
b. 11, f. 454 b. 11, f. 455 b. 11, f. 456 b. 11, f. 457 b. 11, f. 458 b. 11, f. 459 b. 11, f. 460	Howe - Huth Illinois General Assembly Independent Irish Temperance League Ingham - Ise J. B. Ford and Co. Johnson, Andrew (1808-1875)	1856-1886 1877 1862 1863 1868 undated 1863-1875
b. 11, f. 454 b. 11, f. 455 b. 11, f. 456 b. 11, f. 457 b. 11, f. 458 b. 11, f. 459 b. 11, f. 460 b. 11, f. 461	Howe - Huth Illinois General Assembly Independent Irish Temperance League Ingham - Ise J. B. Ford and Co. Johnson, Andrew (1808-1875) Johnson, Oliver (1809-1889)	1856-1886 1877 1862 1863 1868 undated 1863-1875 September October 1875,
b. 11, f. 454 b. 11, f. 455 b. 11, f. 456 b. 11, f. 457 b. 11, f. 458 b. 11, f. 459 b. 11, f. 460 b. 11, f. 461 b. 11, f. 462	Howe - Huth Illinois General Assembly Independent Irish Temperance League Ingham - Ise J. B. Ford and Co. Johnson, Andrew (1808-1875) Johnson, Oliver (1809-1889)	1856-1886 1877 1862 1863 1868 undated 1863-1875 September October 1875, undated
b. 11, f. 454 b. 11, f. 455 b. 11, f. 456 b. 11, f. 457 b. 11, f. 458 b. 11, f. 459 b. 11, f. 460 b. 11, f. 461 b. 11, f. 462	Howe - Huth Illinois General Assembly Independent Irish Temperance League Ingham - Ise J. B. Ford and Co. Johnson, Andrew (1808-1875) Johnson, Oliver (1809-1889) Johnson, Oliver Jones, Charles [H.W.B. letter in Thomas Beecher's hand]	1856-1886 1877 1862 1863 1868 undated 1863-1875 September October 1875, undated

b. 11, f. 468 Ketchum Edgar. See: Box 45, Folder 1959 b. 11, f. 469 King, Horatio Collins (1837-1918) 1884 b. 11, f. 470 Kirk, Rev. Edward Norris (1802-1874) 1849	
b. 11, f. 470 Kirk, Rev. Edward Norris (1802-1874) 1849	
b. 11, f. 471 Kalloch - Keyser	
b. 12, f. 472 Lancashire Independent College 1863	
b. 12, f. 473 Larcom, Lucy (1826-	
b. 12, f. 474 Le Conte, Joseph (1818-1891) 1883	
b. 12, f. 475 Leonowens, Anna Harriette 1871	
b. 12, f. 476 Lieber, Francis (1800-1872) 1871	
b. 12, f. 477 Linkfield, Rolf, pseud. 1874	
b. 12, f. 478 Little, Brown and Co. 1856-1	863
b. 12, f. 479 Lloyd, Harriet (Raymond) 1880	
b. 12, f. 480 Lossing, Benson John (1813-1891) 1886	
b. 12, f. 481 Lyman, Rev. A. J. (1845-1925) 1875-19	883
b. 12, f. 482 Lamb - LeBrown 1849-1	881
b. 12, f. 483 Leveridge - Little 1871-18	384
b. 12, f. 484 Lloyd - Lyman 1845-1	886
b. 12, f. 485 MacLeod, Peter 1863	
b. 12, f. 485 Macpherson, J. A. 1877	
b. 12, f. 486 Macrae, David (1837-1907) 1870	
b. 12, f. 487 Mansfield, L. D. 1876	
b. 12, f. 488 Mason, Lowell (1792-1872) 1863	
b. 12, f. 489 Mears, Davit Otis (Rev.) (1842-1915) 1875-18 Februa	
b. 12, f. 490 Mears, Rev. David Otis March 1876-18	
b. 12, f. 491 Meeker, Ralph 1874-18	884
b. 12, f. 492 Merriam, George (1803-1880) 1875, u	ındated
b. 12, f. 492a Metcalf, S. L. 1883-1	884

b. 12, f. 493	Montefiore, Sir Moses Haim (1784-1895)	1883
b. 12, f. 494	Mitchell, C. D.	1878
b. 12, f. 495	Montgomeryshire Association of Congregationalists (Wales)	1876
b. 12, f. 496	Moody, Dwight Lyman (1837-1899)	1875
b. 12, f. 497	Moore, Julia Merrill	1862-1883
b. 12, f. 498	Morrison, George	1876
b. 12, f. 499	Moulton, Frank D.	1874-1883
b. 12, f. 500	MacDonald - Masters	
b. 12, f. 501	Mather - McGeachy	
b. 12, f. 502	McKay - Miller	
b. 12, f. 503	Mooney-Myers	
b. 12, f. 504	N.G.S.N.Y Thirteenth Regiment, Company G.	
b. 12, f. 505	Nelles, S. S.	1883
b. 12, f. 506	Nelson, Thomas	1863
b. 12, f. 507	New College	1863
b. 12, f. 508	Newman, Francas	1863-1864
b. 12, f. 509	New York	undated
b. 12, f. 510	New York	1884
b. 12, f. 511	New York	1884
b. 12, f. 512	New York and Brooklyn [Ministerial] Association	1883
b. 12, f. 513	Nicholas, George Ward (1837-1885)	1861
b. 12, f. 514	1884 English	1884
b. 12, f. 515	Nash - Nye	
b. 12, f. 516	Obenberger - Owen	
b. 13, f. 517	Palmer, Rev. Ray (1808-1887)	1875
b. 13, f. 518	Park Congregational Church, Society of	1878
b. 13, f. 519	Park, Edwards Amasa (1808-1900)	1882
b. 13, f. 520	Park Street Church, Boston	1847
b. 13, f. 521	Parker, Emma	1883
b. 13, f. 522	Parker, Rev. Joel (1799-1873)	1852

b. 13, f. 523	Parker, Rev. Joel. See: Box 44, Folder 1927 Box 44, Folder 1942 Box 1, Folder 58	
b. 13, f. 524	Parker, Joseph (1830-1902)	1874, undated
b. 13, f. 525	Parsons, Samuel Bowne (1819-1906)	1874
b. 13, f. 526	Pasko, Wesley Worthington (1840-1897)	1876
b. 13, f. 527	Peck, Rev. George Record (1843-	1884
b. 13, f. 528	Pentecost, George Frederick (1842-1920)	1874
b. 13, f. 529	Perkins, Eli (1839-1910)	1874
b. 13, f. 530	Perkins, Frederick Beecher (1828-1899)	1875
b. 13, f. 531	Perkins, Mary Foote (Beecher) (1805-1900)	1862?-1874?
b. 13, f. 532	Perry, Horatio Justus (1824-1891)	1859
b. 13, f. 533	Pettengill, S. M.	1875
b. 13, f. 534	Piedmont, S. C.	1884
b. 13, f. 535	Plymouth Church, Brooklyn	1853-1885
b. 13, f. 536	Pond, James Burton, (1838-1903)	1875-1884
b. 13, f. 537	Porter, John K. (1819-1892)	1879
b. 13, f. 538	Porter, Noah (1811-1892)	1874-1876
b. 13, f. 539	Page - Perabo	1847-1884
b. 13, f. 540	Phelps - Post	1847-1884
b. 13, f. 541	Potter - Prosser	1855-1884
b. 13, f. 542	Presbyterian Church of Lawrenceburg, Indiana	1874
b. 13, f. 543	Quint, Rev. Alonzo Hall (1828-1896)	1874
b. 13, f. 544	Rankin, Rev. Jeremiah Eames (1828-1904)	1874
b. 13, f. 545	Raymond, Henry Jarvis (1820-1869)	1866
b. 13, f. 546	Raymond, John Howard (1814-1878)	1848-1874
b. 13, f. 547	Raymond, Rossiter Worthington (1840-1918)	1860-1884
b. 13, f. 548	Raymond Sarah Mellen (Dwight) (Mrs. R. W.)	1878-1884
b. 13, f. 549	Raymond, Sarah Mellen (Dwight)	1885-1886, undated
b. 13, f. 550	Redden, Laura C.	1873-1876
b. 13, f. 551	Redpath, James (1833-1891)	1874

b. 13, f. 552	Reid, Whitelaw (1837-1912)	1875
b. 13, f. 553	Richards, George W.	1874
b. 13, f. 554	Rockwood, George G.	1883
b. 13, f. 555	Ruskin, John	1880
b. 13, f. 556	Raffety - Roberts	1863-1886
b. 13, f. 557	Robinson - Ryley	1845-1882
b. 13, f. 558	Sage, Henry Williams (1814-1897)	1863-1883
b. 13, f. 559	Sampson Low, Son, and Co.	1863
b. 13, f. 560	Samson, Rev. George Whitefield (1819-	1882
b. 13, f. 561	Sanford, Henry Shelton (1823-1891)	[1863], undated
b. 13, f. 562	Saxton, Gen. Rufus (1824-1908)	1865
b. 13, f. 563	Schurz, Carl, (1829-1906)	1884
b. 14, f. 564	Scovel, James M.	1875-1884
b. 14, f. 565-566	Scoville, Annie Beecher	1878-1886
b. 14, f. 567	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher	1853–1859, June
b. 14, f. 568	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) (1838-1911)	July 1859-March 1860
b. 14, f. 568 b. 14, f. 569-572	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) (1838-1911) Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher)	
		1860 April 1860-1886,
b. 14, f. 569-572	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher)	1860 April 1860-1886, undated
b. 14, f. 569-572 b. 14, f. 573	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville, Rev. Samuel (1834-1902)	1860 April 1860-1886, undated 1860-1867 1868-1879, 1883-1886,
b. 14, f. 569-572 b. 14, f. 573 b. 14, f. 574-576	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville, Rev. Samuel (1834-1902) Scoville, Rev. Samuel	1860 April 1860-1886, undated 1860-1867 1868-1879, 1883-1886, undated
b. 14, f. 569-572 b. 14, f. 573 b. 14, f. 574-576 b. 14, f. 577	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville, Rev. Samuel (1834-1902) Scoville, Rev. Samuel Seligman, Jesse (1825-)	1860 April 1860-1886, undated 1860-1867 1868-1879, 1883-1886, undated
b. 14, f. 569-572 b. 14, f. 573 b. 14, f. 574-576 b. 14, f. 577 b. 14, f. 578	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville, Rev. Samuel (1834-1902) Scoville, Rev. Samuel Seligman, Jesse (1825-) Shearman, Thomas Gaskell (1834-1900)	1860 April 1860-1886, undated 1860-1867 1868-1879, 1883-1886, undated 1883 1871-1892
b. 14, f. 569-572 b. 14, f. 573 b. 14, f. 574-576 b. 14, f. 577 b. 14, f. 578 b. 14, f. 579	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville, Rev. Samuel (1834-1902) Scoville, Rev. Samuel Seligman, Jesse (1825-) Shearman, Thomas Gaskell (1834-1900) Sherman, J. A.	1860 April 1860-1886, undated 1860-1867 1868-1879, 1883-1886, undated 1883 1871-1892 1870-1873
b. 14, f. 569-572 b. 14, f. 573 b. 14, f. 574-576 b. 14, f. 577 b. 14, f. 578 b. 14, f. 579 b. 14, f. 580	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville, Rev. Samuel (1834-1902) Scoville, Rev. Samuel Seligman, Jesse (1825-) Shearman, Thomas Gaskell (1834-1900) Sherman, J. A. Sherman, William Tecumseh (1820-1891)	1860 April 1860-1886, undated 1860-1867 1868-1879, 1883-1886, undated 1883 1871-1892 1870-1873
b. 14, f. 569-572 b. 14, f. 573 b. 14, f. 574-576 b. 14, f. 577 b. 14, f. 578 b. 14, f. 579 b. 14, f. 580 b. 14, f. 581	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville, Rev. Samuel (1834-1902) Scoville, Rev. Samuel Seligman, Jesse (1825-) Shearman, Thomas Gaskell (1834-1900) Sherman, J. A. Sherman, William Tecumseh (1820-1891) Sizer, Nelson (1812)	1860 April 1860-1886, undated 1860-1867 1868-1879, 1883-1886, undated 1883 1871-1892 1870-1873 1882
b. 14, f. 569-572 b. 14, f. 573 b. 14, f. 574-576 b. 14, f. 577 b. 14, f. 578 b. 14, f. 579 b. 14, f. 580 b. 14, f. 581 b. 14, f. 582	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville, Rev. Samuel (1834-1902) Scoville, Rev. Samuel Seligman, Jesse (1825-) Shearman, Thomas Gaskell (1834-1900) Sherman, J. A. Sherman, William Tecumseh (1820-1891) Sizer, Nelson (1812) Slaves, Purchase of Freedom	1860 April 1860-1886, undated 1860-1867 1868-1879, 1883-1886, undated 1883 1871-1892 1870-1873 1882 1874
b. 14, f. 569-572 b. 14, f. 573 b. 14, f. 574-576 b. 14, f. 577 b. 14, f. 578 b. 14, f. 579 b. 14, f. 580 b. 14, f. 581 b. 14, f. 582 b. 14, f. 583	Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) Scoville, Rev. Samuel (1834-1902) Scoville, Rev. Samuel Seligman, Jesse (1825-) Shearman, Thomas Gaskell (1834-1900) Sherman, J. A. Sherman, William Tecumseh (1820-1891) Sizer, Nelson (1812) Slaves, Purchase of Freedom Smith, Goodwin	1860 April 1860-1886, undated 1860-1867 1868-1879, 1883-1886, undated 1883 1871-1892 1870-1873 1882 1874 1859

b. 15, f. 586	Spencer, Herbert	1886
b. 15, f. 587	Stanton, Edwin McMaster (1814-1869)	1865
b. 15, f. 588	Stayman, Kate Foote	1875
b. 15, f. 589	Stearns, William Augustus (1805-1876)	1872-1874, undated
b. 15, f. 590	Stebbins, Rufus Phineas (1810-1885)	1873
b. 15, f. 591	Stille, Charles Janeway (1819-1899)	1863
b. 15, f. 592	Storrs, Rev. Henry Martyn (1827-1894)	1882
b. 15, f. 593	Storrs, Rev. Richard Salter, Jr. (1871-1900)	1872-1875
b. 15, f. 594	Stowe, Rev. Calvin Ellis (1802-1886)	1852-1874
b. 15, f. 595-600	Stowe, Harriet Elizabeth Beecher A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1828-1832, 1835-1862, 1837- 1869?, 1863- 1885, undated
b. 15A , f. 1	Stowe, Harriet Elizabeth Beecher	1844 August 9-16
b. 15, f. 601	Sturge, Charles	1863
b. 15, f. 602	Sturtevant, Julian Monson	1871
b. 15, f. 603	Salter - Shaw	
b. 15, f. 604	Sherrill-Smith, Joseph M.	
b. 15, f. 605	Smith, Mary - Stebbins	
b. 15, f. 606	Stevenson - Swan	
b. 15, f. 607	Temple Emanuel Congregation	1884
b. 15, f. 608	Terry, Dame Ellen (1848-1928) A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1885-1886
b. 15, f. 609	Thacher, Thomas Anthony (1815-1886)	1869
b. 15, f. 610	Thatcher, Thomas E.	1869
b. 15, f. 611	Thayer, Alexander Wheelock (1817-1897)	1875
b. 15, f. 612	Thayer, James Bradley (1831-1902)	1875
b. 15, f. 612a	Thomas, Rev? [copy]	1838
b. 15, f. 613	Thomas, Rev. Reuen	1876-1883
b. 15, f. 614	Thompson, Rev. Joseph Parrish (1819-1899)	1861-1875

b. 15 , f. 615	Tilton, Theodore (1835-1907)	1863, undated
b. 15, f. 616	Tomkins, Frederick	1851-1863
b. 15, f. 617	Tourgee, Albion W. (fragment)	undated
b. 15, f. 618	Tracy, Gen. Benjamin F.	1884
b. 15, f. 619	Turner, Thomas J.	1876-1880, undated
b. 15, f. 620	Tyler, William Seymour (1810-1897)	1874
b. 15, f. 621	Tyng, Rev. Stephen Higginson (1800-1885)	1866
b. 15, f. 622	Taft - Twitchell	1858-1886
b. 16, f. 623	Underwood, W. L.	1863
b. 16, f. 624	Union and Emancipation Society	1863
b. 16, f. 625	Upham, Rev. Thomas Cogswell (1799-1872)	1867
b. 16, f. 626	Van Renssalaer, Catherine Ledyard (Cogswell)	1858-1872
b. 16, f. 627	Vinton, Francis Laurens (1835-1879)	1861
b. 16, f. 628	Virgin, Rev. Samuel Henderson (1842-	1877
b. 16, f. 629	Vail - Verrenrath	1875-1884
b. 16, f. 630	Wanamaker, John (1838-1922)	1874
b. 16, f. 631	Warren, Israel P	1876
b. 16, f. 632	Weld, H. S.	1863-1883
b. 16, f. 633	Wellman, Rev. Joshua Wyman (1821-1915)	1876
b. 16, f. 634	Wells, David Ames (1828-1898)	1877
b. 16, f. 635	Wells, Samuel Roberts (1820-1875)	1874
b. 16, f. 636	Welsh Congregational Association of the State of New York	1875
b. 16, f. 637	Whipple, George	1874
b. 16, f. 638	White, William	1862
b. 16, f. 639	Whittier, John Greenleaf (1807-1892)	1874
b. 16, f. 640	Williams, J. E.	1873-1876
b. 16, f. 640a	Wilson,?	1874, 1877
b. 16, f. 641	Wolcott, Samuel	1856-1873
b. 16, f. 642	Wood, Bradford Ripley	1874-1883
b. 16, f. 643	Woolley, J. J.	1874-1876

b. 16, f. 644	Wright, Nathaniel W.	1874
b. 16, f. 645	Wright, Rev. William Burnet (1838-1924)	1874-1876
b. 16, f. 646	Wade - Wheeler	1867-1883
b. 16, f. 647	White - Wimble	1863-1884
b. 16, f. 648	Wingate - Wright	1863-1884
b. 16, f. 649	Young Men's Hebrew Association	1887
b. 16, f. 650	Young - Zivley	1874-1875
b. 16, f. 651	Zundel, John (1815-1882)	1863
b. 16, f. 652	Anonymous, A - D	
b. 16, f. 653	Anonymous, F - I	
b. 16, f. 654	Anonymous, J - W	
b. 16, f. 655	Anonymous - Unsigned	
b. 16, f. 656	Unidentified university	[1883]
b. 16, f. 657	Unidentified	
b. 16, f. 658	Applications for charity, loans, advice Allin - Carey	
b. 16, f. 659	Applications for charity, loans, advice Chandler - Drake	
b. 16, f. 660	Applications for charity, loans, advice Elliott - Hunt	
b. 16, f. 661	Applications for charity, loans, advice Jackman - Preston	
b. 16, f. 662	Applications for charity, loans, advice Ran - Stevens	
b. 16, f. 663	Applications for charity, loans, advice Taggart - Wolf	
b. 17, f. 665	Resolutions and messages	1863-1884, undated
b. 17, f. 666	Letter fragments to H.W.B., authors unknown	1859-1886
b. 17, f. 667	Letters and letter fragments from H. W. B., to unknown recipients	1848-1885
b. 17, f. 668	Letter fragments by H.W.B. to unknown recipients	undated
b. 17, f. 669	Estate of Henry Ward Beecher (fragments)	
<u>Bull</u> a	ard Family	
b. 17, f. 670	Bullard Eunice White	1830-1837
b. 17, f. 671-672	Family correspondence	1829–1832 Apr, 1832 June–July

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Bullard Family (continued)

See: Box 22, Folders 860-864 Box 34, Folder 1528 b. 17, f. 676 Scoville, Harriet E. (Beecher). See: Box 35, Folders 1599-1602 Foote Family b. 17, f. 677 Family correspondence	
See: Box 35, Folders 1599-1602 Foote Family b. 17, f. 677 Family correspondence 178	
b. 17, f. 677 Family correspondence 178	
und	36-1833, dated
b. 17, f. 678 Beecher Family See: Box 1, Folder 22 Box 1, Folders 35-36 Box 2, Folder 61 Box 2, Folders 71-72	
b. 17, f. 679 Scoville, A. B. See: Box 24, Folders 981-982 Box 36, Folder 1627	
b. 17, f. 680 Foote Geneology. See: Box 12, Folder 494	
Howard Family	
b. 17, f. 681 Family correspondence 185	59-1925
Scoville Family	
b. 18, f. 682 Scoville, Annie Beecher See: Boxes 28-32, Folders 1279-1368	
b. 18, f. 683 Scoville, Rev. Samuel. See: Boxes 42-43, Folders 1840-1886	
Devan, Harriet Scoville	
To H. S. D.:	
b. 18, f. 684 Scoville, Annie Beecher 188	80, undated
	82-1901, dated
b. 18, f. 686 Scoville, Harriet E. (Beecher). See: Box 36, Folders 1618-1620	
b. 18, f. 687 Scoville, Rev. Samuel. See: <u>Box 41, Folders 1796-1799</u>	
b. 18, f. 688 Scoville, Samuel Jr. 188	00.4007

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Scoville Family > Devan, Harriet Scoville > To H. S. D.: (continued)

b. 18, f. 689	Beecher, William Constantine	1885
b. 18, f. 690	Scoville, William Herbert	1885
	From H. S. D.:	
b. 18, f. 691	[Holbrook,] Florence English	1937
	Devan, Scoville Thomas	
b. 18, f. 692	Scoville, Annie Beecher	undated
	Scoville, Louise (Armstrong)	
	To L. A. S.:	
b. 18, f. 693	Peabody, George Foster	1930
b. 18, f. 694	Scoville, Annie Beecher	1910-1911, undated
b. 18, f. 695	[Scoville, Katharine] [Mrs. Samuel, Jr.] English	1946
b. 18, f. 696	Scoville, Louise (Armstrong).	
	See: Box 29, Folders 1305-1317 Boxes 31-32, Folders 1349-1368	<u>8</u>
b. 18, f. 697	Scoville, Samuel, Jr.	1912
b. 18, f. 698	Terry, Dame Ellen	undated
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
	Scoville, Fred R.	
b. 18, f. 699	Scoville, Ralph I.	1944
	Scoville, Samuel Jr.	
b. 18, f. 700	Chamber of Commerce of the U.S.A.	1923
b. 18, f. 701	Foote, Margaret M.	1939
b. 18, f. 702	North Cornwall Congregational Church, Samuel Scoville Associates Circular	1926
b. 18, f. 703	Presbyterian Hospital in Philadelphia	1902
b. 18, f. 704	Scoville, Annie Beecher	undated
b. 18, f. 705	Scoville, Rev. Samuel	1881
b. 18, f. 706	Scoville, William Herbert	1911-1917
b. 18, f. 707	Stowe, Lyman Beecher	1933

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Scoville Family > Scoville, Samuel Jr. (continued)

b. 18, f. 708	To: (fragment)	[1927]
	Scoville, William H.	
	To W. H. S.:	
b. 18, f. 709	Bates, Katharine Lee	1897
b. 18, f. 710	Devan, Harriet Beecher (Scoville)	1911-1912
b. 18, f. 711	Hall, George	1914
b. 18, f. 712	Hampton Institute, Authorization as agent of.	
b. 18, f. 713	Houghton Mifflin Company	1928
b. 18, f. 714-715	Scoville, Annie Beecher	1909-1911, undated, 1910, undated
b. 18, f. 716	Scoville, Harriet E.B.	undated
b. 18, f. 717-719	Scoville, Samuel Jr.	1907-1926
b. 18, f. 720	Stamford National Bank, Stamford Connecticut	1911
b. 18, f. 721	Tiffany and Co.	1914
b. 18, f. 722	U.S. Department of Agriculture Office of Farm Management.	1914
b. 18, f. 723	U.S. Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Soils	1914
b. 18, f. 724	Yale Certification	1895
	From W. H. S.:	
b. 18, f. 725	Bates, Katharine Lee. See: Box 1, Folder 2	
b. 18, f. 726	Hall, George	
b. 18, f. 727	Smith, Mary D.	1907
b. 18, f. 728	Stamford National Bank	1911
b. 18, f. 729	Tiffany and Co.	1914
2	Scoville, Annie Beecher	
	To A. B. S.:	
b. 19, f. 730	Abbot Academy, Andover, Massachusetts	1927
b. 19, f. 731	Abbot, Lawrence F.	1916
b. 19, f. 732	Abbott, Rev. Lyman	1885-1910, undated

b. 19, f. 733	Alabama Reform School for Juvenile Negro Law Breakers	1920
b. 19, f. 734	Alam, John	1905
b. 19, f. 735	Alban County Council Girl Scouts, Inc.	1925
b. 19, f. 736	Albany Institute and Historical and Art Society.	1925
b. 19, f. 737	Allen, Alice M.	1902-1923, undated
b. 19, f. 738	Allen, J. Wilford	1927
b. 19, f. 739	Allen, Nellie B.	1916
b. 19, f. 740	American Association for State and Local History	1943-1944
b. 19, f. 741	American Mission to Lepers, Inc.	1938
b. 19, f. 742	American Missionary Association. See: Box 27, Folder 1247	
b. 19, f. 743	Amherst College, Department of English	1921
b. 19, f. 744	Anderson, Edith M.	1907
b. 19, f. 745	Anderson, John	1888
b. 19, f. 746	Ankle, Matt. See: Box 25, Folders 1081-1085	
b. 19, f. 747	Anthony, Rev. Silas Whitman	1927
b. 19, f. 748	Antiquarian and Landmarks Society	1948
b. 19, f. 749	Armstrong, Samuel C. (1839)	1889
b. 19, f. 750	Armell, Louis	1897-1898
b. 19, f. 751	Armell, Louis (fragment)	undated
b. 19, f. 752	Atlantic Monthly English	1915
b. 19, f. 753	Audubon Society, State of Connecticut	1923
b. 19, f. 754	Austin, H.P.	1927
b. 19, f. 755	Bacon, Alice M.	1899
b. 19, f. 756	Bacon, Eliza B.	1931
b. 19, f. 757	Bacon, Mary (fragment)	undated
b. 19, f. 758	Bacon, Theodore D. (fragment)	1930
b. 19, f. 759	Badger, Fred C.	1897
b. 19, f. 760	Badger, Richard G.	1923

b. 19, f. 761	Bainton, Roland H.	1924
b. 19, f. 762	Baker, Charlotte Shaler	1921
b. 19, f. 763	Baker, Nelson	1893
b. 19, f. 764	Baldwin, Bessie (Newton)	1887-1925
b. 19, f. 765	Baldwin, C. E.	1911
b. 19, f. 766	Baldwin School, Bryn Mawr, Pa.	1923 October
b. 19, f. 767	Ball, Julia Adele	1923
b. 19, f. 768	Baltimore Manual Training Teachers Association A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1913
b. 19, f. 769	Bancroft, Mary	1939
b. 19, f. 770	Barck, Dorothy C.	1942
b. 19, f. 771	Barker, A.H.	1893
b. 19, f. 772	Barker, Grace	1887
b. 19, f. 773	Barksdale, John C.	1899
b. 19, f. 774	Barron, A.B.	1928
b. 19, f. 775	Basford, Grace J.	1891
b. 19, f. 776	Basford, Jennie W.	1887
b. 19, f. 777	Baskin, Samuel H.	1895 September-1896 November
b. 19, f. 778	Baskin, Samuel H.	1905 August
	See also: Box 22, Folder 920	
b. 19, f. 779	Baskin, Samuel H.	undated
b. 19, f. 780	Bates, Mrs. C.F.	1888
b. 19, f. 781-788	Bates, Katharine Lee	1883 July – 1884 Jan, 1884 April–July, 1884 August–1885 April, 1885 June– 1887 August

b. 20, f. 789-807	Bates, Katharine Lee	1887 November- January 7, 1888 January 10- February 14, 1888 February 19-1890 Oct, 1891 March- 1895 March, 1896 March- 1900 Oct, 1900 December- 1905 May, 1905 July-1908 Oct, 1909 May-1913 May, 1913 June- December
b. 21, f. 808-818	Bates, Katharine Lee	1914–1916 Jul, 1917–1921, 1923– 1929, undated
b. 21, f. 819	Bates, Katharine Lee (fragments)	undated
b. 21, f. 820	Bauer, William	undated
b. 21, f. 821	Baxter, Orissa M.	1912
b. 21, f. 822	Bazhaw, Frank	undated
b. 21, f. 823	Beach, Violet	1875-1930
b. 21, f. 824	Bean Edna	undated
b. 21, f. 825	Bean, Susie H.	1887
b. 21, f. 826	Beard, Rev. Augustus F.	1923
b. 21, f. 827	Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard)	1886-1890
b. 21, f. 828	Beecher, Rev. George Buckingham	1915
b. 21, f. 829	Beecher, H.W.	1928
b. 21, f. 830-831	Beecher, Jessie Howe (Bigelow)	1889-1891, undated
b. 21, f. 832	Beecher, William Constantine	1888-1890
b. 21, f. 833	Bennett, Anna	[1911]
b. 21, f. 834	Bennett, Anna. See: <u>Box 27, Folder 1188</u>	
b. 21, f. 835	Betts, Anna W.P.	1899
b. 21, f. 836	Betts, C.	1946
b. 21, f. 837	Bigelow, Charles E.	1890

b. 21, f. 838	Bigelow, E. A.	1890
b. 21, f. 839	Biggs, Charles Lewis	1933
b. 21, f. 840	Bishop, Louis	
b. 21, f. 841	Blake, Eli Whitney, Jr.	1892-1899, undated
b. 21, f. 842	Bonet, Emilie	1927
b. 21, f. 843	Boston Public Library	1910
b. 21, f. 844	Bowers, Cornelia W.	[1911]
b. 21 , f. 845	Bowers, Emily. See: Box 22, Folders 874-880	
b. 21, f. 846	Brains, S.M.	1902
b. 21, f. 847	Brave, Ben	1896
b. 21, f. 848	Brennan, Jennie L.	1903, undated
b. 21, f. 849	Brewster, Margaret H.	1930
b. 22, f. 850	Bridgemen, Marian	[1911], undated
b. 22, f. 851	Briggs, C.M.	
b. 22, f. 852	Brooklyn Children's Museum Woman's Auxiliary	1926 February 19
b. 22, f. 853	Brown, Esther F.	undated
b. 22, f. 854	Brown, Laura Carter	1927
b. 22, f. 855	Brown, Mary E.	
b. 22, f. 856	Brown, Orin O.	
b. 22, f. 857	Brown, William	
b. 22, f. 858	Browne, Gertrude B.	1924
b. 22, f. 859	Bryan, C. Braxton	
b. 22, f. 860	Bullard, Alice M.	
b. 22, f. 861	Bullard, Clifford H.	1928
b. 22, f. 862	Bullard, Mrs. E.D.	undated
b. 22, f. 863	Bullard, Elizabeth	1908
b. 22, f. 864	Bullard, Henry Beecher	1927
b. 22, f. 865	Bunnell, Catharine M.	1925 December 24

b. 22, f. 866	Burn, Josephine H.F.	1934
b. 22, f. 867	Byington, Elizabeth	1887
b. 22, f. 868	Cadman, Rev. S. Parkes	1927
b. 22, f. 869	Call, Mabel S.	1931 February 1
b. 22, f. 870	Cameron, Edna Beam	undated
b. 22, f. 871	Camp Cotuit	1925
b. 22, f. 872	Canada, Dominion of, Department of Indian Affairs, Dep. Sept. General	1915 October 29
b. 22, f. 873	Carlile, Grace L.	1887
b. 22, f. 874-880	Carter, Emily (Bowers)	1886 June-1887 August, 1885 December- 1886 May, 1884 August-1885 Nov, 1883 April- 1884 Jul, 1888- 1893, undated
b. 22, f. 881	Chapin, Sarah H.	
b. 22, f. 882	Child, Katharine B.	1883-1886, undated
b. 22, f. 883	Chisholm Susan K.	undated
b. 22, f. 884	Claflin, Mary B.	1886, undated
b. 22, f. 885	Clark, John W. See: Box 27, Folder 1188	
b. 22, f. 886	Clark, L.S.	
b. 22, f. 887	Coe, Kate Foote	1908
b. 22, f. 888	Coe, Lotta	1925
b. 22, f. 889	Cole, Jean Dean(?)	undated
b. 22, f. 890	Coles, Franklin A.	1942
b. 22, f. 891	Collins, Mrs. N.J.A.	undated
b. 22, f. 892	Colonial Dames (Philadelphia Chapter)	1923
b. 22, f. 893	Coman, Katharine	1904-1914, undated
b. 22, f. 894	Commercial High School, Providence, R.I.	1925
b. 22, f. 895	Commission on Interracial Cooperation, Stabilization Fund	1930

b. 22, f. 896	Condeland, Lucinda	1901-1902
b. 22, f. 897	Congdon, Nannie G.R.	undated
b. 22, f. 898	Congregational Sunday School and Publishing Society	1885
b. 22, f. 899	Congregational Quarterly (London) English	1928
b. 22, f. 900	Congregationalist, The English	1898-1928, undated
b. 22, f. 901	Conklin, Rev. John W.	1899
b. 22, f. 902	Connecticut Forestry Association	1925–February 7
b. 22, f. 903	Connecticut Indian Association	1899-1908
b. 22, f. 904	Connecticut Power Company	1947
b. 22, f. 905	Connecticut Prison Association	1943
b. 22, f. 906	Connecticut State Park and Forest Commission	1924 July 29
b. 22, f. 907	Connery, Mary	1923
b. 22, f. 908	Cooper, Susan (Sage) Fenimore	undated
b. 22, f. 909	Cornelius, C.P.	
b. 22, f. 910	Cornelius, Lavinia	
b. 22, f. 911	Cornelius, Sampson	
b. 22, f. 912	Cornell, Martha	1940-1944
b. 22, f. 913	Cornish, Frances	undated
b. 22, f. 914	Cornwall, Connecticut, Office of the Tax Collector	1946
b. 22, f. 915	Couteau, John Gauthier	1894 September-1896 March
b. 22, f. 916	Couteau, John Gauthier	1896 June
b. 22, f. 917	Crocker, Caroline S.	1887
b. 22, f. 918	Cronkbite, Anna B.	1901
b. 22, f. 919	Cross, Alice	1897
b. 22, f. 920	Cummings, W.H.	1897
b. 22, f. 921	Cunningham, John	1891
b. 23, f. 922	Dale, Robert	1909
b. 23, f. 923	Dana, C.B.	[1885], undated

b. 23, f. 924	Darling, Mollie	[1911]
b. 23, f. 925	Davidson, Mrs. H.A.	undated
b. 23, f. 926	Davis, J.B.	undated
b. 23, f. 927	Davis, Maud Elizabeth	1921
b. 23, f. 928	Davis, William Stearns	1928
b. 23, f. 929	Dawes, Anna L.	1898-1911, undated
b. 23, f. 930	Day, Anne Bigelow	1911
b. 23, f. 931	Dean, Elizabeth M.	undated
b. 23, f. 932	Dean, Nellie	1890
b. 23, f. 933-942	Devan, Harriet Beecher (Scoville)	1879–1886 Feb, 1886 April– 1889 April, 1889 June–1893 April, 1893 October– 1898 Jan, 1899– 1913, 1927–1945, undated
b. 23, f. 943	Devan, Harriet (niece)	1905-1918
b. 23, f. 944	Devan, Scoville Thomas	1893-1918, undated
b. 23, f. 945-946	Devan, Spencer C.	1887-1893, 1889
b. 23, f. 947	Dickinson, Greta	1875
b. 23, f. 948	Dickson, Mrs. E.E.	
b. 23, f. 949	Dinsmore, Charles A.	1928
b. 23, f. 950	Directors of Old South Work	
b. 23, f. 951	Dodge, Grace Vernon	1906
b. 23, f. 952	Dodson, Mary T.	
b. 23, f. 953	Doubleday, Page and Co.	
b. 23, f. 954	Dutton, Samuel T.	1906
b. 23, f. 955	Dwight School for Girls	1926 April 3
b. 23, f. 956	Eastman, Charybdis	
b. 23, f. 957-958	Eastman, Julia A.	1884–1898, 1908, undated

b. 23, f. 959	Eastman, Sarah P.	1888, 1925, undated
b. 23, f. 960	Ellis, Emma C.	1900
b. 23, f. 961	Ely School, Greenwich, Connecticut	1921
b. 23, f. 962	Emery, Lillian F.	1888
b. 23, f. 963	Emmons, Helen B.	undated
b. 23, f. 964	Encyclopedia Britannica English	1944
b. 23, f. 965	Englander and Greenbaum	1932
b. 23, f. 966	Ewing State Bank, Ewing, Nebraska	1905
b. 24, f. 967	Farrar, Ellen W.	1922
b. 24, f. 968	Farrar, Frances	1917
b. 24, f. 969	Ferguson, S.W.	undated
b. 24, f. 970	Ferris, Rev. Frank Halliday	1927
b. 24, f. 971	Field, Clara	1899
b. 24, f. 972	Fielder, Henry W.	1895-1898
b. 24, f. 973	Fielding, Frederick W.	1928
b. 24, f. 974	First Congregational Church, Bristol, Connecticut	1920
b. 24, f. 975	First Congregational Church, Middletown, Connecticut	1928
b. 24, f. 976	Fisher, Adam B.	1905
b. 24, f. 977	Fitts, Clara Atwood	undated
b. 24, f. 978	Fletcher, Alice C.	1900-1918
b. 24, f. 979	Flint, Lydia A.P.	1911
b. 24, f. 980	Foord, Josephine	1907
b. 24, f. 981	Foote, Edward Milton	1914
b. 24, f. 982	Foote, Margaret (fragment)	undated
b. 24, f. 983	Ford, John C.	1912
b. 24, f. 984	Foster, Kay	1940-1941
b. 24, f. 985	Frazier, George J.	1893-1901
b. 24, f. 986	Frazier, George J. (fragment)	undated
b. 24, f. 987	Frederick H. Stokes Company	1909

b. 24, f. 988	Free Public Library of Newark, New Jersey	1910
b. 24, f. 989	French, Carrie E.	1884 May
b. 24, f. 990	Frissell, A.S.	1929
b. 24, f. 991	Frost, J.T.	undated
b. 24, f. 992	Fuller, Louise (De H.)	1929
b. 24, f. 993	Galt, Evelyn	undated
b. 24, f. 994	Garretson, Rev. John	1927
b. 24, f. 995	General Federation of Women's Clubs	1923 May 21
b. 24, f. 996	Gibson, Hamilton	1926-1928
b. 24, f. 997	Giddings, Franklin H.	1898
b. 24, f. 998	Ginn and Company	1899
b. 24, f. 999	Glenn, John M.	1912, undated
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 24, f. 1000	Gold, Charles L.	1899-1927
b. 24, f. 1001	Gold, Clara J.	1908
b. 24, f. 1002	Gold, James Douglas	1911
b. 24, f. 1003	Gordon, George A. (fragment)	undated
b. 24, f. 1004	Green Rainbow, Charles See: Box 33, Folder 1448	
b. 24, f. 1005	Griffiths, Emma L.	1923
b. 24, f. 1006	Griffiths, Gwen	1887
b. 24, f. 1007	Griggs, Elmer V. (fragment)	undated
b. 24, f. 1008	Grinnell, George Bird	1898-1899
b. 24, f. 1009	Guild, Marion P.	1929-1930
b. 24, f. 1010	Gulick, Charlotte V.	undated
b. 24, f. 1011	Gummere, A.M.	1925
b. 24, f. 1012	Gunnison, Herbert F.	1927
b. 24, f. 1013	Hackett, Rev. Allen	1943
b. 24, f. 1014	Hague, Eleanor	undated
b. 24, f. 1015	Hale, Emily Baldwin (Perkins)	1883

b. 24, f. 1016	Hamlin, Berthe P.	1917 July 6
b. 24, f. 1017	Hamlin, Bryan	1927
b. 24, f. 1018	Hamlin, George S.	1900
b. 24, f. 1019	Hamlin, Helen B.	undated
b. 24, f. 1020	Hampton Normal and Agricultural Institute	1893-1917, undated
b. 24, f. 1021	Hart, John F.	1910
b. 24, f. 1022	Harveson, Mae	1930
b. 24, f. 1023	Hastings, Richard	1894
b. 24, f. 1024	Haughton, Sarah M.	1891
b. 24, f. 1025	Hawley, Margaret Foote	undated
b. 24, f. 1026	Hazard, Caroline	undated
b. 24, f. 1027	Hazard, T. Pierrepont	1925
b. 24, f. 1028	Hempstead, Louise	undated
b. 24, f. 1029	Hempstone, Mabel H.	1921 November 2
b. 24, f. 1030	Henry, Mary A.	1905
b. 24, f. 1031	Hibben, Paxton	1926
b. 24, f. 1032	Hiden, Mrs. M.W.	undated
b. 24, f. 1033	Higheagle, Robert P.	
b. 24, f. 1034	Hill, David Russel	1895-1896
b. 24, f. 1035	Hill, George Rice	1905
b. 24, f. 1036	Hill, George W.	1892
b. 24, f. 1037	Hillis, Annie P.	1911
b. 24, f. 1038	Hodgkins, Louise Manning	1927
b. 24, f. 1039	Hoffmann, Eleanor	undated
b. 24, f. 1040	Hoffmann, Ralph	1928
b. 24, f. 1041	Hoit, Mr. and Mrs. E.B.	1910
b. 24, f. 1042-1044	Holbrook, Florence	1902-1948

b. 25, f. 1053	Holbrook, Florence (fragments)	undated
b. 25, f. 1054	Holliday, Cecyl	1910
b. 25, f. 1055	Homer State Bank, Homer, Nebraska	1905
b. 25, f. 1056	Homiletic Review English	1927
b. 25, f. 1057	Honyoust, Daniel B.	1893
b. 25, f. 1058	Hopkins, Susan	undated
b. 25, f. 1059	Hopkins, Woolsey R.	1903
b. 25, f. 1060	Horace Mann Schools Teachers College	1902 October 3
b. 25, f. 1061	Hosmer, Herbert H., Jr.	1940
b. 25, f. 1062	Hotchkiss, Aurelia G.	undated
b. 25, f. 1063	Hottinguer and Co.	1891
b. 25, f. 1064	Houghton, Sara M. (fragment)	
b. 25, f. 1065	Houghton Mifflin Company	1928
b. 25, f. 1066	Howard, Annie S.S.	1923
b. 25, f. 1067	Howard, Hazel	1921
b. 25, f. 1068	Howard, John Raymond	1906-1926, undated
b. 25, f. 1069	Howard, Susan Taylor (Raymond)	1897-1903
b. 25, f. 1070	Howe, James Lewis	1927
b. 25, f. 1071	Howland, Edith A	1898
b. 25, f. 1072	Hoyt, Frank H.	1894-1895
b. 25, f. 1073	Hulett, Anna	undated
b. 25, f. 1074	Hurlbutt, Emma	1893-1902
b. 25, f. 1075	Hurlbutt, Isabelle B.	undated
b. 25, f. 1076	Hurlbutt, Nellie	undated
b. 25, f. 1077	Hurlbutt, Sophie L.	1886
b. 25, f. 1078	Hyde, Elizabeth	1897
b. 25, f. 1079	Indian Rights Association	1898-1922
b. 25, f. 1080	The Indian's Friend See: Box 27, Folder 1188	

b. 25, f. 1081-1084	Ishkahula, Matthew [Ankle, Matt.] A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1896 January- 1898 March, 1898 May- 1899 Jun, 1900 March-1921 May, undated
b. 25, f. 1085	Ishkahula, Matthew [Ankle, Matt.] (fragment)	undated
b. 25, f. 1086	J.H. Hale Co.	1917
b. 25, f. 1087	Jackson, Helen	undated
b. 25, f. 1088	Jackson, Ida Grune	1887
b. 25, f. 1089	D.R. James and Brother	1902
b. 25, f. 1090	Jeffery, Jeanie Co.	1887
b. 25, f. 1091	Johns Hopkins Colored Orphan Asylum. See: Box 19, Folder 768 Box 24, Folder 999	
b. 25, f. 1092	Johnson, A.J.	1902
b. 25, f. 1093	Johnson, C.R.	1908
b. 25, f. 1094	Jones, Eva L.S.	1926
b. 25, f. 1095	Jones, Rev. Henry L.	1897
b. 25, f. 1096	Jones, Sallie G.	1885
b. 26, f. 1097	Jones, W.A.	1905
b. 26, f. 1098-1100	Jones, William	1892 September-1895 Apr, 1895 July- 1896 May, 1897 Jun, undated
b. 26, f. 1101	Jones, William (fragment)	undated
b. 26, f. 1102	Jones, William. See: box 24, Folder 987	
b. 26, f. 1103	Judd, Jerome	1923
b. 26, f. 1104	Kaiser, Charles S.	1904-1905, undated
b. 26, f. 1105	Kane, Helen B.	1911, undated
b. 26, f. 1106	Kansas City (Mo.) Public Library	1927
b. 26, f. 1107	Kealer, A.H.	1928
b. 26, f. 1108	Kelly, Louise and Bill	undated
b. 26, f. 1109	Kendrick, Helen F.	undated

b. 26, f. 1110	Kennan, George	1902
b. 26, f. 1111	Kent, Edgar M.	1901
b. 26, f. 1112	Keystone View Company, Inc.	1927
b. 26, f. 1113	Kingsbury, Alice E.	1921
b. 26, f. 1114	Kingsley, Ebenezer	1896
b. 26 , f. 1115	Kinney, Sara T. See: Box 22, Folder 903	
b. 26, f. 1116	Kitchel, Helen	1940
b. 26 , f. 1117	Kneale, Albert S. See: Box 33, Folder 1448	
b. 26, f. 1118	Knox, Mary Alice	1906
b. 26, f. 1119	Kroger, L.J.	1924
b. 26, f. 1120	Ladies Western Missionary Society	1916
b. 26, f. 1121	La Flesche, Carey	1892-1894
b. 26, f. 1122	La Flesche, Mitchell C.	1892-1903
b. 26, f. 1123	Lambert, Jesse B.	1895
b. 26 , f. 1124	La Mere, Oliver. See: Box 33, Folder 1480	
b. 26, f. 1125	Larrabee, C.F. (Maj.) See: Box 33, Folders 1438-1440	
b. 26, f. 1126	Lasell Seminary for Young Women, Auburndale, Massachusetts	1922
b. 26, f. 1127	Learned, Emily C.	1925
b. 26, f. 1128	Leavens, Frances D.	undated
b. 26, f. 1129	Lee, Alonzo	1897
b. 26, f. 1130	Leighton, Ruth	undated
b. 26, f. 1131	Leupp, Francis E.	1910
b. 26, f. 1132	Leupp, Francis E. See: Box 33, Folders 1438-1440	
b. 26, f. 1133	Lewis, James E.	1893
b. 26, f. 1134	Lightbuer, Caroline	undated
b. 26, f. 1135	Lockwood, Florence	1946
b. 26, f. 1136	Long, Bryant Alden	1944

b. 26, f. 1137	Long, Fanny Bancroft	1911-1912, undated
b. 26, f. 1138	Longtail, Philip	1893
b. 26, f. 1139	Lord, Mary P.	1898-1899, undated
b. 26, f. 1140	Lord, [Mary]	1934 June 26
b. 26, f. 1141	Lord, Mary P. (fragment)	undated
b. 26, f. 1142	Louisiana Purchase Exposition, Board of Lady Managers	1904
b. 26, f. 1143	Lovell, Lydia (fragments)	1947
b. 26, f. 1144	Lowther, Sarah V.	undated
b. 26, f. 1145	Lull, Robert W.	1927
b. 26, f. 1146	Lyons, Laura	1888
b. 26, f. 1147	MacCarty, Mattie E.	1885
b. 26, f. 1148	McElroy, Margaret J.	undated
b. 26, f. 1149	MacKenzie, Mr. & Mrs. William	1929
b. 26, f. 1150	MacMillan Company	1898
b. 26, f. 1151	Madden, Bessie	1912
b. 26, f. 1152	A.N. Marquis & Co.	1919
b. 26, f. 1153	Marsden, Edward	1907
b. 26 , f. 1154-1158	Martin, May D.	1879–1882 Apr, 1882 June–1887 Mar, undated
b. 26, f. 1159	Massachusetts State Normal School	1914 April 21
b. 26, f. 1160	Mead, Frank	1904 December 28
b. 26, f. 1161	Mears. Rev. Charles Leon	1928
b. 26, f. 1162	Mears, Eliot Grinnell	1928
b. 26, f. 1163	Mercersburg Academy, Mercersburg, Pa.	1923
b. 26, f. 1164	Merrill. F.W. (fragment)	undated
b. 26, f. 1165	Merritt, Francis H.	1907
b. 26, f. 1166	Meserve, Frances P.	undated
b. 26, f. 1167	Metoxen, Nelson	1894
b. 26, f. 1168	Metropolitan Museum of Art, New York	1910

b. 27, f. 1169	Middlebury College	1922-1924
b. 27, f. 1170	Miller, Helen T.	1919
b. 27, f. 1171	Miller, John R.	1905
b. 27, f. 1172	Milligan, Mary	1945
b. 27, f. 1173	Mills, Mary	1891
b. 27, f. 1174	Milton, George F.	1928
b. 27, f. 1175	Miner, Lilian B.	undated
b. 27, f. 1176	Mitchell, Grace M.	1926
b. 27, f. 1177	Moffatt, Thomas C.	1919
b. 27, f. 1178	Mohonk Lodge	1902
b. 27, f. 1179	Montague, George	1887
b. 27, f. 1180	Moores, Emily B.	undated
b. 27, f. 1181	Morgan, Martha Gold	1918-1929
b. 27, f. 1182	Morley, Louise	undated
b. 27, f. 1183	Morrison, C.P.	1887
b. 27, f. 1184	Moses Brown School, Providence, R.I.	1925
b. 27, f. 1185	Mosher, Thomas Bird	1928
b. 27, f. 1186	Mossman, H.A.	1901
b. 27, f. 1187	Mott, Frank L.	1935
b. 27, f. 1188	National Indian Association	1903-1909
b. 27 , f. 1189	National Indian Association, Annie B. Scoville, Chairman, Loan Department. See: Box 82, Folder 134	
b. 27, f. 1190	National Mutual Building and Loan Association of New York	1893
b. 27, f. 1191	National Probation Association	1929
b. 27, f. 1192	Naugatuck Women's Club Naugatuck, Connecticut	1938-1939
b. 27, f. 1193	Near East Foundation	1937-1947
b. 27, f. 1194	Neergaard, Anna B.	1890
b. 27, f. 1195	Neergaard, C.F.	1890
b. 27, f. 1196	Nettleton, Grace Langdon	1898
b. 27, f. 1197	Newton, Jennie C.	1881-1882

b. 27, f. 1198	Newton Centre Woman's Club	1904
b. 27, f. 1199	Niebuhr, Henry	1905
b. 27, f. 1200	Nunn, Nellie L. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1906
b. 27, f. 1201	Nutt, Kate W.	1911
b. 27, f. 1202	Ohle, Frieda Hoffmann	1911
b. 27, f. 1203	Ohlson, Mrs. H.J. Newton	1926
b. 27, f. 1204	Orr, Emily	1885-1888, undated
b. 27, f. 1205	Outlook, The English	1898
b. 27, f. 1206	Palo Alto Book Shop, Palo Alto, California	1927
b. 27, f. 1207	Park, Charles F.	1930
b. 27, f. 1208	Park, Gertrude	undated
b. 27, f. 1209	Parker, Emma	1890
b. 27, f. 1210	Parker, Rev. Joseph	1890-1897
b. 27, f. 1211	Parkhurst, Alex	1893
b. 27, f. 1212	Parkhurst, Charles D.	1908
b. 27, f. 1213	Pattee, Lottie A.	1900
b. 27, f. 1214	Payer, Alex	1897
b. 27, f. 1215	Pearce, Clara Jeannette	1904
b. 27, f. 1216	Pedrick, Catherine	1887
b. 27, f. 1217	Pemberton, M. Bessie	1888-1889
b. 27, f. 1218	Picotte, Susan La Flesche	
b. 27, f. 1219	Pine Hill Farm	1914
b. 27, f. 1220	Pinney, May M.	1884 April
b. 27, f. 1221	Pitt, Marian Edith (Perkins)	1881-1944, undated
b. 27, f. 1222	Platt, Mary Schanffler	1925
b. 27, f. 1224	Pope, Liston	1945
b. 27, f. 1225	Powers, Hale	1927

b. 27, f. 1226	Powless, Alfred	1895
b. 27, f. 1227	Powless, Ella M.	1896
b. 27, f. 1228	Powless, Margaret J.	1898
b. 27, f. 1229	Pratt, Martha Root	1921
b. 27, f. 1230	Presbyterian Advance	1927
b. 27, f. 1231	Presbyterian Church in the U.S.A., Board of Home Missions	1905-1910
b. 27, f. 1232	Prescott, C.	1916
b. 27, f. 1233	Preston, Marguerite	undated
b. 27, f. 1234	Price, Mabel	1888, undated
b. 27, f. 1235	Progressive Indian Association. See: Box 82, Folder 135	
b. 27, f. 1236	Provide Society for Organizing Charity. See: Box 21, Folder 841	
b. 27, f. 1237	Provost, William B.	1893
b. 27, f. 1238	Quinton, Amelia S. (Mrs.) See: <u>Box 27, Folder 1188</u>	
b. 27, f. 1239	Ramage, Lucy B.	1919
b. 27, f. 1239 b. 27, f. 1240	Ramage, Lucy B. Rand, McNally and Co.	1919 1901
b. 27, f. 1240	Rand, McNally and Co.	1901
b. 27, f. 1240 b. 27, f. 1241	Rand, McNally and Co. Raymond, Charles J.	1901 1906
b. 27, f. 1240 b. 27, f. 1241 b. 27, f. 1242	Rand, McNally and Co. Raymond, Charles J. Raymond, John	1901 1906 1905
b. 27, f. 1240 b. 27, f. 1241 b. 27, f. 1242 b. 27, f. 1243	Rand, McNally and Co. Raymond, Charles J. Raymond, John Raymond, Rossiter Worthington	1901 1906 1905 1908 1903 November
b. 27, f. 1240 b. 27, f. 1241 b. 27, f. 1242 b. 27, f. 1243 b. 27, f. 1244	Rand, McNally and Co. Raymond, Charles J. Raymond, John Raymond, Rossiter Worthington Reformed Church of America, Board of Domestic Missions	1901 1906 1905 1908 1903 November 10
b. 27, f. 1240 b. 27, f. 1241 b. 27, f. 1242 b. 27, f. 1243 b. 27, f. 1244 b. 27, f. 1245	Rand, McNally and Co. Raymond, Charles J. Raymond, John Raymond, Rossiter Worthington Reformed Church of America, Board of Domestic Missions Richardson, Lyon N.	1901 1906 1905 1908 1903 November 10
b. 27, f. 1240 b. 27, f. 1241 b. 27, f. 1242 b. 27, f. 1243 b. 27, f. 1244 b. 27, f. 1245 b. 27, f. 1246	Rand, McNally and Co. Raymond, Charles J. Raymond, John Raymond, Rossiter Worthington Reformed Church of America, Board of Domestic Missions Richardson, Lyon N. Richmond, Frances	1901 1906 1905 1908 1903 November 10 1940
b. 27, f. 1240 b. 27, f. 1241 b. 27, f. 1242 b. 27, f. 1243 b. 27, f. 1244 b. 27, f. 1245 b. 27, f. 1246 b. 27, f. 1247	Rand, McNally and Co. Raymond, Charles J. Raymond, John Raymond, Rossiter Worthington Reformed Church of America, Board of Domestic Missions Richardson, Lyon N. Richmond, Frances Riggs, Rev. A.L.	1901 1906 1905 1908 1903 November 10 1940 1888 1905
b. 27, f. 1240 b. 27, f. 1241 b. 27, f. 1242 b. 27, f. 1243 b. 27, f. 1244 b. 27, f. 1245 b. 27, f. 1246 b. 27, f. 1247 b. 27, f. 1248	Rand, McNally and Co. Raymond, Charles J. Raymond, John Raymond, Rossiter Worthington Reformed Church of America, Board of Domestic Missions Richardson, Lyon N. Richmond, Frances Riggs, Rev. A.L. Riggs, Frederick B.	1901 1906 1905 1908 1903 November 10 1940 1888 1905
b. 27, f. 1240 b. 27, f. 1241 b. 27, f. 1242 b. 27, f. 1243 b. 27, f. 1244 b. 27, f. 1245 b. 27, f. 1246 b. 27, f. 1247 b. 27, f. 1248 b. 27, f. 1249	Rand, McNally and Co. Raymond, Charles J. Raymond, John Raymond, Rossiter Worthington Reformed Church of America, Board of Domestic Missions Richardson, Lyon N. Richmond, Frances Riggs, Rev. A.L. Riggs, Frederick B. Riggs, Louisa Irvine	1901 1906 1905 1908 1903 November 10 1940 1888 1905 1897

b. 27, f. 1253	Rintoul, Mary Barry	undated
b. 27, f. 1254	Robinson, Eloise	1918
b. 27, f. 1255	Roe, Rev. Walter C.	
	See: Box 27, Folder 1178	
b. 27, f. 1256	Rogers, Eliza	undated
b. 27, f. 1257	Rogers, Fanny Smith	undated
b. 27, f. 1258	Rogers, Will	1882
b. 27, f. 1259	Rohlfs, Charles	1927
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 27, f. 1260	Rollason, Herbert D.	undated
b. 27, f. 1261	Root, Lyman C.	1911
b. 27, f. 1262	Root, T.H.	1893
b. 28, f. 1263	Rosa, Mary	1927
b. 28, f. 1264	Rose, Charlie	undated
b. 28, f. 1265	Roshery, Rosamund	undated
b. 28, f. 1266	Ross, Amos	1901
b. 28, f. 1267	Ross, Lucy G.	1902
b. 28, f. 1268	Rotary Club of Stamford, Connecticut	1924
b. 28, f. 1269	Rouillard, David	1896
b. 28, f. 1270	Rowell, Doris	1944, undated
b. 28, f. 1271	Rowley, Gertrude	1887
b. 28, f. 1272	Ryder, Rev. C.J.	1902, undated
b. 28, f. 1273	Ryder, Charles J.	1943
b. 28, f. 1274	Sac and Fox Tribe.	
	See: Box 22, Folders 915-916 Box 26, Folders 1098-1102	
b. 28, f. 1275	Saint Margaret's School	1926 February 17
b. 28, f. 1276	Sanford, Dan (fragments)	undated
b. 28, f. 1277	Schieffelin, M. Luise	1922-1930
b. 28, f. 1278	Schuck, Barbara Kelsey (fragment)	undated
b. 28, f. 1279	Scoville, Alice T.	1933 June

b. 28, f. 1280	Scoville, Harriet E.G.	1872
b. 28, f. 1281-1298	Scoville, Harriet E.B.	1881–1883 Jan, 1883 June–Dec, 1884 February– June, 1884 September– 1889, 1890 May– Nov, 1891–1900
b. 29, f. 1299-1301	Scoville, Harriet E.B.	1901-1906, undated
b. 29, f. 1302	Scoville, Gurdon Trumbull	1931-1947 undated
b. 29, f. 1303	Scoville, Katharine	1901-1930
b. 29, f. 1304	Scoville, Laura	undated
b. 29, f. 1305	[Scoville, Louise] (niece) (fragments) English	1924-[1946] undated
b. 29, f. 1306-1316	Scoville, Louise (Armstrong)	1896 May-1898 Jul, 1899 May- 1901 May, 1902 May-1903 May, 1903 December- 1909, 1911-1947, undated
b. 29, f. 1317	Scoville, Louise (Armstrong) (fragments)	undated
b. 29, f. 1318	Scoville, Macon I.	1883-1885
b. 29, f. 1319	Scoville, Marian (Aunt)	undated
b. 30, f. 1320-1332	Scoville, Rev. Samuel	1881-1901, undated
b. 30, f. 1333-1336	Scoville, Samuel Jr.	1882-1898, 1901-1905
b. 30, f. 1337	Scoville, Samuel Jr., including Cooper, Hugh L. correspondence and Elliot, Silas Jr.	1905
b. 30, f. 1338-1344	Scoville, Samuel Jr.	1906–1933 November 9, 1933 November 15, 1933 November 25– 1939, 1941–1949, undated
b. 31, f. 1345	Scoville, Samuel, Jr. (fragments)	undated
b. 31, f. 1346	Scoville, Samuel, Jr.	1882

b. 31, f. 1347	Scoville, Samuel Armstrong	1927-1947, undated
b. 31, f. 1348	Scoville, Samuel R.	1883-1898, undated
b. 31, f. 1349	Scoville, William Beecher	1937-1941
b. 31, f. 1350-1367	Scoville, William Herbert	1882–1898 Mar, 1898 May–1943, undated
b. 32, f. 1368	Scoville, William Herbert (fragments)	undated
b. 32, f. 1369	Scudder, Rev. L. W.	1906
b. 32, f. 1370	Secomb, Mary T.	1895
b. 32, f. 1371	Sequoya League	1903
b. 32, f. 1372	Seton, Ernest Thomson	1903, May 22
b. 32, f. 1373	Shackford, Martha Hale	1924
b. 32, f. 1374	Shaw, Effe G.	1892
b. 32, f. 1375	Sherrill, Elmer	[1911], undated
b. 32, f. 1376	Shipley, Florence M.	1949
b. 32, f. 1377	Shurtleff, W. P.	1930
b. 32, f. 1378	Silent Automatic Sales Corporation	1930
b. 32 , f. 1379	Sioux Tribe. See: <u>Box 19, Folders 777-779</u> <u>Box 24, Folders 985-986 Box 25, Folders 1081-1085</u>	
b. 32, f. 1380	Skenandore, Eli	1901
b. 32, f. 1381	Skenandore, N. J.	undated
b. 32, f. 1382	Skenandore, W.	1893
b. 32, f. 1383	Slocum, William F.	1898
b. 32, f. 1384	Small, W.	1899
b. 32, f. 1385	Smiley, Mabel C.	1930
b. 32, f. 1386	Smith, Junius	1911-1912
b. 32, f. 1387	Smith, M. Virginia	1887
b. 32, f. 1388	Smith, Mary D.	1905-1923, undated
b. 32, f. 1389	Smith, Mary D. (fragment)	undated

b. 32, f. 1390	Smith, Truman	undated
b. 32, f. 1391	Smith College Association for Christian Work	1915
b. 32, f. 1392	Smithsonian Institution, Bureau of American Ethnology	1899
b. 32, f. 1393	Soule, Eva L.	1890-1891
b. 32, f. 1394-1395	Soule, Harriet	1936–1943, 1945–1948 undated
b. 32, f. 1396	Soule, Harriet (fragments)	undated
b. 32, f. 1397	Soule, Mabel W.	1890
b. 32, f. 1398	Soule, Mary Lewis	1930
b. 32, f. 1399	Southern New England Telephone Company	1944
b. 32, f. 1400	Southern Workman	1925
b. 32, f. 1401	Southwest Indian Conference	1910
b. 32, f. 1402	Spaling, Emeline Ralmer	1931
b. 32, f. 1403	Squire, Alice Wolcott	1919 April 18
b. 32, f. 1404	Stamford, Connecticut Post Office	1899
b. 32, f. 1405	Stamford Historical Society	1945, undated
b. 32, f. 1406	Stamford Inter-Faith Council	1948
b. 32, f. 1407	State Charities Aid Association, Placing-out Agency	1914
b. 32, f. 1408	Stewart, George	1944
b. 32, f. 1409	Steward, Lucy S.	1928
b. 32, f. 1410	Steyert, R.A.	undated
b. 32, f. 1411	Stone, Junius H.	1881-1888
b. 32, f. 1412	Storrs Agricultural College, Storrs, Conn.	1897
b. 32, f. 1413	Stowe, Katharine B.	1887
b. 32, f. 1414	Stowe, Lyman Beecher	1926-1943
b. 32, f. 1415	Stranahan, Elizabeth A.	1899
b. 32, f. 1416	Study Club, The	1925
b. 32, f. 1417	Stumpp and Walter Co.	1949
b. 32, f. 1418	Swan and Moore	1912
b. 33, f. 1419	Taylor, Mary Alice	1895-1930, undated

b. 33, f. 1420	Terry, Dame Ellen	undated
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 33, f. 1421	Thacher, Emma	1928, undated
b. 33, f. 1422	Thayer, Albert H.	undated
b. 33, f. 1423	Thayer, Emma (Beach)	1914-1923
b. 33, f. 1424	Thayer, Mrs. Horace H., Jr.	undated
b. 33, f. 1425	Thompson	1902
b. 33, f. 1426	Thompson, Fred F.	1882-1886, undated
b. 33, f. 1427	Thompson, Mary	1884-1885
b. 33, f. 1428	Thompson, Mollie	1882-1884
b. 33, f. 1429	Thompson, Norma Cornelia	1887
b. 33, f. 1430	Thorpe, Albert	1927
b. 33, f. 1431	Tinker, Chauncey Brewster	1919
b. 33, f. 1432	Torrance, Mrs. W.J.	1923
b. 33, f. 1433	Tower, Jennie M. (fragment)	undated
b. 33, f. 1434	Tuttle, Daniel (B.P.)	1899
b. 33, f. 1435	Tuttle, Rev. John Ellery	1930
b. 33, f. 1436	Tweedy, Henry Hallam	1928
b. 33, f. 1437	U. S. Department of Interior	1905
b. 33, f. 1438-1440	U. S. Department of Interior Commissioner of Indian Affairs	1901–05 May, 1905 June–1906 March
b. 33, f. 1441	U. S. Department of Interior, Office of Indian Affairs.	1902-1905
	See also: <u>Box 21, Folder 846 Box 26, Folder 1110</u>	
b. 33, f. 1442	U. S. Department of the Interior U. S. Indian Service	1900-1906
b. 33, f. 1443	U. S. Department of the Interior, U. S. Indian Service. See: Box 26, Folder 1097 Box 82, Folders 129-130 Box 22, Folder 881	
	Box 27, Folder 1212	
b. 33, f. 1444	U. S. Department of Interior U. S. Indian Service - Cheyenne Agency	1898
b. 33, f. 1445	U. S. Department of Interior U. S. Indian Service - Cheyenne River Agency	1898

b. 33, f. 1446	U. S. Department of Interior U. S. Indian Service - Omaha Agency	1905
b. 33, f. 1447	U. S. Department of Interior U. S. Indian Service - Sac and Fox Agency	1897
b. 33, f. 1448	U. S. Department of Interior U. S. Indian Service - Winnebago Agency	1909
b. 33, f. 1449	U. S. Department of Interior, U. S. Indian Service - Winnebago Agency. See: Box 23, Folder 966 Box 25, Folder 1055	
b. 33, f. 1450	U. S. Department of Justice U. S. Attorney for Nebraska	1905
b. 33, f. 1451	U.S. Treasury Department Assistant Treasurer, U.S.	undated
b. 33, f. 1452	U.S. Treasury Department Auditor for Department of Interior	1906
b. 33, f. 1453	U.S. Library of Congress, Card Division	1943
b. 33, f. 1454	U.S. Library of Congress, Librarian	1943
b. 33, f. 1455	U.S. Library of Congress Manuscripts Division	1941-1948
b. 33, f. 1456	Van Ausdal, Martha	1927
b. 33, f. 1457	Van Denburgh, Mrs. E.D.	undated
b. 33, f. 1458	Van Salen, M.N.	1897
b. 33, f. 1459	Vant, Alice Nelson	1887
b. 33, f. 1460	Vinal, S.H.	1924
b. 33, f. 1461	Walker, Amos	1895
b. 33, f. 1462	Walker, J.G.	1904
b. 33, f. 1463	Ward, Kate M.	1921
b. 33, f. 1464	Warne, W.W.	
b. 33, f. 1465	Warner, Ethel B.	undated
b. 33, f. 1466	Warren, Kitty	1926
b. 33, f. 1467	Webster, Isaac K.	1897
b. 33, f. 1468	Weinland, William H. (fragment)	undated
b. 33, f. 1469	Well Spring	1888
b. 33, f. 1470	Welles, Anne Scoville	undated
b. 33, f. 1471	Wellesley <i>Quarterly</i>	1913
b. 33, f. 1472	Wellman, Arthur H.	1927-1932
b. 33, f. 1473	Wendell, Edith G.	undated

b. 33, f. 1474	West, John S.	1894
b. 33, f. 1475	West Indies General Mission	1929
b. 33, f. 1476	Westchester Fire Insurance Co.	1943
b. 33, f. 1477	Westtown School, Westtown, Pa.	1923
b. 33, f. 1478	Weyman, Martha L.	1892
b. 33, f. 1479	Whicher, George F.	1929
b. 33, f. 1480	White Breast	1906
b. 33, f. 1481	White, Margaret H. (Beecher)	1888
b. 33, f. 1482	Wierum, Anna Howard (Church)	1911
b. 33, f. 1483	Willard S.B.	undated
b. 33, f. 1484	Williams Margaret E.	1925
b. 33, f. 1485	Willits, Katharine P.	1922-1923
b. 33, f. 1486	Willits, Katharine P. (fragments)	undated
b. 33, f. 1487	Wilson, John L.	1941
b. 33, f. 1488	Wilson, Lucy Byles	1923
b. 33, f. 1489	Wistar, E.M.	1911
b. 33, f. 1490	Wolcott, F.H. (1491-1499 not assigned)	1895
b. 33, f. 1500	Woman's Board of Missions	1924
b. 33, f. 1501	Woman's Club of Orange, N.J.	1916
b. 33, f. 1502	Woman's Club of Woodbury, Connecticut	1921
b. 33, f. 1503	Woody, Thomas	1930
b. 33, f. 1504	Woolsey, Jean E.	1943, undated
b. 33, f. 1505	Wright, Harriet E.	1937
b. 34, f. 1506	Yale University, Alumni Registrar	1931
b. 34, f. 1507	Yale University Library	1928
b. 34, f. 1508	Younce, Seymour	1898
b. 34, f. 1509	Y.W.C.A. National Board	undated
b. 34, f. 1510	Scoville, Annie Beecher Memorandum on Work for Hampton	1916
b. 34, f. 1511	Y.M.C.A., Providence, R.I.	1925

b. 34, f. 1512	Unidentified Indian Correspondents	
b. 34, f. 1513-1518	Unidentified	
b. 34, f. 1519	Scoville, Annie Beecher, Correspondence (fragments)	
Fro	m A.B.S.:	
b. 34, f. 1520	Armstrong, Samuel C. (1839-1893)	1889
b. 34, f. 1521	Atlantic Monthly English	1928
b. 34, f. 1522	Austin, H.P.	1927
b. 34, f. 1523	Bacon, Theodore D.	[1930], undated
b. 34, f. 1524	Bates, Katharine Lee. See: Box 1, Folder 1	
b. 34, f. 1525	Beecher, Eunice W. (Bullard) See: Box 4, Folder 205	
b. 34, f. 1526	Beecher, Henry Ward. See: Box 14, Folders 565-566	
b. 34, f. 1527	Brennan, Jennie L.	undated
b. 34, f. 1528	Bullard, F. Lauriston	1928
b. 34, f. 1529	Burgess, Mrs.	undated
b. 34, f. 1530	Collins, Dr.	1928
b. 34, f. 1531	Couteau, John Gauthier	1912
b. 34, f. 1532	Davidson, Mrs.	1928
b. 34, f. 1533	Dinsmore, Charles A.	1928
b. 34, f. 1534	Edgett	undated
b. 34, f. 1535	Frazier, George S.	1895
b. 34, f. 1536	Grigg, Elmer	1930
b. 34, f. 1537	Hall, Rev. Charles	undated
b. 34, f. 1538	Holborn, Mrs. L. F.	1925
b. 34, f. 1539	Holbrook, Florence	1927
b. 34, f. 1540	Loshe, Lotte	undated
b. 34, f. 1541	Mead	1928
b. 34, f. 1542	Nettleton, [Grace?]	undated

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Scoville, Annie Beecher > From A.B.S.: (continued)

b. 34, f. 1543	Packwood, Lahvesia	undated
b. 34, f. 1544	Plymouth Church	1929
b. 34, f. 1545	Pratt, Marion Root	1920
b. 34, f. 1546	Richardson, Lyon N.	1940
b. 34, f. 1547	Sanders, Mrs.	undated
b. 34, f. 1548	Editor, Saturday Review	1928
b. 34, f. 1549	Scoville, Annie Beecher, Memoranda on her investigations for Bureau of Indian Affairs	1903, undated
b. 34, f. 1550	Scoville family members.	
	See: <u>Box 18, Folder 684 Box 18, Folder 694 Box 18, Folder 704 Box 18, Folders 714-715 Box 42, Folders 1840-1862</u>	
b. 34, f. 1551	Scoville, Harriet E. B.	
	See: Box 37, Folders 1676-1700	
b. 34, f. 1552	Stowe, Lyman Beecher	1928
b. 34, f. 1553	Tebo, Harrison (fragment)	undated
b. 34, f. 1554	Twone, Mrs.	undated
b. 34, f. 1555	U. S. Department of Interior, Commissioner of Indian Affairs	1905
b. 34, f. 1556	Wendell, Mrs.	1915
b. 34, f. 1557	Winsor, Miss	1916
b. 34, f. 1558	Woolley, Miss	1928
b. 34, f. 1559	Unidentified	
b. 34, f. 1560	Fragments	
Scoville, F	Harriet Eliza (Beecher)	
То Н	H. E. S.:	
b. 35, f. 1561	Abbott, Lyman	1902
b. 35, f. 1562	Allen, C. L.	1871
b. 35, f. 1563	Allen, Rev. Paul Riley	1908
b. 35, f. 1564	Andrews, K. I.	1908-1909
b. 35, f. 1565	Barber, Rachel A.	1908
b. 35, f. 1566	Barton, William Sumner	1898
b. 35, f. 1567	Bates, Katharine Lee (1859-1929)	1888-1908, undated

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) > To H. E. S.: (continued)

b. 35, f. 1568	Beach, Chloe Buckingham	1872, undated
b. 35, f. 1569	Beach, C. Y.	1908
b. 35, f. 1570	Beach, Violet	1897-1908
b. 35, f. 1571	Beals, A. W.	1902
b. 35, f. 1572	Bean, Fanny M.	1889
b. 35, f. 1573	Beard, Augustus F.	1902
b. 35, f. 1574	Beecher, Charles	[1894]-1899
b. 35, f. 1575-1584	Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard)	1863–1872, 1874– February 1876, 1876 June–1896, undated
b. 35, f. 1585	Beecher, George Buckingham (1841-1925)	1902
b. 35, f. 1586	Beecher, Harriet Leslie(?)	1902
b. 35, f. 1587	Beecher, Harriet Jones (Benedict)	1864-1882, undated
b. 35, f. 1588-1589	Beecher, Henry Barton	1863-1897, undated
b. 35, f. 1590	Beecher, Herbert Foote	1902-1905
b. 35, f. 1591	Beecher, Jessie Howe (Bigelow)	undated
b. 35, f. 1592	Beecher, William Constantine	1874-1902
b. 35, f. 1593	Beecher, Schenck and Company	1893
b. 35, f. 1594	Bellows, Mrs.	undated
b. 35, f. 1595	Bird, Sarah J.	1887-1902, undated
b. 35, f. 1596	Bliss, Howard S.	1902
b. 35, f. 1597	Brown, (Aunt)	1869-1872, undated
b. 35, f. 1598	Bull, S.A.	1908
b. 35, f. 1599	Bullard, Henry	1908
b. 35, f. 1600	Bullard, Jane H.	1869-1902, undated
b. 35, f. 1601	Bullard, Lizzie	1877, undated
b. 35, f. 1602	Bullard, Louisa D.	1908
b. 35, f. 1603	Bush, S.M.	1908

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) > To H. E. S.: (continued)

b. 36, f. 1604	Caldwell, W.E.	1870
b. 36, f. 1605	Chambers, James	1908
b. 36, f. 1606	Chambers, Jessie I.B.	1908
b. 36, f. 1607	Chapman, Fanny Reed, Chapman, R. Curtis	1908
b. 36, f. 1608	Chapman, Mary E.	1902-1908
b. 36, f. 1609	Chapman, W.P.	1908, undated
b. 36, f. 1610	Child, Rev. Frank S.	1902
b. 36, f. 1611	Clarke, Margaret Stanton	1908
b. 36, f. 1612	Clarke, William B	1902
b. 36, f. 1613	Cole, Maria	1908
b. 36, f. 1614	Congregational Clerical Union of N.Y.C. and Vicinity	1902
b. 36, f. 1615	Crane, Esther M.	1908
b. 36, f. 1616	Deane, Allen G.	1902
b. 36, f. 1617	Dennis, Lucy Walton	1908
b. 36, f. 1618	Devan, Harriet Beecher (Scoville)	1886, undated
b. 36, f. 1619	[Devan, Harriet] English	undated
b. 36, f. 1620	Devan, Harriet Beecher (Scoville) (fragments)	
b. 36, f. 1621	Devan, Scoville, Thomas	1908-1909
b. 36, f. 1622	Devan, Spencer C.	1891
b. 36, f. 1623	Eastman, Julia A	1883-1908
b. 36, f. 1624	Eaton, Rob and Maria	1908
b. 36, f. 1625	Eilman, Kate P.	undated
b. 36, f. 1626	Fenner, Mary B.	1887
b. 36, f. 1627	Foote, Laura A.	1887
b. 36, f. 1628	Ford, Mary Louisa	1898-1902
b. 36, f. 1629	Gold, Clara	1908
b. 36, f. 1630	Grand Army of the Republic Hobbie Post, No. 23	1902
b. 36 , f. 1631	Greene, Julia Warren A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1908

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Scoville, Harriet Eliza (Beecher) > To H. E. S.: (continued)

b. 36, f. 1632	Hague, Mary Ward	1897
b. 36, f. 1633	Hale, Edward Everett (1822-1909)	1902
b. 36, f. 1634	Hale, Emily Baldwin (Perkins) (1829-	1902
b. 36, f. 1635	Halliday, Millie D.	1908
b. 36, f. 1636	Hewitt, Harriet R.	1887
b. 36, f. 1637	Hillis, Annie P.	1908
b. 36, f. 1638	Hillis, Rev. Newell Dwight	1902
b. 36, f. 1639	Hooker, Isabella Homes (Beecher)	1860
b. 36, f. 1640	Hostetter, Frances	undated
b. 36, f. 1641	Howard, Henry Ward Beecher	1902
b. 36, f. 1642	Howard, John Raymond (1837-1926)	1898-1905
b. 36, f. 1643-1644	Howard, Susan Taylor (Raymond)	1859–1893, 1896–1902, undated
b. 36, f. 1645	Jewett, Annie F.	1870
b. 36, f. 1646	Jewett, C.C.	1869
b. 36, f. 1647	John Monroe and Co.	1859
b. 36, f. 1648	Johnson, C. R.	1902-1908
b. 36, f. 1649	Johnson, Frances	1902
b. 36, f. 1650	Ketchum, Jane Merritt	1909
b. 36, f. 1651	King, Essie (Howard) (fragment)	undated
b. 36, f. 1652	King, Sarah W.	1892
b. 36, f. 1653	King's Daughters, The	1902
b. 36, f. 1654	McCan, Agnes	1908
b. 36, f. 1655	Miller, Samuel	1902
b. 36, f. 1656	Miller, T.D.	1908
b. 36, f. 1657	Mitchell, C. D.	1898
b. 36, f. 1658	Musser, J.H.	1902
b. 36, f. 1659	Myers, Louise S.	1908
b. 36, f. 1660	Nash, Alice	1908
b. 36, f. 1661	Page, Curtis Hidden	1902

$Beecher-Scoville\ Family\ Correspondence > Scoville,\ Harriet\ Eliza\ (Beecher) > To\ H.\ E.\ S.:\ (continued)$

b. 36, f. 1662	Parker, Emma	1887
b. 36, f. 1663	Phelps, A.J.	1908
b. 36, f. 1664	Plymouth Church, Brooklyn Young Men's Club	1902
b. 36, f. 1665	Plymouth Church, Brooklyn Young Women's Guild	1902
b. 36, f. 1666	Pond, James Burton (1838-1903)	1896
b. 36, f. 1667	Powell, Anna Barton	1908
b. 36, f. 1668	Pratt, Rev. Dwight Mallory	1902
b. 36, f. 1669	Pratt, Frances L.	1887
b. 36, f. 1670	Preston, Marguerite	1885
b. 36, f. 1671	Price, Adelaide W.	1908
b. 36, f. 1672	Raymond, Rossiter Worthington (1840-1918)	1898-1908
b. 36, f. 1673	Reed, Mary B.	1908
b. 36, f. 1674	Rice, Mrs. George W.	1908
b. 36, f. 1675	Ritzinger, Myla (Fletcher)	undated
b. 37, f. 1676-1700	Scoville, Annie Beecher	1871–1882 Mar, 1882 September– 1884 Nov, 1885– 1886 May, 1886 August–Nov, 1891–1901 June, 1903 June–1904 Oct, 1905 April– 1909 June, 1909 August–1911, undated
b. 38, f. 1701	Scoville, Eliza	1898
b. 38, f. 1702	Scoville, Mrs. Jacob	undated
b. 38, f. 1703	Scoville, Louise Hopkins (Armstrong)	1896-1910
b. 38, f. 1704	Scoville, Maria	1870-1911, undated

$Beecher-Scoville\ Family\ Correspondence > Scoville,\ Harriet\ Eliza\ (Beecher) > To\ H.\ E.\ S.:\ (continued)$

b. 38, f. 1705-1721	Scoville, Rev. Samuel	1864–1871, 1873–1879, 1882 February– March, 1881 August–Sept, 1882 April–Nov, 1883 August– 1888, 1889 March–Sept, 1891–1898, 1899 July–August, 1900–1901 Oct, undated
b. 39, f. 1722	Scoville, Samuel R.	1902
b. 39, f. 1723-1726	Scoville, Samuel Jr.	1888–1892, 1900–1911, undated
b. 39, f. 1727	Scoville, William Herbert	1888-1892 July
b. 39, f. 1728	Scoville, William Herbert	1894-1911
b. 39, f. 1729	Scudder, Rev. William H.	1902
b. 39, f. 1730	Sedgwick, Katharine M.	1908
b. 39, f. 1731	Sexton, Delia S.	1901
b. 39, f. 1732	Shearman, Elmira	1908
b. 39, f. 1733	Smith, Annie (Morrill)	1902
b. 39, f. 1734	Sparthawk, Minnie	1902
b. 39, f. 1735	Starr, Isabelle C.	1901
b. 39, f. 1736	Stebbins, Belle K.	1908
b. 39, f. 1737	Stoughton, Elizabeth C.	1908
b. 39, f. 1738	Stowe, Charles Edward (1850-1934)	1897
b. 39, f. 1739	Stowe, Harriet Beecher (1836-1907)	1987-1998, undated
b. 39, f. 1740	Strong, Augustus H.	1902
b. 39, f. 1741	U.S. Department of State	1859
b. 39, f. 1742	Upton, Lucy H.M.	1902
b. 39, f. 1743	Vail, Mamie Sanford	undated
b. 39, f. 1744	Van Clift, Katherine Bellows	1908
b. 39, f. 1745	Van Idenstine, Addie	1908

$Beecher-Scoville\ Family\ Correspondence > Scoville,\ Harriet\ Eliza\ (Beecher) > To\ H.\ E.\ S.:\ (continued)$

b. 39, f. 1746	Vintner, T. H.	1902
b. 39, f. 1747	Walworth, Lillian E.	1909
b. 39, f. 1748	Wheeler, Harriet M.	1902
b. 39, f. 1749	Wheeler, Mrs. Hayden W.	1908
b. 39, f. 1750	Unidentified Relatives	
b. 39, f. 1751	Unidentified	
Fro	om H.E.S.:	
b. 39, f. 1752	Beach, Chloe Buckingham	1868-1888, undated
b. 39, f. 1753	Beecher Family.	
	See: Box 1, Folder 48 Box 1, Folder 55 Box 2, Folder 87	
b. 39, f. 1754	Howard, Annie (d. 1860)	1860
b. 39, f. 1755	Howard, John Raymond (1837-1926)	1860
b. 39, f. 1756	Edward, Susan Taylor (Raymond)	1860
b. 39, f. 1757	Jewert, C.C.	1872
b. 39, f. 1758	To her Children	1881-1902, undated
b. 39, f. 1759	Her family	1859-1860
b. 39, f. 1760	Scoville, Katherine (Trumbull)	undated
Scoville,	Rev. Samuel	
То	Rev. S.S.:	
b. 40, f. 1762	Abbott, Benjamin Vaughn (1830-1890)	undated
b. 40, f. 1763	Associated Charities	1900
b. 40, f. 1764	Allen-Arthur	1891-1907
b. 40, f. 1765	Bates, Katharine Lee (1859-1929)	undated
b. 40, f. 1766	Beach, Moses Sperry (1822-1892)	1884
b. 40, f. 1767-1769	Beard, Rev. Augustus F.	1856-1879, undated
b. 40, f. 1770	Beecher, Catharine Esther	1860
b. 40, f. 1771	Beecher, Charles	1896-1899

b. 40, f. 1772-1777	Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard)	1869–1883, undated, 1863– 1885, 1886 July– 1889, 1891–1896, undated
b. 40, f. 1778	Beecher, Henry Barton	1887-1898
b. 40, f. 1779	Beecher, Henry Ward. See: Box 14, Folders 573-576	
b. 40, f. 1780	Beecher, Thomas Kinnicut	1864-1888
b. 40, f. 1781	Beecher, William Constantine	1873-1884
b. 40, f. 1782	Bliss, Rev. Howard Sweetser (1860-1920)	1897
b. 40, f. 1783	Bullard, Rev. Asa (1804-1888)	1887
b. 40, f. 1784	Bacon-Barnes	1860-1901
b. 40, f. 1785	Bellows, C.A. (fragment)	undated
b. 40, f. 1786	Beecher - Burlingame	1868-1901
b. 40, f. 1787	C.G. Hayes and Bro.	1860-1862
b. 40, f. 1788	Case, William Cullen	undated
b. 40, f. 1789	Child, Rev. Frank Samuel (1854-1922)	1893-1899
b. 40, f. 1790	Clarke, William Barker (1849-1905)	1859-1901, undated
b. 40, f. 1791	Congregational Clerical Union	1902
b. 40, f. 1792	Congregational Church of Norwich, N.Y.	1887
b. 40, f. 1793	C.L. Ingersoll - Curtis	1837-1899
b. 41, f. 1794	Denman, George	1860
b. 41, f. 1795	Denman, Louis	[1860]
b. 41, f. 1796	Devan, Harriet	1902
b. 41, f. 1797-1799	Devan, Harriet Beecher (Scoville)	1879-1899, undated, 1890- 1901, undated
b. 41, f. 1800	Devan, Scoville Thomas	1902
b. 41, f. 1801	Devan, Spencer C.	1888-1892
b. 41, f. 1802	Daniels - Dixon	1895-1902
b. 41, f. 1803	Everest, C.H.	1862-1869
b. 41, f. 1804	Ewens, E.E.	1863-1879

b. 41, f. 1805	Eliot - Excelsior	1860-1874
b. 41, f. 1806	Fairfield County [Conn.] Temporary Home	1895
b. 41, f. 1807	First Congregational Church of Stamford, Conn.	1887
b. 41, f. 1808	First Congregational Society of Stamford, Connecticut.	1895
b. 41, f. 1809	Frost, S.T.	1859, undated
b. 41, f. 1810	Farrand - Fritz	1871-1899
b. 41, f. 1811	Gladden, Rev. Washington	1889
b. 41, f. 1812	Grand Army of the Republic Hobbie Post, No. 23.	1893
b. 41, f. 1813	Gold - Grant	1860-1899
b. 41, f. 1814	Halliday, Rev. Samuel Byram (1812-1897)	1879, undated
b. 41, f. 1815	Hamlin - Himrod	1860-1896
b. 41, f. 1816	Hillis, Rev. Newell Dwight	1902
b. 41, f. 1817	Hitchcock, Edward	1898
b. 41, f. 1818	Hosford and Sons	1870
b. 41, f. 1819	Howard, John Raymond (1837-1926)	1860-1869
	Hayes Hubball	1858-1894
b. 41, f. 1820	Hayes - Hubbell	1030-1074
b. 41, f. 1820 b. 41, f. 1821	Inslee, Gage	1887-1899
	·	
b. 41, f. 1821	Inslee, Gage	1887-1899
b. 41, f. 1821 b. 41, f. 1822	Inslee, Gage Johnson, C.R.	1887-1899 1879-1887
b. 41, f. 1821 b. 41, f. 1822 b. 41, f. 1823	Inslee, Gage Johnson, C.R. Johnson, Gerlinde L.D.	1887-1899 1879-1887 1879-1887
b. 41, f. 1821 b. 41, f. 1822 b. 41, f. 1823 b. 41, f. 1824	Inslee, Gage Johnson, C.R. Johnson, Gerlinde L.D. King, Horatio Collins, (1837-1918)	1887-1899 1879-1887 1879-1887 1874-1899
b. 41, f. 1821 b. 41, f. 1822 b. 41, f. 1823 b. 41, f. 1824 b. 41, f. 1825	Inslee, Gage Johnson, C.R. Johnson, Gerlinde L.D. King, Horatio Collins, (1837-1918) Kingsley, Lewis	1887-1899 1879-1887 1879-1887 1874-1899 1861-1871
b. 41, f. 1821 b. 41, f. 1822 b. 41, f. 1823 b. 41, f. 1824 b. 41, f. 1825 b. 41, f. 1826	Inslee, Gage Johnson, C.R. Johnson, Gerlinde L.D. King, Horatio Collins, (1837-1918) Kingsley, Lewis Jackson - Knapp	1887-1899 1879-1887 1879-1887 1874-1899 1861-1871 1869-1894
b. 41, f. 1821 b. 41, f. 1822 b. 41, f. 1823 b. 41, f. 1824 b. 41, f. 1825 b. 41, f. 1826 b. 41, f. 1827	Inslee, Gage Johnson, C.R. Johnson, Gerlinde L.D. King, Horatio Collins, (1837-1918) Kingsley, Lewis Jackson - Knapp Langdon - Lyon	1887-1899 1879-1887 1879-1887 1874-1899 1861-1871 1869-1894 1856-1895
b. 41, f. 1821 b. 41, f. 1822 b. 41, f. 1823 b. 41, f. 1824 b. 41, f. 1825 b. 41, f. 1826 b. 41, f. 1827 b. 41, f. 1828	Inslee, Gage Johnson, C.R. Johnson, Gerlinde L.D. King, Horatio Collins, (1837-1918) Kingsley, Lewis Jackson - Knapp Langdon - Lyon McLaw - Murrin New York Association for Improving the Condition of the Poor;	1887-1899 1879-1887 1879-1887 1874-1899 1861-1871 1869-1894 1856-1895 1879-1900
b. 41, f. 1821 b. 41, f. 1822 b. 41, f. 1823 b. 41, f. 1824 b. 41, f. 1825 b. 41, f. 1826 b. 41, f. 1827 b. 41, f. 1828 b. 41, f. 1829	Inslee, Gage Johnson, C.R. Johnson, Gerlinde L.D. King, Horatio Collins, (1837-1918) Kingsley, Lewis Jackson - Knapp Langdon - Lyon McLaw - Murrin New York Association for Improving the Condition of the Poor; and Charity Organization Society of the City of New York	1887-1899 1879-1887 1879-1887 1874-1899 1861-1871 1869-1894 1856-1895 1879-1900 1899
b. 41, f. 1821 b. 41, f. 1822 b. 41, f. 1823 b. 41, f. 1824 b. 41, f. 1825 b. 41, f. 1826 b. 41, f. 1827 b. 41, f. 1828 b. 41, f. 1829 b. 41, f. 1830	Inslee, Gage Johnson, C.R. Johnson, Gerlinde L.D. King, Horatio Collins, (1837-1918) Kingsley, Lewis Jackson - Knapp Langdon - Lyon McLaw - Murrin New York Association for Improving the Condition of the Poor; and Charity Organization Society of the City of New York Newton - Nicholas	1887-1899 1879-1887 1879-1887 1874-1899 1861-1871 1869-1894 1856-1895 1879-1900 1899

b. 41, f. 1834	Plymouth Church, Brooklyn	1901
b. 41, f. 1835	Pond, James Burton (1838-1903)	1899
b. 41, f. 1836	Palmer - Putnam	1870-1885
b. 41, f. 1837	Raymond, Rossiter Worthington	1887-1902
b. 41, f. 1838	Ryder, Rev. C.J.	1899
b. 41, f. 1839	Rexford - Rudd	1879, 1902
b. 42, f. 1840-1862	Scoville, Annie Beecher	1872–1883 October, 1884 January–1886 October, 1882– 1885 Sep, 1887 June–1896 July, 1897–1901, undated, 1885 October–1886 Apr, 1886–1891 Feb, 1891 June– 1892 May, 1892 October–1893 Sep, 1896 July– 1898 Apr, 1898 August–1902 Apr, undated
b. 43, f. 1863-1864	Scoville, Eliza	1860-1902, undated
b. 43, f. 1865-1872	Scoville, Harriet E.B.	1859–1861, 1866– 1869, 1871– 1880, 1884– 1895, 1899–1901, undated
b. 43, f. 1873	Scoville, Irving (?)	1882
b. 43, f. 1874	Scoville, Jacob	1859-1878, undated
b. 43, f. 1875	Scoville, Jacob (fragment)	undated
b. 43, f. 1876	Scoville, Mrs. Jacob	undated
b. 43, f. 1877	Scoville, Louise (Armstrong)	1902
b. 43, f. 1877 b. 43, f. 1878	Scoville, Louise (Armstrong) Scoville, Marian	1902 undated
b. 43, f. 1878	Scoville, Marian	undated 1875-1883

b. 43, f. 1882-1884	Scoville, Samuel, Jr.	1889-1893, 1891-1895, 1899-1901
b. 43, f. 1885	Scoville, Samuel, R. [nephew]	1882-1902
b. 43, f. 1886	Scoville, William Herbert	1891-1902, undated
b. 43, f. 1887	Stamford, Connecticut, Office of the Selectmen	1891-1892
b. 43, f. 1888	Stowe, Calvin Ellis and Harriet Beecher	1859
b. 43, f. 1889	Stowe, Harriet Elizabeth (Beecher)	[1861]
b. 43, f. 1890	Strong, Augustus H.	1858-1859
b. 43, f. 1891	St. John - Swartout	1871-1899
b. 43, f. 1892	Tatlock, Herbert P.	1896-1899
b. 43, f. 1893	Trumbull, C.G.	1889-1901
b. 43, f. 1894	Tyler, Moses Coit (1835-1900)	1861-1895
b. 43, f. 1895	Tatlock-Tucker	1879-1899
b. 43, f. 1896	U.S. Christian Commission	1865
b. 43, f. 1897	Upton, Rev. Augustine G.	1887
b. 44, f. 1898	Vail - Vintner	1879-1901
b. 44, f. 1899	Washington, Booker Taliaferro (1839?-1915)	1892
b. 44, f. 1900	William Kempton and Co.	1862
b. 44, f. 1901	Webster - Williams	1879-1902
b. 44, f. 1902	Unidentified	1858-1899 undated
Fro	m Rev. S. S.:	
b. 44, f. 1903	Beecher family. See: Box 1, Folder 49 Box 2, Folder 89	
b. 44, f. 1904	Beecher, E.W.B. See: Box 5, Folders 213-215	
b. 44, f. 1905	Blacker, R.R.	1893
b. 44, f. 1906	Clarke, Daniel	1869
b. 44, f. 1907	First Congregational Church and Society of Vineland, N.J.	1901
b. 44, f. 1908	Hartwell, J.B.	1892
b. 44, f. 1909	Horton	1894

b. 44, f. 1910	Howard, John Raymond	1860
b. 44, f. 1911	Howard, Susan Taylor (Raymond)	1861-1895
b. 44, f. 1912	Hurtls	1895
b. 44, f. 1913	Marshall, William Edgar	1886
b. 44, f. 1914	Plymouth Church, Brooklyn Church Work Committee	1901
b. 44, f. 1915	Raymond, Rossiter Worthington	1901
b. 44, f. 1916	Scoville Family members. See: Box 18, Folder 683 Box 18, Folder 687 Box 18, Folder 705 Box 30, Folders 1320-1332	
b. 44, f. 1917	Scoville, A.B. See: Box 30, Folders 1320-1332	
b. 44, f. 1918	Scoville, H.E.B. See: Box 38, Folders 1705-1721	
b. 44, f. 1919	Scoville, Jacob	1859-1860
b. 44, f. 1920	Scoville, Mrs. Jacob	[1860]
b. 44, f. 1921	Scoville, [Ralph I.]	[1860]
b. 44, f. 1922	His children	1882-1897
b. 44, f. 1923	Thompson, James G.	[1869]
b. 44, f. 1924	Revs. Vail, Downey and Rhodes	1893
b. 44, f. 1925	Unidentified	1872-1884
	Harriet E. (Beecher) o H.E.B.S.:	
b. 44, f. 1926reel 1U	Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	[183 1846]
b. 44, f. 1927reel 1U	Parker, Rev. Joel This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1852
b. 44, f. 1928reel 1U	Parker, Rev. Joel. This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Stowe, Harriet E. (Beecher) > To H.E.B.S.: (continued)

10	Warner, Charles Dudley This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63	1875
	instead of the originals.	
From	H. E. B. S.:	
41.1	Beecher Family.	
	This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	
	See: Box 1, Folders 19 Box 1, Folders 53 Box 2, Folder 106	
	Beecher, Eunice W. B.	
	This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	
	See: <u>Box 5, Folders 223-224</u>	
	Beecher, Henry Ward.	
	This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	
	See: <u>Box 15, Folders 595-600</u>	
	[Bullard?], Lizzie [copy enclosed note from H. W. B.] English	[1861]
	This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	
•	Gunn, Frederick William	1862-1864
	This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	
	Edward, John Raymond	[1870's]
	This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	
	Howard, Susan Taylor (Raymond)	[1858?]
	This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	
	Kinney	undated
	This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	
	Raymond, Rossiter Worthington	1875
	This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63 instead of the originals.	
	instead of the originals.	
b. 44, f. 1939reel	Stowe, Harriet Elisabeth (Beecher).	
b. 44, f. 1939reel 1U		

Beecher-Scoville Family Correspondence > Stowe, Harriet E. (Beecher) > From H. E. B. S.: (continued)

b. 44, f. 1940reel 1U Scoville, H. E. B.

This material has been microfilmed. Patrons must use HM 63

instead of the originals.

See: <u>Box 39, Folder 1739</u>

Stowe Family

Stowe, A. M.

b. 44, f. 1941 Herrit, Mrs. 1863, 1867

Stowe, Calvin Ellis

To C.E.S.:

b. 44, f. 1942 Parker, Rev. Joel 1852 b. 44, f. 1943 Stowe, Harriet Elisabeth (Beecher) 1836

From C.E.S.:

b. 44, f. 1944 Gunn, Frederick William 1864

Correspondence of Others

Beecher, Lyman

b. 45, f. 1945 Birney, James G. to Lewis Tappan [photostate] 1837
b. 45, f. 1946 U.S.- Smithsonian Institution to Plymouth Church, re: Lyman Beecher 1926

trust

Beecher, Henry Ward

b. 45, f. 1947 Bazley, Thomas to Robert Trimble 1863

b. 45, f. 1948 Bonner, Robert (1824-1899)

b. 45, f. 1949 Bonner, Robert to The New York *Express* undated
b. 45, f. 1950 Cavan, David to Samuel Cavan 1863

b. 45, f. 1951 Curtis, George William to Burrill 1863

b. 45, f. 1952 Fern, Fanny (pseud) [Parton, Sara Payson (Willis)] to Robert Bonner undated

b. 45, f. 1953 Gaslin, C.C. to *Christian Union* 1883

b. 45, f. 1954 Gottsburger (?), Williams to James Cephas Derby 1884

b. 45, f. 1955 H. & A. Stursberg, N.Y. to H. & A. Stursberg, Berlin 1863

b. 45, f. 1956 Halliday, Rev. Samuel Byram to [H. W.?] Cleaveland 1875

b. 45, f. 1957 Howard, John Raymond to Rev. Crammond Kennedy 1870

b. 45, f. 1958 Kennedy, Rev. Crammond to John Howard Raymond
b. 45, f. 1959 Ketchum, Edgar to M. E. Strieby 1877

Correspondence of Others > Beecher, Henry Ward (continued)

b. 45, f. 1960	Leighton, Andrew to [C. C.?] Duncan	1863
b. 45, f. 1961	Livingston, Mrs. B.J. to Editor, Peoples Monthly	1875
b. 45, f. 1962	Montague, George to Sarah P. Ferry	1887
b. 45, f. 1963	Morgan, William to C. P. Melly	1863
b. 45, f. 1964	Ovington, Mary White to George Foster Peabody	1915
b. 45, f. 1965	Parton, I. to Robert Bonner	1964
b. 45, f. 1966	Peabody, George Foster to Mary White Ovington	1915
b. 45, f. 1967	Pelletier, Claude to Louis Blanc	1863
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 45, f. 1968	Pelletier, Claude to Victor Hugo	1863
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 45, f. 1969	Rathbone, Lewis to Henry C. Bowen	[1857?]
b. 45, f. 1970	Robinson, C. to Eli Thayer	1856
b. 45 , f. 1971	Saeljer [?], Alexander and Lawrence B. Valk to Plymouth Church Trustees	[1859]
b. 45, f. 1972	Stoddard, A.L. to P. Sinclair enclosing letter from Edward Alexander	1863
b. 45, f. 1973	Stone, Sidney M. to Plymouth Church Trustees	1859
b. 45, f. 1974	Tomkins, Frederick to Geheimrath Millermaier	1863
b. 45, f. 1975	Zundel, John to A.S. Barnes	1879
b. 45 , f. 1976	Unidentified Fragment re: H.W.B.'s role in Cleveland Campaign	1884
b. 45 , f. 1977	Unidentified to Taft, re: William Ives Budington's Church	1874
The	e Tilton Scandal	
b. 45, f. 1978	Allon, Rev. Henry to Rev. T. J. Conant	1875
b. 45, f. 1979	Bacon, Rev. Leonard to Rev. James B. Walker enclosing copy of a walker's letter in the <i>Christian Cynosure</i>	
b. 45 , f. 1980	Barrows, Rev. John Henry to Rev. William Brunet Wright	1875
b. 45, f. 1981	Benedict, Charles to Henry M. Cleveland	1876
b. 45, f. 1982	Billings, Charles Ethan to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 1983	Blake, Rev. Silas Leroy to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	[1876]
b. 45, f. 1984	Bouton, N. (fragment) Letter on Brooklyn Council	

Correspondence of Others > The Tilton Scandal (continued)

b. 45, f. 1985	Brooklyn Council of 1876 Document	
b. 45, f. 1986	Bulkley, C.H.A to Oliver Johnson	1875
b. 45, f. 1987	Christensen, C.T. to John Tasker Howard	1874
b. 45, f. 1988	Church of the Pilgrims and Clintin Avenue Church to Plymouth Church	1873
b. 45, f. 1989	Crosby, Judah to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 1990	Dwight, Timothy to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876-1877
b. 45, f. 1991	Everest, Charles Hall to Undentified	1875
b. 45, f. 1992	Greene, Rev. Richard Gleason to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 1992a	Gresham, R.H. to Field. See: Box 98	1874
b. 45, f. 1993	Hayward, Silvanus to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 1994	Helmer, C.C. to [William Buell?] Sprague	1874
b. 45, f. 1995	Holbrook, Rev. John C. to Rev. Lyman Abbott	1877
b. 45, f. 1996	Howard, John Raymond, Memorandum of a conversation with Rev. Richard Salter Storrs, Jr.	1873
b. 45, f. 1997	Hubbard, R.C. to Egbert Coffin Smyth [copy]	1876
b. 45, f. 1998	Hutchinson, J.B. to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 1999	Stone, T.A. to Plymouth Church, Brooklyn	1874
b. 45, f. 2000	Judkins, T.J. to Henry M. Cleveland	1876
b. 45, f. 2001	King, Horatio Collins to [David Otis Mears]	1876
b. 45, f. 2002	Lloyd, W.A. to Robert Raikes Raymond	1875
b. 45, f. 2003	Mears, Rev. David Otis to Rev. [Henry Martin] Storrs	1876
b. 45, f. 2004	Merrill, Rev. James Griswold to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 2005	Oshorne, Rev. Cyrus Pearl to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 2006	Palmer, Ray to [Mark] Hopkins	1876
b. 45, f. 2007	Phelps, Aurora H.C. to William Maxwell Evarts	[c. 1875]
b. 45, f. 2008	Phelps, Austin to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45 , f. 2009	Plymouth Church, Brooklyn, draft of a letter missive to an unidentified church	[1876]
b. 45, f. 2010	Plymouth Church Trustees to Moses Sperry Beach	1875
b. 45, f. 2011	Plymouth Church, Framingham, Mass. to Plymouth Church, Brooklyn	1876

Correspondence of Others > The Tilton Scandal (continued)

b. 45, f. 2012	Poor, T.P. to M. P. Kennard	undated
b. 45, f. 2013	Porter, Rev. Noah to [Rev. Samuel Byram Halliday]	1875
b. 45, f. 2014	Porter, Rev. Noah to Rev. [Joshua Wyman] Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 2015	Shaw, D.R. to H. W. Sage	1874
b. 45, f. 2016	Spalding. Rev. George Burley to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 2017	Staats (?), Henry to Rev. J. W. Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 2018	Storrs, Rev. Henry Martyn to Rev, Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 2019	Strong, Edward to Mark Hopkins	1876
b. 45, f. 2020	Thayer, Alexander Wheelock to Rev. T. J. Conant	1875
b. 45, f. 2021	Tilton, Elizabeth fragments on H.W.B.'s relationship to her husband	undated
b. 45, f. 2022	Wellman, A.E. to Rev. Joshua Wyman Wellman	1876
b. 45, f. 2023	Wolcott, Samuel to Rev. Henry Martyn Dexter	1873
b. 45, f. 2024	Unsigned statement of Congregational Polity	1873
Se	ventieth Birthday Celebration	
b. 45, f. 2025	Seventieth Birthday Celebration	1883
b. 45, f. 2026	Seventieth Birthday Letters	1883
De	ath of Henry Ward Beecher	
De b. 45, f. 2027	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach]	
	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses	1887 September 26
b. 45, f. 2027	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach]	•
b. 45, f. 2027 b. 45, f. 2028	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach] Hall, Rev. Charles H. to James Burton Pond	26
b. 45, f. 2027 b. 45, f. 2028 b. 45, f. 2029	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach] Hall, Rev. Charles H. to James Burton Pond Pond, James Burton to Emily Mervine Drury	1887
b. 45, f. 2027 b. 45, f. 2028 b. 45, f. 2029 b. 45, f. 2030 b. 45, f. 2031	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach] Hall, Rev. Charles H. to James Burton Pond Pond, James Burton to Emily Mervine Drury Sherman, William Tecumseh to James Burton Pond [copy] Death of H.W.B.	1887
b. 45, f. 2027 b. 45, f. 2028 b. 45, f. 2029 b. 45, f. 2030 b. 45, f. 2031	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach] Hall, Rev. Charles H. to James Burton Pond Pond, James Burton to Emily Mervine Drury Sherman, William Tecumseh to James Burton Pond [copy] Death of H.W.B. See: Box 77, Folder 29	1887
b. 45, f. 2027 b. 45, f. 2028 b. 45, f. 2029 b. 45, f. 2030 b. 45, f. 2031	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach] Hall, Rev. Charles H. to James Burton Pond Pond, James Burton to Emily Mervine Drury Sherman, William Tecumseh to James Burton Pond [copy] Death of H.W.B. See: Box 77, Folder 29 oville, Annie Beecher	26 1887 1887
b. 45, f. 2027 b. 45, f. 2028 b. 45, f. 2029 b. 45, f. 2030 b. 45, f. 2031 Sc. b. 46, f. 2032	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach] Hall, Rev. Charles H. to James Burton Pond Pond, James Burton to Emily Mervine Drury Sherman, William Tecumseh to James Burton Pond [copy] Death of H.W.B. See: Box 77, Folder 29 oville, Annie Beecher Bates, Katharine Lee, testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures	26 1887 1887 1904 July 22
b. 45, f. 2027 b. 45, f. 2028 b. 45, f. 2029 b. 45, f. 2030 b. 45, f. 2031 Sc. b. 46, f. 2032 b. 46, f. 2033	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach] Hall, Rev. Charles H. to James Burton Pond Pond, James Burton to Emily Mervine Drury Sherman, William Tecumseh to James Burton Pond [copy] Death of H.W.B. See: Box 77, Folder 29 oville, Annie Beecher Bates, Katharine Lee, testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures Bates, Katharine Lee to Chase	26 1887 1887 1904 July 22 undated
b. 45, f. 2027 b. 45, f. 2028 b. 45, f. 2029 b. 45, f. 2030 b. 45, f. 2031 Sc. b. 46, f. 2032 b. 46, f. 2033 b. 46, f. 2034	Bok, Edward W. Circular on the H.W.S. Memorial addressed to [Moses Sperry Beach] Hall, Rev. Charles H. to James Burton Pond Pond, James Burton to Emily Mervine Drury Sherman, William Tecumseh to James Burton Pond [copy] Death of H.W.B. See: Box 77, Folder 29 oville, Annie Beecher Bates, Katharine Lee, testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures Bates, Katharine Lee to Chase Burt, Kate W. to Miss Kendrick	26 1887 1887 1904 July 22 undated

Correspondence of Others > Scoville, Annie Beecher (continued)

b. 46, f. 2037	Gilfillan, J.A. to Various	1903
b. 46, f. 2038	Guthrie, Sheila to William Jones	1898
b. 46, f. 2039	Hampton Normal and Agricultural Institute to W. H. Cummings	1897
b. 46, f. 2040	Hurlbutt, Lewis R. Certificate of Health for Annie Scoville	1885
b. 46, f. 2041	Jones, William to Katharine Lee Bates	1895
b. 46, f. 2042	Kinkead, George B. to Mrs. Parkinson	1942
b. 46, f. 2043	King, Henry C. to Rev. Alfred G. Walton	1921
b. 46, f. 2044	Lewis, Harriet H. to Mrs. Albert Howe	1893
b. 46, f. 2045	Moores, Charles W. to Unidentified	undated
b. 46, f. 2046	Phillips, Alfred N. to Connecticut State Park and Forest Commission	1924
b. 46, f. 2047	Phillips, Alfred N. Jr. to William H. Hyland	1924
b. 46, f. 2048	Repplier, Agnes to Florence Holbrook	1922
b. 46, f. 2049	Silber, Edith A. to Miss Parmley	undated
b. 46, f. 2050	Turnbull, Grace P. to Various	1915, undated
b. 46, f. 2051	Ward, Kate M. to Parmley	1921
b. 46, f. 2052	Women's City Club of Boston to Miss Curtis	1914
b. 46, f. 2052 b. 46, f. 2053	Women's City Club of Boston to Miss Curtis Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures	1914 1904 July 26
b. 46, f. 2053		
b. 46, f. 2053	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures	
b. 46, f. 2053 Scc b. 46, f. 2054	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures	1904 July 26
b. 46, f. 2053 Scc b. 46, f. 2054	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures ville, Harriet E. B. Unidentified to [Bullard?], Lizzie	1904 July 26
b. 46, f. 2053 Scc b. 46, f. 2054	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures wille, Harriet E. B. Unidentified to [Bullard?], Lizzie wille, Rev. Samuel	1904 July 26 1897
b. 46, f. 2053 Scc b. 46, f. 2054 Scc b. 46, f. 2055	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures wille, Harriet E. B. Unidentified to [Bullard?], Lizzie wille, Rev. Samuel Beard, Rev. Augustus F. to Rev. Newell Dwight Hillis	1904 July 26 1897 1902
b. 46, f. 2053 Scc b. 46, f. 2054 Scc b. 46, f. 2055 b. 46, f. 2056	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures wille, Harriet E. B. Unidentified to [Bullard?], Lizzie wille, Rev. Samuel Beard, Rev. Augustus F. to Rev. Newell Dwight Hillis Denman [George] to Brodie [Denman, George] to Lewis [Denman]	1904 July 26 1897 1902 undated
b. 46, f. 2053 Scc b. 46, f. 2054 Scc b. 46, f. 2055 b. 46, f. 2056 b. 46, f. 2057	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures wille, Harriet E. B. Unidentified to [Bullard?], Lizzie wille, Rev. Samuel Beard, Rev. Augustus F. to Rev. Newell Dwight Hillis Denman [George] to Brodie [Denman, George] to Lewis [Denman] English	1904 July 26 1897 1902 undated undated
b. 46, f. 2053 Scc b. 46, f. 2054 Scc b. 46, f. 2055 b. 46, f. 2056 b. 46, f. 2057 b. 46, f. 2058	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures ville, Harriet E. B. Unidentified to [Bullard?], Lizzie ville, Rev. Samuel Beard, Rev. Augustus F. to Rev. Newell Dwight Hillis Denman [George] to Brodie [Denman, George] to Lewis [Denman] English Low, Samson to Thomas Constable N. Y. S. Volunteers 159th Regiment Veteran Association to Rev. Newell	1904 July 26 1897 1902 undated undated 1860
b. 46, f. 2053 Scc b. 46, f. 2054 Scc b. 46, f. 2055 b. 46, f. 2056 b. 46, f. 2057 b. 46, f. 2058 b. 46, f. 2059	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures ville, Harriet E. B. Unidentified to [Bullard?], Lizzie ville, Rev. Samuel Beard, Rev. Augustus F. to Rev. Newell Dwight Hillis Denman [George] to Brodie [Denman, George] to Lewis [Denman] English Low, Samson to Thomas Constable N. Y. S. Volunteers 159th Regiment Veteran Association to Rev. Newell Dwight Hillis	1904 July 26 1897 1902 undated undated 1860 1902
b. 46, f. 2053 Scc b. 46, f. 2054 Scc b. 46, f. 2055 b. 46, f. 2056 b. 46, f. 2057 b. 46, f. 2058 b. 46, f. 2059 b. 46, f. 2060 b. 46, f. 2061	Woolley, Mary E., Testimonial for Annie Beecher Scoville's lectures wille, Harriet E. B. Unidentified to [Bullard?], Lizzie wille, Rev. Samuel Beard, Rev. Augustus F. to Rev. Newell Dwight Hillis Denman [George] to Brodie [Denman, George] to Lewis [Denman] English Low, Samson to Thomas Constable N. Y. S. Volunteers 159th Regiment Veteran Association to Rev. Newell Dwight Hillis Ryder, C. J. Testimonial for Scoville's Lecture on H. B. S. and H. W. B.	1904 July 26 1897 1902 undated undated 1860 1902

Correspondence of Others > Stowe, Harriet E. Beecher (continued)

b. 46, f. 2063	Rood, A. to Lewis Tappan	1852
b. 46, f. 2064	Letters to editors of the <i>Independent</i> re: Joel Parker <i>Uncle Tom's Cabin</i> controversy	1852
	Stowe, Frederick William	
b. 46, f. 2065	Rosteri, L. to Alessandro Maccaresi, letter of introduction for Frederick William Stowe and Samuel Scoville	1859
	Correspondence of Others: General	
b. 46, f. 2066	Boilvin, N. to Col, Bayer	1818 July 18
b. 46, f. 2067	Letter of Introduction from J.C. Cook for Mr. Blake, who was bringing a young mulatto girl north to B.M. Campbell	1859
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 46, f. 2068	Terry, Dame Ellen to Unidentified correspondent (fragment)	
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 46, f. 2069	Terry, S.F. to [A grandson of H.W.B.?]	
b. 46, f. 2070-2071	Miscellaneous	1826–1880, undated, 1890– 1915

Series II: Writings, Speeches, and Research Materials, 1839-1945

9'7" (23 boxes)

This series is arranged alphabetically by the name of the family member, followed by a small group of non-family materials, "Writings of Others." The two largest groups, "Henry Ward Beecher" and "Annie Beecher Scoville", are further divided according to the type of material and, with the exception of sermons, are arranged either chronologically or alphabetically by title and subject.

The sermons of Henry Ward Beecher are arranged by order of Old and New Testament books from which the text of the sermon is taken. Each listing includes the text and date of the sermon. Where the text is not given, sermons are listed in chronological order. Sermons without texts or dates are arranged alphabetically by title as are sermon fragments.

Bates, Katharine Lee b. 47, f. 1 Book of poems written for Annie B. Scoville 1891 b. 47, f. 2 **Poems** b. 47, f. 3 Writings and notes, miscellaneous b. 47, f. 4 Yellow Clover, Dust cover Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) b. 47, f. 5-6 Reminiscences of Henry Ward Beecher. b. 47, f. 7-8 Notes on her husband and family. b. 47, f. 9 "Romance and Reality" - A Tale of the Far West. English b. 47, f. 10 "Romance and Reality" cont'd. English b. 47, f. 11 Miscellaneous articles Beecher, Henry Ward b. 48, f. 12 Sermons - Genesis I:1 undated b. 48, f. 12 Sermons - Genesis III:4 1847 December b. 48, f. 12 Sermons - Genesis XIX:20 undated b. 48, f. 12 Sermons - Genesis XXV:29-34 1873 January 26 b. 48, f. 13 Sermons - Genesis XL:14-23 1844 September b. 48, f. 13 Sermons - Exodus XIV:15 undated b. 48, f. 13 Sermons - Exodus XX:5.6 1846 January 4 b. 48, f. 13 Sermons - Exodus XX: 7 1849 September b. 48, f. 14 Sermons - Deuteronomy XIII:19 1843 March 23

b. 48, f. 14	Sermons - Deuteronomy XXVII:11-13	1856 Fall
b. 48, f. 14	Sermons - Deuteronomy XXXLLL:25	1857 May 30
b. 48, f. 14	Sermons - Joshua VII: 8,9	1846 July
b. 48, f. 15	Sermons - Joshua XXIV:15	1849 September 2
b. 48, f. 15	Sermons - I Kings XVIII:21	undated
b. 48, f. 15	Sermons - II Kings XX:1	Undated New Year
b. 48, f. 15	Sermons - I Chronicles XXIX:11	1839 May 4
b. 48, f. 16	Sermons - Job I:16	1848 September 10
b. 48, f. 16	Sermons - Job XIX: 27	1855 July 15
b. 48, f. 16	Sermons - Job XXXVII:6	1884 December 21
b. 48, f. 16	Sermons - Job XLII:5, 6	1848 May 14
b. 48, f. 17	Sermons - Psalms XVIII:43	1877 July 22
b. 48, f. 17	Sermons - Psalms XIX:12	undated
b. 48, f. 17	Sermons - Psalms XXXVII:7	1851 December 20
b. 48, f. 17	Sermons - Psalms XLII:5	1849 October
b. 48, f. 17	Sermons - Psalms XLVI:1	1854 June
b. 48, f. 18	Sermons - Psalms LX:4	undated
b. 48, f. 18	Sermons - Psalms LXVIII:31	1856 December
b. 48, f. 18	Sermons - Psalms LXXII:23-end	1862 January 5
b. 48, f. 18	Sermons - Psalms LXXXIV: 4	1844 April 6
b. 48, f. 18	Sermons - Psalms LXXXV:6	1850 January 24
b. 48, f. 19	Sermons - Psalms LXXXIX:46, 47	1846 October 18
b. 48, f. 19	Sermons - Psalms CV:1	undated
b. 48, f. 19	Sermons - Psalms CXXXIX:21-22	undated
b. 48, f. 19	Sermons - Psalms CXXXIX:33, 34	1847 October 17
b. 48, f. 19	Sermons - Psalms CXLVII:1	undated
b. 48, f. 20	Sermons - Proverbs V:14	1848 May 28
b. 48, f. 20	Sermons - Proverbs IX:12	1847 December 1

b. 48, f. 20	Sermons - Proverbs XIV:12	1851 April
b. 48, f. 20	Sermons - Proverbs XXII:1	1849 September 23
b. 48, f. 20	Sermons - Proverbs XXXIX:1	undated
b. 48, f. 21	Sermons - Ecclesiastes IX:10	undated
b. 48, f. 21	Sermons - Ecclesiastes XII:1	undated
b. 48, f. 21	Sermons - Isaiah I:2, 3	1839 April
b. 48, f. 21	Sermons - Isaiah X:3	1846 January 28
b. 48, f. 21	Sermons - Isaiah XIII:11	1846 January 11
b. 48, f. 22	Sermons - Isaiah XXII:8	undated
b. 48, f. 22	Sermons - Isaiah XXVIII:14-20	1849 October
b. 48, f. 22	Sermons - Isaiah XLIII:7, 25	1871
b. 48, f. 22	Sermons - Isaiah LIII:11	1843 March 12
b. 48, f. 23	Sermons - Isaiah LIV: 11, 12, 17	undated
b. 48, f. 23	Sermons - Isaiah LV: 10, 11	1846 June
b. 48, f. 23	Sermons - Jeremiah XIV:7-9	1838 November 8
b. 48, f. 23	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:11-13	undated
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 23	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:11-13 Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13	undated
b. 48, f. 23	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13	undated
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24	undated undated 1845 December
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:21-32	undated undated 1845 December 12
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:21-32 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:37	undated undated 1845 December 12 March 2
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:21-32 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:37 Sermons - Daniel IX:3-9	undated undated 1845 December 12 March 2 undated
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 25	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:21-32 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:37 Sermons - Daniel IX:3-9 Sermons - Hosea IV:17	undated undated 1845 December 12 March 2 undated 1846 September
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 25 b. 48, f. 25	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:21-32 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:37 Sermons - Daniel IX:3-9 Sermons - Hosea IV:17 Sermons - Hosea XI:7	undated undated 1845 December 12 March 2 undated 1846 September undated
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 25 b. 48, f. 25 b. 48, f. 25	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:21-32 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:37 Sermons - Daniel IX:3-9 Sermons - Hosea IV:17 Sermons - Hosea XI:7 Sermons - Hosea XIII:9	undated undated 1845 December 12 March 2 undated 1846 September undated 1851 May 11
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 25 b. 48, f. 25 b. 48, f. 25 b. 48, f. 25	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:21-32 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:37 Sermons - Daniel IX:3-9 Sermons - Hosea IV:17 Sermons - Hosea XI:7 Sermons - Hosea XIII:9 Sermons - Malachi I:8	undated undated 1845 December 12 March 2 undated 1846 September undated 1851 May 11 1846 February 8
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 25	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:21-32 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:37 Sermons - Daniel IX:3-9 Sermons - Hosea IV:17 Sermons - Hosea XI:7 Sermons - Hosea XIII:9 Sermons - Malachi I:8 Sermons - Malachi I:8	undated undated 1845 December 12 March 2 undated 1846 September undated 1851 May 11 1846 February 8 1848 January 30
b. 48, f. 23 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 24 b. 48, f. 25 b. 49, f. 26	Sermons - Jeremiah XXIX:13 Sermons - Ezekiel XVIII:20, 24 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:21-32 Sermons - Ezekiel XXXVI:37 Sermons - Daniel IX:3-9 Sermons - Hosea IV:17 Sermons - Hosea XI:7 Sermons - Hosea XIII:9 Sermons - Malachi I:8 Sermons - Malachi I:8 Sermons - Mathew IV:17	undated undated 1845 December 12 March 2 undated 1846 September undated 1851 May 11 1846 February 8 1848 January 30 1843 October 22

b. 49 , f. 26	Sermons - Mathew V:13-16	1849 February 17
b. 49, f. 26	Sermons - Mathew V:16	1886 August 25
b. 49, f. 26	Sermons - Mathew V:20, 46-48	1843 August 27
b. 49, f. 27	Sermons - Mathew V:48	undated
b. 49, f. 27	Sermons - Mathew VI:9-13	1862 January 26
b. 49, f. 27	Sermons - Mathew VI:13	1859 January 23
b. 49, f. 27	Sermons - Mathew VI:21	1846 March 1
b. 49, f. 27	Sermons - Mathew VI:24-34	1848 April 16
b. 49, f. 27	Sermons - Mathew VI:26-27	undated
b. 49, f. 28	Sermons - Mathew VI:28-30	undated
b. 49, f. 28	Sermons - Mathew VI:33	1850 December
b. 49, f. 28	Sermons - Mathew VI:33	1852 February 29
b. 49, f. 28	Sermons - Mathew VI:33	undated
b. 49, f. 28	Sermons - Mathew X:2-4	1849 December 16
b. 49, f. 29	Sermons - Mathew X:22	undated
b. 49, f. 29	Sermons - Mathew XI:15	1847
b. 49, f. 29	Sermons - Mathew XII:30	1847 September 13
b. 49, f. 29	Sermons - Mathew XIII:1-15	1849 February 17
		•
b. 49, f. 29	Sermons - Mathew XIII:19-20	undated
b. 49, f. 29 b. 49, f. 30	Sermons - Mathew XIII:19-20 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31	
		undated
b. 49, f. 30	Sermons - Mathew XIII:31	undated 1848 June 11
b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30	Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31	undated 1848 June 11 1848 August 26
b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30	Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31-32	undated 1848 June 11 1848 August 26 1848 June 18 1854 September
b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30	Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31-32 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31-33	undated 1848 June 11 1848 August 26 1848 June 18 1854 September 5
b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 31	Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31-32 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31-33 Sermons - Mathew XIII:38	undated 1848 June 11 1848 August 26 1848 June 18 1854 September 5 1846 May 28
b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 31 b. 49, f. 31	Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31-32 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31-33 Sermons - Mathew XIII:38 Sermons - Mathew XVI:24	undated 1848 June 11 1848 August 26 1848 June 18 1854 September 5 1846 May 28 1886 July 8
b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 30 b. 49, f. 31 b. 49, f. 31 b. 49, f. 31	Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31-32 Sermons - Mathew XIII:31-33 Sermons - Mathew XIII:38 Sermons - Mathew XVI:24 Sermons - Mathew XVIII:1	undated 1848 June 11 1848 August 26 1848 June 18 1854 September 5 1846 May 28 1886 July 8 undated

b. 49, f. 31	Sermons - Mathew XX: 16	undated
b. 49, f. 31	Sermons - Mathew XX:22-23	1845 June 22
b. 49, f. 32	Sermons - Mathew XXII:29	1848 December 3
b. 49, f. 32	Sermons - Mathew XXII:36-40	1848 April
b. 49, f. 32	Sermons - Mathew XXII:37-40	1846 April
b. 49, f. 32	Sermons - Mathew XXII:42	1849 July
b. 49, f. 33	Sermons - Mathew XXIII:23	undated
b. 49, f. 33	Sermons - Mathew XXIV	undated
b. 49, f. 33	Sermons - Mathew XXV:14	undated
b. 49, f. 33	Sermons - Mathew XXVI:66	1847 August 22
b. 49, f. 33	Sermons - Mathew XXVII:3-4	1843 December 3
b. 49, f. 33	Sermons - Mathew XXVII:24-25	1849 July
b. 49, f. 34	Sermons - Mark I:24	1846 September
b. 49, f. 34	Sermons - Mark IV:15-20	undated
b. 49, f. 34	Sermons - Mark V:28	1887 February 27
b. 49, f. 34	Sermons - Mark VIII:34	1873 October 19
b. 49, f. 34	Sermons - Mark X:13	1845 May 18
b. 49, f. 35	Sermons - Luke II:13, 14	1838 December 25
b. 49, f. 35	Sermons - Luke II:14	1858 October 31
b. 49, f. 35	Sermons - Luke III:3, 7-14	undated
b. 49, f. 35	Sermons - Luke IX:55	1848 December 10
b. 49, f. 35	Sermons - Luke IX:59	1849 February 4
b. 49, f. 36	Sermons - Luke IX:62	1849 March 11
b. 49, f. 36	Sermons - Luke X:25:28	1853 April 10
b. 49, f. 36	Sermons - Luke X:30	1848 April 16
b. 49, f. 36	Sermons - Luke XII:40	undated
b. 49 , f. 36	Sermons - Luke XII:47	1847 December 19

b. 49, f. 37	Sermons - Luke XIII:23, 24	1839 September 22
b. 49, f. 37	Sermons - Luke XIII:24	1850 March 3
b. 49, f. 37	Sermons - Luke XIII:34	undated
b. 49, f. 37	Sermons - Luke XIV:28-33	1846 Fall
b. 49, f. 37	Sermons - Luke XIV:28-30	1848 December 31
b. 49, f. 38	Sermons - Luke XV:7, 10	1848 December 31
b. 49, f. 38	Sermons - Luke XVI:4	1887 February 27
b. 49, f. 38	Sermons - Luke XVI:8	1844 August
b. 49, f. 38	Sermons - Luke XVI:31	1849 January 21
b. 49, f. 38	Sermons - Luke XVIII:7	undated
b. 49, f. 39	Sermons - Luke XVIII:8	1855 February 4
b. 49, f. 39	Sermons - Luke XIX:26	undated
b. 49, f. 39	Sermons - Luke XIX:44	1849 January 21
b. 49, f. 39	Sermons - Luke XXIII:39-43	undated
b. 49, f. 39	Sermons - Luke XXIV:5	1846 March 8
b. 50, f. 40	Sermons - St. John I:10-12	undated
b. 50, f. 40	Sermons - St. John I:11	undated
b. 50, f. 40	Sermons - St. John I:11-13	undated
b. 50, f. 40	Sermons - St. John I:12, 13	1852 June 18
b. 50, f. 41	Sermons - St.John III:1-10	undated
b. 50, f. 41	Sermons - St. John IV:48	1847 October 10
b. 50, f. 41	Sermons - St. John V:6	1840 March 25
b. 50, f. 41	Sermons - St. John VI:35	undated
b. 50, f. 41	Sermons - St. John VII:24	1850 February 14
b. 50, f. 42	Sermons - St. John VII:37	undated
b. 50, f. 42	Sermons - St. John XI:45, 6	1848 January 2
b. 50, f. 42	Sermons - St. John XIII:1	undated
b. 50, f. 42	Sermons - St. John XIII:34	1846 July

b. 50, f. 42	Sermons - St. John XIV:27	1838 December 2
b. 50, f. 42	Sermons - St. John XIV:21	1885 December 6
b. 50, f. 43	Sermons - St. John XV:15	1848 May 7
b. 50, f. 43	Sermons - St.John XV:18-20	1848 July 16
b. 50, f. 43	Sermons - St.John XV:22	1849 February 25
b. 50, f. 43	Sermons - St.John XVI:33	1859 July 3
b. 50, f. 43	Sermons - St.John XVIII:36	1847 November
b. 50, f. 44	Sermons - Acts I:9-11	undated
b. 50, f. 44	Sermons - Acts II:37, 41, 46	1847 March
b. 50, f. 44	Sermons - Acts IV:19	1847 March 28
b. 50, f. 44	Sermons - Acts XIII:45, 46	February 18
b. 50, f. 44	Sermons - Acts XVII:30-31	
b. 50, f. 45	Sermons - Acts XIX:34	1877 June 24
b. 50, f. 45	Sermons - Acts XX:18-27	undated
b. 50, f. 45	Sermons - Acts XX:21	1876 October 8
b. 50, f. 45	Sermons - Acts XXIV:16	undated
b. 50, f. 46	Sermons - Acts XXVI:28	1842 February 12
b. 50, f. 46	Sermons - Acts XXVI:28	1844 December 1
b. 50 , f. 46	Sermons - Acts XXVII:36	undated
b. 50, f. 46	Sermons - Acts XXVIII:26-29	1843-1844
b. 50, f. 47	Sermons - Romans I:14-16	1864 June 1
b. 50, f. 47	Sermons - Romans I:15, 16	1848 April 30
b. 50, f. 47	Sermons - Romans I:28	1848 December 10
b. 50, f. 47	Sermons - Romans I:28	undated
b. 50, f. 48	Sermons - Romans II:4	1855 March
b. 50, f. 48	Sermons - Romans II:4, 5	1848 February 27
b. 50, f. 48	Sermons - Romans II:9-10	1838

b. 50, f. 48	Sermons - Romans III:23	undated
b. 50 , f. 48	Sermons - Romans V:5	1853 April 23
b. 50, f. 49	Sermons - Romans VI:1	1849 September
b. 50, f. 49	Sermons - Romans VII:9	1876 April 9
b. 50, f. 49	Sermons - Romans VII:9, 25	1849 February 25
b. 50, f. 49	Sermons - Romans VII:12	1842 December 25
b. 50, f. 49	Sermons - Romans VII:14-16	1847 November 28
b. 50 , f. 50	Sermons - Romans VIII:20-22	1878 January 20
b. 50, f. 50	Sermons - Romans VIII:35039	1886 March 7
b. 50 , f. 50	Sermons - Romans X:4	undated
b. 50, f. 50	Sermons - Romans XII:1	undated
b. 50, f. 51	Sermons - Romans XIV:7, 8	1875
b. 50, f. 51	Sermons - Romans XIV:13-23	undated
b. 50, f. 51	Sermons - Romans XV:1-4	
b. 50, f. 51	Sermons - Romans XV:2, 3	
b. 50, f. 52	Sermons - I Corinthians I:17	1847 October 10
b. 50, f. 52	Sermons - I Cornithians I:18	1863 November 21
b. 50, f. 52	Sermons - I Corinthians I:30	1843
b. 50, f. 52	Sermons - I Cornithians II:4-5	undated
b. 50, f. 52	Sermons - I Cornithians VII:17	undated
b. 50, f. 53	Sermons - I Corinthians VIII:4	undated
b. 50, f. 53	Sermons - I Corinthians VIII:9	1862 December 28
b. 50, f. 53	Sermons - I Corinthians X:28, 29	1875 March 21
b. 50, f. 53	Sermons - I Corinthians X:31	1846 April 25
b. 50, f. 54	Sermons - I Corinthians XIII:8-end	1876 May 28
b. 50, f. 54	Sermons - I Corinthians XIII:9, 10	undated
b. 50, f. 54		
D. 30, 1. 34	Sermons - I Corinthians XV:25	undated
b. 50, f. 54	Sermons - I Corinthians XV:25 Sermons - I Corinthians XV:58	undated 1838 June 17

b. 50, f. 55	Sermons - II Corinthians I:34	1868 September 27
b. 50, f. 55	Sermons - II Corinthians III:18	1848 May 14
b. 50, f. 55	Sermons - II Corinthians VI:16	undated
b. 50, f. 55	Sermons - II Corinthians VII:10	undated
b. 50, f. 55	Sermons - II Corinthians IX:	undated
b. 50, f. 55	Sermons - II Corinthians XII:4, 5	undated
b. 51, f. 56	Sermons - Galatians I:4	undated
b. 51, f. 56	Sermons - Galatians IV:9	1852 June 6
b. 51, f. 56	Sermons - Galatians V:1	undated
b. 51, f. 56	Sermons - Galatians V:6	1844 January
b. 51 , f. 56	Sermons - Galatians V:7	1859 September 18
b. 51, f. 56	Sermons - Galatians V:22	undated
b. 51, f. 57	Sermons - Galatians VI:3, 4	undated
b. 51 , f. 57	Sermons - Galatians VI:7	1848 November 19
b. 51 , f. 57	Sermons - Galatians VI:9	1848 February 20
b. 51, f. 57	Sermons - Galatians VI:9	undated
b. 51 , f. 57	Sermons - Galatians VI:9,10	1856 November 8
b. 51, f. 58	Sermons - Ephesians IV: 13, 14	1852 April 11
b. 51, f. 58	Sermons - Ephesians V:15, 16	1840 Jan:5
b. 51, f. 58	Sermons - Ephesians VI:1	1848 April 9
b. 51, f. 58	Sermons - Ephesians VI:5-8	1876 June 4
b. 51, f. 58	Sermons - Ephesians VI:13	1873 November 2
b. 51, f. 58	Sermons - Philippians I:29	undated
b. 51, f. 59	Sermons - Philippians II:5-9	1856 September
b. 51, f. 59	Sermons - Philippians II:12	1852 May 25
b. 51, f. 59	Sermons - Philippians II:14	undated
b. 51, f. 59	Sermons - Philippians III:13	1854 January 2

b. 51, f. 59	Sermons - Philippians IV:4	1858 November 18
b. 51, f. 60	Sermons - I Thessalonians IV:11, 12	1853
b. 51 , f. 60	Sermons - I Thessalonians V:3	1839 November 10
b. 51, f. 60	Sermons - I Thessalonians V:16	1849
b. 51, f. 60	Sermons - I Timothy I:5	1858 June
b. 51, f. 60	Sermons - I Timothy II:1	1849 September
b. 51, f. 60	Sermons - I Timothy VI:12	
b. 51, f. 60	Sermons - II Timothy III:15-17	undated
b. 51, f. 61	Sermons - Hebrews IV:9	1854 January 14
b. 51 , f. 61	Sermons - Hebrews X:19-24	undated
b. 51 , f. 61	Sermons - Hebrews X:28-31	1847 October
b. 51 , f. 61	Sermons - Hebrews X:35, 36	1855 June 17
b. 51, f. 61	Sermons - Hebrews XI:1	1856 April 17
b. 51, f. 62	Sermons - Hebrews XI:4	undated
b. 51, f. 62	Sermons - Hebrews XI:27	1850 April
b. 51, f. 62	Sermons - Hebrews XI:38	undated
b. 51, f. 62	Sermons - Hebrews XII	1847 May 31
b. 51 , f. 63	Sermons - Hebrews XII:1-3	1849 July- August
b. 51, f. 63	Sermons - Hebrews XII:1-3	1855 May 6
b. 51, f. 63	Sermons - Hebrews XII:7	1853 July 3
b. 51, f. 63	Sermons - Hebrews XII:15-17	1849 September
b. 51, f. 63	Sermons - Hebrews XII:17	undated
b. 51, f. 63	Sermons - Hebrews XII:22	undated
b. 51, f. 64	Sermons - James I:27	1840 May 10
b. 51, f. 64	Sermons - James IV:6, 10	undated
b. 51, f. 64	Sermons - James IV:7	undated
b. 51, f. 64	Sermons - I Peter II:21	undated
b. 51 , f. 64	Sermons - I Peter IV:3	1848 December 24

b. 51 , f. 65	Sermons - I Peter IV:12	undated
b. 51, f. 65	Sermons - I Peter V:7	1852 September 12
b. 51, f. 65	Sermons - I Peter V:10	undated
b. 51, f. 66	Sermons - I John II:2	1842 August 28
b. 51 , f. 66	Sermons - Revelation II:17	1866 July 1
b. 51, f. 66	Sermons - Revelation IV:11	1848 September 24
b. 51, f. 66	Sermons - Revelation XIV:2, 3, 5	1848 September [3]
b. 51, f. 67	Sermons - Revelation XXII:4, 5	1876 April 2
b. 51, f. 67	Sermons - Revelation XXII:17	1849 January 7
b. 51, f. 67	Sermons - Revelation XXII:17	undated
	Dated Sermons	
b. 52 , f. 68	Thanksgiving	[1839 November 28]
b. 52, f. 69	Political Duties of Christians	1842 August
b. 52, f. 70	"Paul" - Sermon delivered in 1842 and 1848	1842, 1848
	English	
b. 52 , f. 71	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English	1842-1849
b. 52, f. 71 b. 52, f. 72	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849	1842-1849 1843 June
	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English	
b. 52 , f. 72	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English Arguments for Christianity	1843 June
b. 52, f. 72 b. 52, f. 73	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English Arguments for Christianity The Unconverted Man "Except A Man Be Born Again"	1843 June 1844
b. 52, f. 72 b. 52, f. 73 b. 52, f. 74	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English Arguments for Christianity The Unconverted Man "Except A Man Be Born Again" English	1843 June 1844 1844-1847
b. 52, f. 72 b. 52, f. 73 b. 52, f. 74 b. 52, f. 75	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English Arguments for Christianity The Unconverted Man "Except A Man Be Born Again" English On Temperance	1843 June 1844 1844-1847 [1846?]
b. 52, f. 72 b. 52, f. 73 b. 52, f. 74 b. 52, f. 75 b. 52, f. 76	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English Arguments for Christianity The Unconverted Man "Except A Man Be Born Again" English On Temperance On Divine Punishment	1843 June 1844 1844-1847 [1846?] 1846 January 17
b. 52, f. 72 b. 52, f. 73 b. 52, f. 74 b. 52, f. 75 b. 52, f. 76 b. 52, f. 77	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English Arguments for Christianity The Unconverted Man "Except A Man Be Born Again" English On Temperance On Divine Punishment Slavery	1843 June 1844 1844-1847 [1846?] 1846 January 17 1846, May
b. 52, f. 72 b. 52, f. 73 b. 52, f. 74 b. 52, f. 75 b. 52, f. 76 b. 52, f. 77 b. 52, f. 78	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English Arguments for Christianity The Unconverted Man "Except A Man Be Born Again" English On Temperance On Divine Punishment Slavery On Slavery	1843 June 1844 1844-1847 [1846?] 1846 January 17 1846, May 1846 October
b. 52, f. 72 b. 52, f. 73 b. 52, f. 74 b. 52, f. 75 b. 52, f. 76 b. 52, f. 77 b. 52, f. 78 b. 52, f. 79	"Divinity of Christ" sermon delivered on various occasions between 1842 and 1849 English Arguments for Christianity The Unconverted Man "Except A Man Be Born Again" English On Temperance On Divine Punishment Slavery On Slavery Sermon against the Mexican War	1843 June 1844 1844-1847 [1846?] 1846 January 17 1846, May 1846 October 1848 April 27

Beecher, Henry Ward > Dated Sermons (continued)

b. 52, f. 82	"Anti-Nebraska" English	[c.1854-1855]
b. 52, f. 83	How to Become a Christian (1862) English	1858 March
b. 52, f. 84	"The Harper's Ferry Tragedy" [Extra from the <i>New York Sun</i>] English	1859 October 10
b. 52, f. 85	Sermon on the Divine Government of Nations, as displayed in the slavery question	1862 September
b. 52, f. 86	Death of Rev. Albert Barnes [fragment]	[1870]
b. 52, f. 86a	Boston fire sermon	[1872 November 10?]
b. 52, f. 87	On fellowship within the church	1877
b. 52, f. 88	Past Perils and the Peril of Today (1877) English	1877 November 29
b. 52, f. 89	On the Bible and Personal Experience	1878
b. 52, f. 90	"Early Marriages Permanent Moralities" English	1878
b. 52, f. 90A	"Love & Hate, A Statement of Belief" English	1880 July 11
b. 52, f. 91	Assassination of President Garfield [typescript]	1881 July 3
b. 52, f. 92	Death of President Garfield - Draft [pp 3-17 missing]	[1881 Sep]
b. 52, f. 93	Death of Garfield [Supplement to the Christian Union]	1881 September 25
b. 52, f. 94	A Circuit of the Continent (N.Y., 1884) English	1883 November 29
b. 52, f. 95	Wendell Phillips- draft	
b. 52, f. 96	Wendell Phillips: A Commemorative Discourse (1884) [2 copies]	1884 February 10
b. 52, f. 97	Thanksgiving Sermon(?)	1884 November 27
Un	dated Sermons	
b. 52, f. 98	On Abraham	undated
b. 52, f. 99	On Alcohol	undated
b. 52, f. 100	On the Atonement	undated
b. 52, f. 101	Burgess, Daniel, Funeral Sermon	undated
b. 52, f. 102	Changing Religious Thought	undated

Beecher, Henry Ward > Undated Sermons (continued)

b. 52, f. 103	On Christian Witness	undated
b. 52, f. 104	Against "Clerical Manners"	undated
b. 52, f. 105	On Conversion	undated
b. 52, f. 106	Cornelius and Peter	undated
b. 52, f. 107	Death and the Future State	undated
b. 52, f. 108	On the Difficulty of Attaining Religion [incomplete]	undated
b. 52, f. 109	On Divine Government	undated
b. 52 , f. 110	"The Elements of Happiness" English	undated
b. 52 , f. 111	"The Emancipator" English	undated
b. 52, f. 112	On "The Exceeding Lawlessness of Our Nation"	undated
b. 52, f. 113	Christ the Living Redeemer	undated
b. 52, f. 114	On the Doctrine of Faith and Works	undated
b. 52 , f. 115	The Gates of Prayer	undated
b. 52, f. 116	Greeley, Horace [fragment]	undated
b. 52 , f. 117	Growth in Grace	undated
b. 53, f. 118	"Historical View of Man's Sinfulness" English	undated
b. 53, f. 119	Home Missions	undated
b. 53, f. 120	How Far May We Cooperate with Bad Men in the Promotion of Good Objects	undated
b. 53, f. 121	"The Influence of Modern Science On Religious Beliefs" English	undated
b. 53, f. 122	Knowledge of God Through Growth in Grace [incomplete]	undated
b. 53, f. 123	On Love and Humanity	undated
b. 53, f. 124	On Love of the Beautiful	undated
b. 53, f. 125	On Man's Sinfulness and Danger	undated
b. 53, f. 126	On the "Measure of Duty"	undated
b. 53, f. 127	Ministerial Labors in the Mississippi Valley	undated
b. 53, f. 128	The Ministry [copy]	undated
b. 53, f. 129	The Ministry, Fitness For	undated

Beecher, Henry Ward > Undated Sermons (continued)

b. 53, f. 130	"Nature and Operation of Love" English	undated
b. 53, f. 131	October	undated
b. 53, f. 132	"Paul and His Writings" English	undated
b. 53, f. 133	"Paul's Theology" English	undated
b. 53, f. 134	"Present Condition of the World" English	undated
b. 53, f. 135	"Prophecy[sic] of Destruct[ion] [of] Jerusalem" English	undated
b. 53, f. 136	On Public Duties [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 137	"Relation of Ideality to Morals" English	undated
b. 53, f. 138	Religious Gains of the Past Century	undated
b. 53, f. 139	The Religious Training of Children	undated
b. 53, f. 140	On Repentance	undated
b. 53, f. 141	On Self-Denial [incomplete]	undated
b. 53, f. 142	Spiritual Development	undated
b. 53 , f. 143	Spirituality and Religious Study	undated
b. 53 , f. 144	The Subjection of Women	undated
b. 53, f. 145	"To Skeptics of Religion" English	undated
b. 53, f. 146	"Vicious Men Reformers" English	undated
b. 53 , f. 147	"What Will You do with Christ?" [copy in wife's hand] English	undated
b. 53, f. 148	On "The World's Final Evangelization"	undated
b. 53, f. 149	On Worshipping Christ	undated
Unc	dated Sermon Fragments	
b. 53 , f. 150	"Abuses of the Beautiful" English	undated
b. 53, f. 151	On Accepting Christ	undated
b. 53, f. 152	Against Doctrinal Preaching	undated
b. 53, f. 153	On The Aim and Design of Preaching [fragment]	undated

Beecher, Henry Ward > Undated Sermon Fragments (continued)

b. 53, f. 154	Aims of the Bible [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 155	The Atonement [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 156	On Backsliding [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 157	On Beauty [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 158	On Benevolence [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 159	On Character [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 160	On Character of God [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 161	Charity and Justice [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 162	On Charity Towards Foreign Immigrants [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 163	On Cheerfulness [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 164	On Christian Charity [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 165	On Choosing Christ [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 166	Christ the Master [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 167	On Church Membership [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 168	On Conscience and Conduct [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 169	On Conversion [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 170	Conversion not Easy or Cheap [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 171	On Cooperation Among Christian Sects [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 172	On Creeds [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 173	The Cultural Determinants of Belief [fragment]	undated
b. 53 , f. 174	"Deceitfulness of Riches" [fragment] English	undated
b. 53, f. 175	Doctrinal Difficulties and Individual Cases [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 176	Doing One's Duty [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 177	Education of Conscience [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 178	On Eternity [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 179	Exemplars of Virtue and Vice [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 180	Fruits of Religion [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 181	"The Function of the Gospel" [fragment] English	undated
b. 53, f. 182	Future Punishment [fragment]	undated

Beecher, Henry Ward > Undated Sermon Fragments (continued)

b. 53, f. 183	On Gluttony [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 184	God the Father [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 185	On God's Mercies [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 186	God's Poor [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 187	On Heaven [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 188	On Heedlessness [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 189	Home Missions in Oregon and California [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 190	"The Human Element in [The] Bible" [fragment] English	undated
b. 53, f. 191	On Innocent vs. Dangerous Amusement [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 192	Inspiration of the Bible [fragment]	undated
b. 53, f. 193	Is Suffering An Evil? [fragments]	undated
b. 53, f. 194	"Judgment Day" [fragment] English	undated
b. 54, f. 195	The Language of the Bible [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 196	The Laws Governing Human Conduct [fragment]	undated
b. 54 , f. 197	Lessons of the New Testament Contrasted with the Old [fragment]	undated
D. 34, I. 197	Lessons of the New Testament Contrasted with the Old [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 198	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 198	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English	undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199 b. 54, f. 200	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English Man's Strength and Weakness [fragment]	undated undated undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199 b. 54, f. 200 b. 54, f. 201	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English Man's Strength and Weakness [fragment] On Miracles [fragment]	undated undated undated undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199 b. 54, f. 200 b. 54, f. 201 b. 54, f. 202	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English Man's Strength and Weakness [fragment] On Miracles [fragment] On Moody and Sankey [fragments]	undated undated undated undated undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199 b. 54, f. 200 b. 54, f. 201 b. 54, f. 202 b. 54, f. 203	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English Man's Strength and Weakness [fragment] On Miracles [fragment] On Moody and Sankey [fragments] Moral Truth in the Bible [fragments] "Outworkings of Love" [fragment]	undated undated undated undated undated undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199 b. 54, f. 200 b. 54, f. 201 b. 54, f. 202 b. 54, f. 203 b. 54, f. 204	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English Man's Strength and Weakness [fragment] On Miracles [fragment] On Moody and Sankey [fragments] Moral Truth in the Bible [fragments] "Outworkings of Love" [fragment] English	undated undated undated undated undated undated undated undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199 b. 54, f. 200 b. 54, f. 201 b. 54, f. 202 b. 54, f. 203 b. 54, f. 204	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English Man's Strength and Weakness [fragment] On Miracles [fragment] On Moody and Sankey [fragments] Moral Truth in the Bible [fragments] "Outworkings of Love" [fragment] English On Overzealous Clergymen [fragment]	undated undated undated undated undated undated undated undated undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199 b. 54, f. 200 b. 54, f. 201 b. 54, f. 202 b. 54, f. 203 b. 54, f. 204 b. 54, f. 205 b. 54, f. 206	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English Man's Strength and Weakness [fragment] On Miracles [fragment] On Moody and Sankey [fragments] Moral Truth in the Bible [fragments] "Outworkings of Love" [fragment] English On Overzealous Clergymen [fragment] On Paul's Epistle to the Romans [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199 b. 54, f. 200 b. 54, f. 201 b. 54, f. 202 b. 54, f. 203 b. 54, f. 204 b. 54, f. 205 b. 54, f. 206 b. 54, f. 207	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English Man's Strength and Weakness [fragment] On Miracles [fragment] On Moody and Sankey [fragments] Moral Truth in the Bible [fragments] "Outworkings of Love" [fragment] English On Overzealous Clergymen [fragment] On Paul's Epistle to the Romans [fragment] On Personal Religion [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 198 b. 54, f. 199 b. 54, f. 200 b. 54, f. 201 b. 54, f. 202 b. 54, f. 203 b. 54, f. 204 b. 54, f. 205 b. 54, f. 206 b. 54, f. 207 b. 54, f. 208	Lower vs. Higher Natures [fragment] "A Man's Liberty in the Use of the Bible" [fragment] English Man's Strength and Weakness [fragment] On Miracles [fragment] On Moody and Sankey [fragments] Moral Truth in the Bible [fragments] "Outworkings of Love" [fragment] English On Overzealous Clergymen [fragment] On Paul's Epistle to the Romans [fragment] On Personal Religion [fragment] The Power of an Active Ministry and Church [fragment]	undated

Beecher, Henry Ward > Undated Sermon Fragments (continued)

b. 54, f. 211	Preaching on Secular Topics [fragments]	undated
b. 54, f. 212	On the Prodigal Son [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 213	The Prosperity of New England	undated
b. 54, f. 214	Religion in the Home [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 215	"Religious Thought in America" [fragment] English	undated
b. 54, f. 216	On Resolutions [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 217	Retraction of Statement Made in Previous Sermon	undated
b. 54, f. 218	On Revivals [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 219	On the Sabbath [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 220	On Slavery [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 221	The State of Religion [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 222	On Temperance [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 223	"The Tendency of the Creation Toward Happiness" [fragments] English	undated
b. 54, f. 224	On Toleration [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 225	On The True Gospel [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 226	The Voice of God [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 227	On Waiting God's Time [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 228	Wrongdoing and Punishment [fragment]	undated
b. 54, f. 229-240	Sermon Fragments, misc.	undated
b. 55, f. 241-246	Sermon Fragments, misc.	undated
b. 55 , f. 247	Sermon Plans and outlines. See: Box 71, Folders 15-22 Box 72, Folders 23-30	
Le	ecture-Room Talks	
b. 55, f. 248-251	Lecture-room talks	1859-1861, 1863-1887
b. 55 , f. 252	Lecture-room talks [fragments]	undated
Pa	astoral Writings	
b. 55, f. 253	Prayers	
b. 55, f. 254	Bible Class Lessons, 3-D Series	undated
b. 55, f. 255	Covenant of the Mayflower Brotherhood [fragment]	undated

Beecher, Henry Ward > Pastoral Writings (continued)

b. 55 , f. 256	Henry Ward Beecher- Analysis of own sermons	1847 December 27
	Addresses and Lectures	
b. 55 , f. 257	"A View of Social Position As Depending upon the Degree on Intellect: A Law of Nature" English	1846 December 10
b. 55, f. 258-259	Slavery	[1850's]
b. 55, f. 260	On The Sectional Conflict	[1850's]
b. 55, f. 261	"Identity or Imagination" Lecture delivered several times between 1852 and 1867 English	1852?-1867
b. 55, f. 262	The Uses and Culture of Flowers	1854
b. 55 , f. 263	"Patriotism" Speech delivered many times between 1854 and 1855 English	1854-1855
b. 55, f. 264	Phi Beta Kappa Address on Mirthfulness	[1855]
b. 55 , f. 265	"Dangers to Be Guarded Against" English	[1855-1856]
b. 55 , f. 266	"Gradations of Personal Social Power" [incomplete] English	1856-1857
b. 55, f. 267	Republican Party	[c.1856-1860]
b. 55, f. 268	"Christian Commonwealth" - Address delivered several times between 1856-1866: Retitled "End of Slavery" in 1865 or 1866. English	
b. 55, f. 269	"The Burdens of Society"- Speech delivered many times between 1858 and 1859. English	1858-1859
b. 55, f. 270	Address at the Opening of the Public Park, Springfield, Massachusetts	1858 Fall
b. 56, f. 271	Slavery and the War	[1860's]
b. 56, f. 272	"The Bargain Maker" [A discourse on the relation of toil and commerce to culture and humanity] 75 pp. manuscript with corrections in H.W.B. hand. English	[c.1860]
b. 56, f. 273	"Woman Suffrage Man's Right" English	1860 February 2
b. 56, f. 274	"How to Save the Union" Oration commemorating pilgrim landing English	[1860 Nov]
b. 56, f. 275	"Our National Policy for the Future" English	[1860 or 1861]

Beecher, Henry Ward > Addresses and Lectures (continued)

b. 56, f. 276	"What is the Duty of This Country Toward its camps" English	[c.1861]
b. 56, f. 277	"Camps and Courts" English	[1862]
b. 56, f. 278	Speech on emancipation and citizenship for the freedmen.	[c.1862]
b. 56 , f. 279	"Remarks of Mr. Beecher at a meeting of the Y.M.C.A. of Brooklyn for obtaining means for supplying regiments with tents for religious services" [2 copies. English	1862 January 19
b. 56, f. 280	[Speech commemorating firing on American Flag at Fort Sumter] English	[1862 Apr]
b. 56, f. 281	Remarks at the opening of the New Sunday School Room of Plymouth Church	1862 November 16
b. 56, f. 282	[On Slave vs. Free Labor] English	[1862?]
b. 56, f. 283	"Our Message to Gt. Britain" English	[1863]
b. 56, f. 284	On English Support for the Union [fragment]	[c.1863]
b. 56, f. 285	Address at the Raising of the Flag at Fort Sumter, from the Charleston <i>Courier</i> [2 copies]	1865 April 15
b. 56, f. 268	Address at the Raising of the Flag at Fort Sumter-draft	[1865]
b. 56, f. 287	Oration at the Raising of "The Old Flag" at Sumter; and Sermon on the Death of Abraham Lincoln (Manchester, 1965) English	1865
b. 56, f. 288	Speech on End of the Civil War [PP. 1-45 missing]	[c.1865]
b. 56 , f. 289	"Reconstruction on Principles National Not Sectional" - Speech delivered sixteen times between 1865 Dec and 1866 Feb. English	
b. 56, f. 290	An inventory of American Achievements	[After 1865]
b. 56, f. 291	"The Loss and Gain" English	[c.1865-1870]
b. 56, f. 292	Address on the occasion of laying the corner stone of the New Adelphi Academy, 1867 Jul 23 [Pamphlet]	
b. 56, f. 293	On Reconstruction Politics	[c.1868]
b. 56, f. 294	Great Social Ills and Their Remedies	[After 1870]
b. 56, f. 295	"Waves and Cycles of National Life and Thought" [delivered many times between 1873 and 1876] English	1873-1876

Beecher, Henry Ward > Addresses and Lectures (continued)

b. 56 , f. 296	"The Lord's Ministers" - address before the Brooklyn Sunday-school Union English	1874 May 11
b. 56, f. 297	Address to a College Society on Education	[1875?]
b. 56, f. 298	Fourth of July address at Peeksill, N.Y.	1876 July
b. 56, f. 299	Centennial Celebration of American Independence, at Peekskill, N.Y., oration by H.W.B. English	1876
b. 56 , f. 299a	"God Unknowable, and How to Know Him" English	1876
b. 56, f. 300	Lecture Schedule	1877-1878, 1883
b. 56, f. 301	Address before the G.A.R.	[1877 June 5]
b. 56 , f. 302	"Evolution and Revolution"-draft English	[1883]
b. 56, f. 303	"Evolution and Revolution" from the <i>Oregonian</i> [Portland?] English	1883 August 22
b. 56, f. 304	"Reign of the Common People" drafts and notes English	undated
b. 56 , f. 305	"Reign of the Common People" English	1883 August 31
b. 56, f. 305a	Wendell Phillips A Commemorative [Address]	1884 FEB 10
b. 56, f. 306	Draft of Brooklyn Rink address	[1884]
b. 56, f. 307	Address at the Brooklyn Rink [3 copies] English	1884 October 22
b. 56 , f. 308	"Eulogy on General Grant" Broadside English	1885 October 22
b. 56, f. 309	Eulogy on General Grant [N.Y. 1885] English	1885 October 22
Add	lresses and Lectures Undated	
b. 56, f. 310	American board of Commissioners for Foreign Missions	undated
b. 56, f. 311	On American Civilization	undated
b. 56, f. 312	Benefits of Economic Depression	undated
b. 56 , f. 313	The Chinese Question, drafts and notes	undated
b. 56 , f. 314	"Condition of Continental Europe" [2 versions] English	undated
b. 56, f. 315	On Education	undated

Beecher, Henry Ward > Addresses and Lectures Undated (continued)

b. 56, f. 316	Encyclopedias	undated
b. 56, f. 317	"Free Trade Lecture" [pp. 1-2,15 missing] English	[c.1880's]
b. 56, f. 318	On Habits [fragment]	undated
b. 57, f. 319	"Imagination" English	undated
b. 57, f. 320	"Importance of Teaching the Young" Address to Plymouth Church Sunday School English	undated
b. 57, f. 321	"The Industry of Idleness" English	undated
b. 57, f. 322	"Knowledge is Power" English	undated
b. 57, f. 323	On Labor	undated
b. 57, f. 324	On the Martyrdom of Prophets and Reformers	undated
b. 57, f. 325	On Oratory	undated
b. 57, f. 326	"Our Country" English	undated
b. 57, f. 327	"Political Excitement" English	undated
b. 57, f. 328	"Railroads" English	undated
b. 57, f. 329	"Religion of N[orth] American Indians" English	undated
b. 57, f. 330	On the Rise of the Laboring and Commercial Classes	undated
b. 57, f. 331	Address in Behalf of the Society for Promoting Collegiate Education at the West $$	undated
b. 57, f. 332	Speech to a Mechanics' Association [incomplete]	undated
b. 57, f. 333	Address on the Y.M.C.A.	undated
Ado	lress Fragments	
b. 57, f. 334	The American Colonies	undated
b. 57, f. 335	"Art of Happiness" English	undated
b. 57, f. 336	"Lecture on Common Sense" English	undated
b. 57, f. 337	Condition of the South	[1850's]

Beecher, Henry Ward > Address Fragments (continued)

b. 57, f. 338	On Conscience as a Force in New England's History	undated
b. 57, f. 339	Peace and Prosperity	undated
b. 57, f. 340	On Political Corruption	undated
b. 57, f. 341	"New Lecture" On Evolution English	undated
b. 57, f. 342	Postwar Prosperity	undated
b. 57, f. 343	On Reconstruction	undated
b. 57, f. 344	On Republicanism	undated
b. 57, f. 345	"Society" English	undated
b. 57, f. 346	The Source of Our National Troubles	undated
b. 57, f. 347	On Women's Suffrage	undated
b. 57, f. 348	On Work	undated
b. 57, f. 349	The Young America	undated
Art	icles, Essays and Public Letters	
b. 57, f. 350	Statement on the Joel Parker-Uncle Tom's Cabin Controversy	[1852]
b. 57, f. 351	Letter on the Fremont Campaign	1856 September 3
b. 57, f. 352	Articles from the <i>Christian Union</i> , New York <i>Ledger</i> , etc. [With alphabetical list of titles]	[1860-1880]
b. 57, f. 353	Two Letters on Reconstruction (The "Cleveland Letters") with an introductory postscripts, 1884.	1866 Aug, September
b. 57, f. 354	Statment Before the Congregational Association of New York and Brooklyn [2 copies]	1882 October
b. 57, f. 355	Letter on Blaine [incomplete]	
b. 57, f. 356	Cleveland Campaign; Election 1884	
b. 57, f. 357	Letter on Republican Party	[1884]
b. 57, f. 358	Henry Ward Beecher in the West- Comprising a brief account of his Western Trip. (N.Y. 1887) English	
b. 57, f. 359	"Bores" [fragment] English	undated
b. 57, f. 360	Cowper and Coleridge, Critical Remarks	undated
b. 57, f. 361	On Flowers - Their Esthetic and Spiritual Uses	undated

Beecher, Henry Ward > Articles, Essays and Public Letters (continued)

b. 57, f. 363 "Hymn History" [fragment] English b. 57, f. 364 Letter to Chicago Tribune in defense of "Dr. Townsend's Hay Fever Remedy" b. 57, f. 365 "Organ Playing" English b. 57, f. 366 "Peekskill" [various writings] English A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 57, f. 367 Prospect Park Maintenance undated b. 57, f. 368 "On Reporting" English b. 57, f. 369 Topics for sketches b. 57, f. 370 Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment] undated b. 57, f. 371 Washington Association for the Education of Colored Youth, circular undated on behalf of English b. 58, f. 372 "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery English b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) English b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Nowood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York English	b. 57, f. 362	Horticultural Notes	
Remedy" b. 57, f. 365 "Organ Playing" English b. 57, f. 366 "Peekskill" [Various writings] English A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke library/@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 57, f. 367 Prospect Park Maintenance undated b. 57, f. 368 "On Reporting" English b. 57, f. 369 Topics for sketches b. 57, f. 370 Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment] undated b. 57, f. 371 Washington Association for the Education of Colored Youth, circular on behalf of what is the Use?" - Article on Slavery English Books and Booklets b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) English b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English	b. 57, f. 363		undated
English b. 57, f. 366 "Peekskill" [various writings] English A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Act to be inecke. Ilibrary@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 57, f. 367 Prospect Park Maintenance undated b. 57, f. 368 "On Reporting" English b. 57, f. 369 Topics for sketches b. 57, f. 370 Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment] undated b. 57, f. 371 Washington Association for the Education of Colored Youth, circular on behalf of on behalf of b. 58, f. 372 "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery English Books and Booklets b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ English b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ proof sheets English	b. 57, f. 364	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	undated
English A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 57, f. 367 Prospect Park Maintenance undated b. 57, f. 368 "On Reporting" English b. 57, f. 369 Topics for sketches b. 57, f. 370 Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment] undated b. 57, f. 371 Washington Association for the Education of Colored Youth, circular on behalf of b. 58, f. 372 "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery English Books and Booklets b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) English b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 57, f. 365		undated
beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 57, f. 367 Prospect Park Maintenance undated b. 57, f. 368 "On Reporting" undated b. 57, f. 369 Topics for sketches b. 57, f. 369 Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment] undated b. 57, f. 370 Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment] undated b. 57, f. 371 Washington Association for the Education of Colored Youth, circular on behalf of b. 58, f. 372 "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery undated Books and Booklets b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) undated b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 57, f. 366	English A copy of this material is available in digital form from	undated
b. 57, f. 368 "On Reporting" English b. 57, f. 369 Topics for sketches b. 57, f. 370 Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment] undated b. 57, f. 371 Washington Association for the Education of Colored Youth, circular on behalf of whe half of "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery English b. 58, f. 372 "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery English b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) undated b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York			
English b. 57, f. 369 Topics for sketches b. 57, f. 370 Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment] undated b. 57, f. 371 Washington Association for the Education of Colored Youth, circular on behalf of b. 58, f. 372 "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery English Books and Booklets b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) English b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 57, f. 367	Prospect Park Maintenance	undated
b. 57, f. 370 Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment] undated b. 57, f. 371 Washington Association for the Education of Colored Youth, circular on behalf of b. 58, f. 372 "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery undated Books and Booklets b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) undated English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) undated b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English c. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English c. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 57 , f. 368		undated
b. 57, f. 371 Washington Association for the Education of Colored Youth, circular on behalf of b. 58, f. 372 "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery English Books and Booklets b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) undated English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) undated English b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 57, f. 369	Topics for sketches	
on behalf of b. 58, f. 372 "What is the Use?" - Article on Slavery English Books and Booklets b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) English b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 57, f. 370	Visit to A Picture Gallery [fragment]	undated
Books and Booklets b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) English b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 57, f. 371		undated
b. 58, f. 373 Evolution and Religion, Part I (1885) b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) undated English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) undated English b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 58, f. 372		undated
b. 58, f. 374 Flower Tho't From Beecher (Boston) English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) English b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	Воо	ks and Booklets	
English b. 58, f. 375 Heaven-sent Words by Beecher (Boston, 1887) English b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 58, f. 373	Evolution and Religion, Part I	(1885)
b. 58, f. 376 Fragments on Life of Christ undated b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York	b. 58 , f. 374		undated
b. 58, f. 377 Life of Jesus, The Christ (1871) draft English Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York (1871)	b. 58, f. 375		undated
English b. 58, f. 378 Life of Jesus, The Christ draft English b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York (1871)	b. 58, f. 376	Fragments on Life of Christ	undated
b. 58, f. 379 Life of Jesus, The Christ, Proof sheets English b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York (1871)	b. 58, f. 377		(1871)
b. 58, f. 380 Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Manuscript draft of a chapter for the New York 1867	b. 58, f. 378		(1871)
chapter for the New York	b. 58, f. 379		(1871)
	b. 58, f. 380	chapter for the New York	1867

Beecher, Henry Ward > Books and Booklets (continued)

b. 58, f. 381	Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Galleys of installments for the New York 1867 English	1867
b. 58, f. 382	Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) Galley Proof for the New York 1867 annotated by Robert Bonner and with corrections by Henry Ward Beecher. English	1867
b. 58, f. 383	Norwood; or Village Life in New England (1868) - installments from the New York Ledger and a review. English	
b. 58, f. 384	Sermons for Every Day, forward to.	undated
b. 58, f. 385	Words by the Way, illustrations by C.A.W.	[1887]
	Beecher, Lyman	
b. 58a, f. 386	"Sermon to the Children of Sab[bath] School" English	undated
b. 58a, f. 386	"On the Importance of Assisting Young Men of Piety and Talents in Obtaining and Education for the Gospel Ministry" English	undated
b. 58a, f. 386	Sermon two weeks after the death of Lyman Beecher's wife.	1816
	Beecher, Olivia Day	
b. 58a, f. 386a	"The Unsusceptible" English	1852
	Beecher, Thomas K.	
b. 58a, f. 386b	Lectures and addresses	1856-1886
b. 58a, f. 386c	"Saturday Miscellany" newspaper columns English	1873-1886
b. 58a, f. 386	Newspaper articles	1874-1883
b. 58a, f. 386e	South American correspondence: clippings	1867
b. 58a, f. 386	Memorial remarks at the funeral of Mrs. Eunice K. Ford	1873
b. 58a, f. 386g	Stories and fragments	1879-1884, undated
	Beecher, William C.	
b. 59, f. 387	Preface to Beecher and Scoville's Henry Ward Beecher	
	Devan, Harriet Beecher Scoville	
b. 59, f. 388	Miscellaneous compositions	
	Scoville, Annie Beecher	

Scoville, Annie Beecher (continued)

Writings on the Indians

b. 59 , f. 389	Writings on the Indians
b. 59, f. 390-392	Indian Stories
	Essays and Articles
b. 59 , f. 393	Essays and articles
b. 59, f. 394	Essays and articles, misc.
	Poems
b. 59, f. 395	"Naughty Jack" A. B. Scoville's first printed story, under pseudonym English
b. 59, f. 396	Poems
	Lecture Notes
b. 59, f. 397-407	Lecture notes, the Beecher Family
b. 60, f. 408-421	Lecture notes, the Beecher Family
b. 60, f. 422	Lecture notes, Beecher Family material
b. 60, f. 423-426	Lecture notes, American Revolution
b. 61, f. 427-435	Lecture notes, American Revolution
b. 61, f. 436	Lecture notes, A Connecticut Family 1633-1816
b. 61, f. 437	Biblical History notes
b. 61 , f. 438	Notes on Founding of Rome- to Napoleon Bonaparte
b. 61, f. 439	Notes on Development of Political Sovereignty in England
b. 61 , f. 440	William of Orange and Dutch History
b. 61, f. 441-442	Historical Notes
b. 62, f. 443-445	History Notes
b. 62, f. 446-448	Historical Notes
b. 62, f. 449	Lecture notes and pictures, Indian Charcoal Pit
b. 62, f. 450	Indian Childhood
b. 62, f. 451	Lecture notes on Indians - DAKOTAH INDIANS
b. 62, f. 452	Materials on Indian History and Folklore
b. 62, f. 453	Indians-Land Hunger
b. 62, f. 454	New England Indians and Indians at Home
b. 62, f. 455	Lecture Notes, Indians-Report of Interview

Scoville, Annie Beecher > Lecture Notes (continued)

b. 62 , f. 456	Lecture notes - Indians The Schaghticokes of Connecticut	
b. 63, f. 457-458	Notes on the Indians	
b. 63, f. 459-467	Lecture notes on Indians	
b. 63, f. 468	Lecture notes, on Litchfield	
b. 64 , f. 469	Lecture notes, Literature-Elizabeth in Poetry and Drama	
b. 64, f. 470	Lecture notes, Literature	
b. 64, f. 471-472	Lecture notes, Medieval Literature	
b. 64, f. 473	Lecture notes on Negroes	
b. 64, f. 474	Lecture notes, Negro Schools	
b. 64, f. 475	New England Settlement-17th Century	
b. 64, f. 476	Stamford Historical Society, lecture notes	
b. 64, f. 477-479	Miscellaneous lecture notes	
b. 65, f. 480-486	Miscellaneous lecture notes	
b. 66, f. 487-489	Miscellaneous lecture notes	
b. 66, f. 490-492	Lecture Schedules, Brochures, etc.	
b. 66, f. 493-495	Miscellaneous lecture notes	
b. 67, f. 496-502	Miscellaneous lecture notes	
b. 68, f. 503-515	Miscellaneous lecture notes	
b. 69, f. 516-518	Miscellaneous lecture notes	
Sco	oville, Rev. Samuel	
b. 69, f. 519	Address to the Union Agricultural Society	1860
b. 69, f. 520	Articles, Miscellaneous	
b. 69, f. 521	A Christian View of Popular Amusements English	1881
b. 69, f. 522	Reminiscences of Henry Ward Beecher and Harriet Beecher Stowe	
b. 69, f. 523	Report of the Committee for the Cure and Prevention of Pauperism in the Town of Stamford	
b. 69, f. 524	Poems	
b. 69, f. 525	Scoville, Samuel-Poems	
b. 69, f. 526	Sermons, Sunday School lectures and prayers	
b. 69 , f. 527	"Social Life in Yale College" English	1877

	Scoville, Samuel, Jr.	
b. 69, f. 528	Essays and Articles, miscellaneous	
b. 69, f. 529	Poem	
b. 69, f. 530	"Philadelphia Lawyer" column, clippings English	
	Scoville, William Herbert	
b. 69, f. 531	Poem	
	Stowe, Harriet Beecher	
b. 69, f. 532	St. Catherine Borne by Angels - Manuscript of poem	
b. 69, f. 533	"The Silence of Jesus" for <i>The Independent</i> English	
b. 69, f. 534	"Spiritualism" <i>Christian Union</i> English	(1870 Sep)
b. 69, f. 535	Strictures against licentious French Literature [written for the Christian Union?]	
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
	Writings of Others	
b. 69, f. 536		
B. 67, 1. 336	Anderson, John, Poem	
b. 69, f. 537	Anderson, John, Poem [Zundel, John] "organs and Organists for Congregational Singing" English	undated
	[Zundel, John] "organs and Organists for Congregational Singing"	undated
b. 69, f. 537	[Zundel, John] "organs and Organists for Congregational Singing" English	undated
b. 69, f. 537	[Zundel, John] "organs and Organists for Congregational Singing" English Zundel, John	undated

Series III: Diaries, Journals, & Notebooks, 1831-1939

2'81/2" (7 boxes)

The materials in this series are arranged alphabetically by the name of the family member and chronologically under each name.

	Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard)	
b. 70, f. 1	Account of Wedding Trip	[1837]
	Beecher, Henry Ward	
	Diaries (1831-1858)	
b. 70, f. 2		1831 September 3
b. 70, f. 3	"Journal of Events, Feelings, Thoughts, Plans and CBegun June 1835 at Lane Theology Seminary" [includes literary extracts and agricultural horticultural records] English	1835-1839
b. 70, f. 4		[1837] September 25
b. 70, f. 5	Diary fragment	[ca.1835-1839]
b. 70, f. 6-8	Diary	1837-1855, 1858
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 71, f. 9-14		1860-1864, [1872-1873]
	Notebooks	
b. 71 , f. 15	Notebook, sermons (Feb 11-Nov 10, 1838)	
b. 71 , f. 16	Notebook, list of members of the second Presbyterian Church, Indianapolis and partial list of the Plymouth Church members	1838-ca.1850
b. 71 , f. 17	Notebook, mostly horticultural extracts and records	1841
b. 71, f. 18	"Record of Times and Places of Preaching" English	1841
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 71 , f. 19	"Editorial Agricultural Book begun Jan 10, 1845" English	1845
b. 71 , f. 20	"Hints and Indications of Plans of Sermons" English	1848
b. 71, f. 21	Diary Entries. Sermon Topics	1849-1858

Beecher, Henry Ward > Notebooks (continued)

b. 71, f. 22	Sermon outlines and notes	[c. 1855]
b. 72, f. 23	Notebook	1863
b. 72, f. 24	Sermon and lecture outlines	1868
b. 72 , f. 25	Notebook "No. 1" on evolution	[1880's]
b. 72 , f. 26	Notebook "No. 2" Thoughts on Evolution sermon topics, miscellaneous	[1880's]
b. 72 , f. 27	Lecture topics, notes on trees and shrubs	undated
b. 72, f. 28	Sermon and lecture topics	undated
b. 72, f. 29	Sermon and lecture plans and summary of key events in his life, 1837-1873.	undated
b. 72, f. 30	Notebook, miscellaneous	(1853?)
<u>[</u>	Beecher, William C.	
b. 72, f. 31	Florida Journal	1871
b. 72, f. 32	Diary	1886
<u> </u>	Scoville, Annie (Beecher)	
b. 72, f. 33	Account Book, address book	1889
b. 72, f. 34	Address books	
b. 73, f. 35	Address Book	
b. 73, f. 36	Appointment calendar	1916, 1917, 1918
b. 73, f. 37	Calendar of engagements	1909
b. 73, f. 38	Datebooks	1889-1890, 1939
b. 73, f. 39-40	Diary	1875, 1890
b. 73, f. 41	Lessonbook	
b. 73, f. 42	Lessonbook, Natural History	
b. 74, f. 43-46	Notebook	1839, 1890
b. 74, f. 47	Notebooks	
b. 74, f. 48	Notebook on Birds	1889
b. 75, f. 49	Notebook, Greek lessons and letters	1882-1883
b. 75, f. 50	Notebook, lectures	
b. 75 , f. 51	Notebook, "The Schools", lectures on philosophy	
b. 75, f. 52	Notebook, "Nannie's Sea Thoughts", Reminiscences of Travel	
b. 75, f. 53	Notebook, reading notes	

Scoville, Annie (Beecher) (continued)

b. 75 , f. 54	Notebooks, "Twelfth Night"	
<u> </u>	Scoville, Harriet E. (Beecher)	
b. 75 , f. 55	Commonplace book	undated
b. 75 , f. 56	Diary	1859-1860
b. 75 , f. 57	Diaries	1864-1867
b. 76, f. 58-59	Diaries	1868-1871, 1877, 1879
b. 76 , f. 60	Letterbook	1888-1891
<u>S</u>	Scoville, Rev. Samuel	
b. 76, f. 61	Book listing, names of friends	
b. 76 , f. 62-63	Diary	1872, 1901-1902
b. 76 , f. 64	Letterbook	1893-1902
b. 76, f. 65	Notebook-"Review of Prof. Hitchcocks Lectures on Church History"	
b. 76 , f. 66	"Notes Upon My Little Place In The Country" English	

Series IV: Subject File, 1706-1818, 1830-1948

3'9" (11 boxes)

The SUBJECT FILE consists of correspondence, newspaper clippings, articles, letters, postcards, pamphlets and tracts, resolutions, maps, photographs, drawings and other materials which pertain both to the lives of various Beecher-Scoville family members and to the events and organizations with which they were associated. Personal materials pertaining to individual family members and family groups are arranged alphabetically under the subsection "Beecher-Scoville Family". Other subsections, however, may be related to the life of a particular family member. Thus "Hampton Institute" and "Indians" are associated with Annie B. Scoville; "Paxton Hibben", "Plymouth Church", and the "Tilton Scandal" are associated with Henry Ward Beecher.

The SUBJECT FILE is divided as follows:

Amistad Case

Beecher-Scoville Family

Bates, Katharine Lee
Beecher Family
Beecher, Catherine Ester
Beecher, Charles
Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard)
Beecher, Henry Ward
Beecher, Herbert Foote
Beecher, Lyman
Foote and Ward Families
Rogers, Edward (1735-1813)
Scoville Family
Scoville, Harriet E. (Beecher)
Scoville, Rev. Samuel
Scoville, Samuel Jr.

Stowe, Harriet Elisabeth Beecher

Civil War

Hampton Institute

Indians

National Indian Association Progressive Indian Association Photographs and Drawings Maps U. S. Department of Interior Writings about Indians

Paxton Hibben

Phrenology

Plymouth Church

The Building Programs and Publications

Stamford, Ct.

Tilton Scandal

(Chronological order)

1887

1875

b. 77, f. 18-21

b. 77, f. 21a

Amistad Case b. 77, f. 1 1840 Letter: Orin Fowler to unidentified re: Aid for the Amistad Captives A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. **Beecher-Scoville Family** Bates, Katherine Lee b. 77, f. 2 Account of the illness and death of Katherine Lee Bates, [Katherine Coman1 b. 77, f. 3 **Memorial Service** 1929 May 12 b. 77, f. 4 Clippings & memorabilia **Beecher Family** b. 77, f. 5 Clippings 1877-1900, undated Beecher, Katherine Esther b. 77, f. 6 Clippings 1924 Beecher, Charles b. 77, f. 7 Clippings 1863 Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) b. 77, f. 8 1878-1897 Clippings Beecher, Henry Ward b. 77, f. 9 Autobiographical notes b. 77, f. 10 Biographical: letters and manuscripts 1848, 1855 b. 77, f. 11 undated Biographical: "Henry Ward Beecher", S. Parkes Cadman b. 77, f. 12 Biographical: Personal Recollections of Henry Ward Beecher, James L. 1903 Corning, Sr. b. 77, f. 13 1887 Biographical: "Memorial Address" Rev. David Otis Mears b. 77, f. 14 1887 Biographical: Henry Ward Beecher, Rev. Joseph Parker b. 77, f. 15 Biographical: The Celebrated Henry Ward Beecher Letters, J.A. Serman undated b. 77, f. 16 Clippings - anecdotes b. 77, f. 17 Clippings - re: biographies of Henry Ward Beecher

Clippings - Death of H.W.B.

Clippings - The Tilton Scandal - Folio 3

Beecher-Scoville Family > Beecher, Henry Ward (continued)

b. 77, f. 22	Clippings - Evolution	1882-1886
b. 77, f. 23-25	Clippings - miscellaneous	
b. 77, f. 26	Clippings - Political views	
b. 77, f. 27	Clippings - Religious views	
b. 77, f. 28	Copies of poems [in H.W.B.'s hand]	
b. 77, f. 29	Eulogies and Tributes, manuscripts	1887
b. 78, f. 30	Eulogies and tributes, printed	1887-1888
b. 78, f. 31	"A Greylock Pulpit", E.W.B. Memorial address author unknown English	1897
b. 78, f. 32	Henry Ward Beecher; A Memorial English	1887
b. 78, f. 33	"Notes on Mr. Beecher's Visit, Jan 19, 1871" by Emily (Merwine) Drury English	
b. 78, f. 34	Poems and Tributes	1887
b. 78, f. 35	Scrapbook clippings	
E	Beecher, Herbert Foote	
b. 78, f. 36	Clippings	
Ī	Beecher, Lyman	
b. 78, f. 37	Clippings and biographical sketch	1830,1835,1893
b. 78, f. 37a	Beecher, Thomas K Clippings	1870-1901
ı	Foote and Ward Families	
b. 78, f. 38	Foote genealogy	[post-1857]
b. 78, f. 38	Ward genealogy	1835
b. 78, f. 38	Copy of the will of Andrew Ward (1727-1799)	undated
b. 78, f. 39	Deeds	1706, 1734-1738, 1756-1757, 1770, 1782-1806
b. 78, f. 40	Printed list of nominees to the Connecticut General Assembly	1773
b. 78, f. 40a	Peter Vandervoort: bill for inspecting barrels of potash	1774
b. 78, f. 40a	Roxana Foote: bill for household goods	1799
b. 78, f. 40a	Herman Swift, Jr.: List of taxable property	1800
b. 78, f. 40a	Facsimile of the first issue of the Boston News-Letter	undated
	Pogors Edward (1725 1012)	

Rogers, Edward (1735-1813)

Beecher-Scoville Family > Rogers, Edward (1735-1813) (continued)

b. 78, f. 41	Subscription list and specifications for a schoolhouse in Cornwall, Ct.	1763
b. 78, f. 41	List of taxables in Cornwall, Ct.	1763
b. 78, f. 41a	Personal and official papers	1775-1793
b. 78, f. 41b	Military papers	1776-1777
b. 78, f. 41c	Letter from his cousin [Prior?] Tanner, an early settler of Canfield, Ohio	[1805?]
Sco	ville Family	
b. 78, f. 42	"A Voyage with Captain Noah Scofield in the Ship Venus Bound to New York from London Docks" English	1818
b. 78, f. 42	-Foster: essay on the origin of the name English	undated
Sco	ville, Harriet E. (Beecher)	
b. 79, f. 43	Religious Tracts	undated
Sco	ville, Rev. Samuel	
b. 79 , f. 44	Clippings	
b. 79 , f. 45	Congregational Church, Stamford, Connecticut Miscellaneous printed matter	1898, 1924 1945
b. 79 , f. 46	First Congregational Church, Norwich, New York, Miscellaneous printed Material	1874, 1904
b. 79, f. 47	Church matters	
b. 79 , f. 48	Contract between John Zundel, Samuel Scoville and Horatio C. King for publication of a hymnbook $$	1873 May 6
b. 79, f. 49	Inslee, Gage; poem commemorating the Scoville's 25th Wedding Anniversary	1886 September 25
b. 79, f. 50	Memorabilia	
b. 79, f. 51	Memorials	1922
b. 79, f. 52	Memoranda	undated
b. 79, f. 53	Plan of Samuel Scoville's Stamford, Ct. House, by W.W. Kent	
b. 79, f. 54	Samuel Scoville Associates Cornwall, Connecticut	1926, 1948
Sco	ville, Samuel	
b. 79, f. 55	Sunday School Materials	
b. 79 , f. 56	"Tribute to Rev. Samuel Scoville" [from the Chenango Union, Oct 23, 1879] 2 copies English	
b. 79 , f. 57	Volunteer Fire Department, honoring Samuel Scoville	1874 April 15

Beecher-Scoville Family (continued)

Scoville, Samuel Jr.

b. 79 , f. 58	Clippings	undated
	Stowe, Harriet E. (Beecher)	
b. 79 , f. 59	Clippings	
b. 79, f. 60	Illustrations from Crusader in Crinoline by Forrest Wilson	
	<u>Civil War</u>	
b. 79 , f. 61	"Copy of Resolutions Passed Unanimously by the Members of the American Emigrant Company" English	1865 November
b. 79, f. 62	Scofield, Sylvester L., Discharge from U.S. Army, 28th Conn. Vols.	1863
b. 79, f. 63	Terms of enlistment in Colonel Olmsted's Zocave Company	
b. 79, f. 64	Transcript of an interview between "Persons of African Descent and Edwin M. Stanton and Major General [William T.] Sherman	1865 January 12
b. 79 , f. 65	Maps - Troop Movements - Cold Harbor to Petersburg; Grant's Campaign	
	Hampton Institute	
	See also: Box 82, Folder 110 Box 82, Folder 122	
b. 80, f. 66	Letter-Frazier, George J. "To the Boys of [The] Wigwam"	1895
L 00 C 47		
b. 80, f. 67	Letter- Southern Workman to: Hailman, William N.	1898
b. 80, f. 67 b. 80, f. 68	Letter- Southern Workman to: Hailman, William N. Letters - To A Hampton Student	1898
b. 80, f. 68	Letters - To A Hampton Student	1894
b. 80, f. 68	Letters - To A Hampton Student Letters - Cornelius, Elisabeth L. to: Merrill	1894
b. 80, f. 68 b. 80, f. 69	Letters - To A Hampton Student Letters - Cornelius, Elisabeth L. to: Merrill Organization and Purpose	1894
b. 80, f. 68 b. 80, f. 69 b. 80, f. 70	Letters - To A Hampton Student Letters - Cornelius, Elisabeth L. to: Merrill Organization and Purpose Fundraising: Circulars and appeals	1894
b. 80, f. 68 b. 80, f. 69 b. 80, f. 70 b. 80, f. 71	Letters - To A Hampton Student Letters - Cornelius, Elisabeth L. to: Merrill Organization and Purpose Fundraising: Circulars and appeals Fundraising: Donation cards The Halifax Plan For The Practical Education Of The Negro, [J.W.	1894 1900
b. 80, f. 68 b. 80, f. 69 b. 80, f. 70 b. 80, f. 71 b. 80, f. 72	Letters - To A Hampton Student Letters - Cornelius, Elisabeth L. to: Merrill Organization and Purpose Fundraising: Circulars and appeals Fundraising: Donation cards The Halifax Plan For The Practical Education Of The Negro, [J.W. Church]	1894 1900 1910
b. 80, f. 68 b. 80, f. 69 b. 80, f. 70 b. 80, f. 71 b. 80, f. 72 b. 80, f. 73	Letters - To A Hampton Student Letters - Cornelius, Elisabeth L. to: Merrill Organization and Purpose Fundraising: Circulars and appeals Fundraising: Donation cards The Halifax Plan For The Practical Education Of The Negro, [J.W. Church] Hampton Institute Programs "Hampton's Work For The Cabin and Camp," A.B. Scoville	1894 1900 1910
b. 80, f. 68 b. 80, f. 69 b. 80, f. 70 b. 80, f. 71 b. 80, f. 72 b. 80, f. 73 b. 80, f. 74	Letters - To A Hampton Student Letters - Cornelius, Elisabeth L. to: Merrill Organization and Purpose Fundraising: Circulars and appeals Fundraising: Donation cards The Halifax Plan For The Practical Education Of The Negro, [J.W. Church] Hampton Institute Programs "Hampton's Work For The Cabin and Camp," A.B. Scoville English "Indian Education At Hampton" - pamphlet	1894 1900 1910 1893-1898

Hampton Institute > Organization and Purpose (continued)

b. 80, f. 78	"Rules of Life" of the self control alliance English	
b. 80, f. 79	A.B. Scoville, Sunday School records	1892-1893
b. 80, f. 80	A.B. Scoville "Work For [The] Negro at Hampton"	
Stud	dent Expression	
b. 80, f. 81	Thanksgiving day essays (unidentified)	November 189-
b. 80, f. 82	Personal Mottoes and Resolves of Students	
b. 80, f. 83	Humorous poem about photographing Indians (unidentified)	undated
b. 80, f. 84	Ink Sketch of a warrior on verso of a printed program	
b. 80, f. 85	Talks and Thoughts of The Hampton Indian Students	1892-1893
Pho	tos	
b. 80, f. 86	Hampton Institute Buildings	
b. 80, f. 87	Hampton Institute Grounds and Buildings	
b. 80a, f. 88	Photographs - Scenes around Hampton, Va.	
b. 80a, f. 89	Scenes near Hampton	
b. 80a, f. 90	Hampton students group portraits	
b. 80a, f. 91	Hampton Institute students, individual portraits	
b. 80a, f. 92-93	Hampton Institute students	
b. 81, f. 94-95	Hampton Institute Teachers	
b. 81, f. 96	Photographic Plates - Hampton Institute and vicinity	
b. 81, f. 97	Hampton Institute Students	
b. 81, f. 98	Postcards- Calhoun School and Settlement, Calhoun, Alabama	
b. 81, f. 99	Postcards of Hampton Institute	
b. 81, f. 100	Postcards and photograph- Penn School, St. Helena Island, S.C.	
b. 81, f. 101	Postcards and Photographs of Southern Scenes	
b. 81, f. 102	Postcards - Southern Scenes	
b. 81, f. 103	Slides of Hampton Institute - Buildings, Classes, Activities	
Rela	ated Materials	
b. 81, f. 104	Hill, David Russell "American Lay" Celebrating Dawes Act	1895, December
b. 81 , f. 105	"The Church and Race Relations" - Federal Council of Churches, 1946. English	

Hampton Institute > Related Materials (continued)

b. 81, f. 106	Copy of James Weldon Johnson's Poem "Fifty Years - 1863-1913"	
b. 81, f. 107	Fisk Jubilee Singers Flyer	1882
b. 81, f. 108	John Hopkins Colored Orphan Asylum List of Board of Visitors	
b. 81, f. 109	Statement on Education in Macon County, [GA.?]	
<u>lr</u>	ndians	
b. 82, f. 110	Government documents: Acts re: allotment and distribution of Indian lands	1877, 1899
b. 82 , f. 111	Government documents: House Resolution re: Allotment and Distribution of Indian Tribal Funds	1905-1906
b. 82, f. 112	List of All Indian Treaties and Agreements	
	Indian Languages	
b. 82, f. 113	"Notes on the Dakota Language as spoken by the Sioux at Santee Agency, Nebraska: English	undated
b. 82, f. 114	"Omaha and Ponka Letters," by James Owen Dorsey English	1891
b. 82, f. 115	Writings, miscellaneous	
	Indian Schools	
b. 82, f. 116	The Oahe Industrial School	
b. 82, f. 117	Santee Normal Training School	1903-1904
b. 82, f. 118	American Missionary Association, Correspondence	
b. 82, f. 119	Indian Rights Association, Invitation to the 22nd Annual Meeting	
b. 82, f. 120	Lake Mohonk Conference of Friends of the Indians Proceedings of the 18th Annual Meeting	1900
b. 82, f. 121	Lake Mohonk Conference of Friends of the Indians and Other Dependent Peoples, Partial program of 27th Annual Meeting	
	National Indian Association	
b. 82, f. 122	National Indian Association, Account Book	1885-1905
b. 82, f. 123	N.I.A. Announcements for 1901, 1910 Annual Meetings	
b. 82, f. 124-130	National Indian Association, Correspondence	1886–1899, 1901–1909, undated
b. 82, f. 131	National Indian Association, Financial Papers and Deeds.	
b. 82, f. 132	Official Pamphlet of the National Indian Association with Suggestions and Facts English	1882

Indians > National Indian Association (continued)

b. 82 , f. 133	"Our Industrial Work" National Indian Association Pamphlet English	1903
b. 82, f. 134	National Indian Association Report of Home Building and Loan Committee	1900
b. 82, f. 135	Progressive Indian Association, Correspondence	1909
b. 82, f. 136	Sequoya League, Inc., Correspondence	1902-1903
F	Photographs and drawings	
b. 83, f. 137	The Indian and His Solitude - A series of prints	
b. 83, f. 138-142	Indian families and settlements in the West	
b. 83, f. 143	Slides of Indians	
b. 101, f. 1	Indian Students at Hampton	1901 May 29
b. 83, f. 144	Indian Portraits	
b. 83, f. 144b	Sioux Indians S.O. See: Box 98	
1	Maps	
b. 84, f. 145	Map of South Dakota	
b. 84, f. 146	Indian tribes of Long Island and vicinity - Map	
U	J.S. Department of Interior	
b. 84, f. 147	Annual Report of the Board of Indian Commissioners	1907, 1923
b. 84, f. 148	Correspondence	
b. 84, f. 149	Weekly Statement of Public Funds	
b. 84, f. 150	Wo-Raw-Hay-Kaw Identification papers issued by Supt. of Indian Affairs	
b. 84, f. 151	U.S. Department of Justice, Correspondence	1905
\	Writings About Indians	
b. 84, f. 152	Garland, Hamlin, "General Custer's Last Fight As Seen By Two Moon"	
b. 84 , f. 153	Lowie, Robert H., Spinden, Herbert J., articles on Indian dances, <i>The American Museum Journal</i>	1915, March
b. 84, f. 154	Hewett, Edgar L., "Native American Artists", Art and Archaeology XIII	1922, March
b. 84, f. 155	The Basket, Vol. I	1903
b. 84, f. 156	Collins, Rev. Mary C., "Indian Womanhood"	undated
b. 84, f. 157	Eggleston, Edward, "Indian Wars in the Colonies.	1883

Indians > Writings About Indians (continued)

b. 84, f. 158	Foster, Maximillan, "The Survivors: A Tale of the Last Bison Herd"	undated
b. 84, f. 159	Gates, Merrill Edwards, "Land and Law as Agents in Educating Indians"	undated
b. 84, f. 160	Grinnell, George B., "The Last of the Buffalo", Scribner's Magazine, XII	1892
b. 84, f. 161	Jones, W.A., "The Standing Rock Indian Case"	1902
b. 84, f. 162	Kennan, George, "Have Reservation Indians Any Vested Rights?" Outlook	1902
b. 84, f. 163	Schell, Joseph, "Reasons for Revisions of Indian Land Allotments,"	undated
b. 84, f. 164	Scoville, Annie Beecher, "Ezuzu"	undated
b. 84, f. 165	Scoville, Annie Beecher, Notes on Indians	undated
b. 84, f. 166	Scoville, Annie Beecher, "Have You Known it All This Time and Never Told Us?"	undated
b. 84 , f. 167	Wilson, Gilbert, "The American Indians", poems selected from <i>Myths of the Red Children</i>	undated
b. 84, f. 168	Broadsides	1888
b. 84, f. 169	"The Church's Mission to the Outsiders" (unknown author) English	1899
b. 84 , f. 170	"Concerted International Restraint of the Traffic in Intoxicants and Opium Among Aboriginal Races", International Reform Bureau English	[1909]
b. 84 , f. 171	"Dancing for Fire Cloud", author unknown English	undated
b. 84, f. 171a	Howe, Guy, Indian School letter	1896
b. 84 , f. 172	"An Indian's View of Indian Affairs - What Chief John Cannot Understand" English	undated
b. 84, f. 173	"Manuel Training for Indians" English	undated
b. 84, f. 174	Miscellaneous Writings	1925, undated
b. 84, f. 175	A Neglected People, pamphlet English	1908
b. 84, f. 176	Newsclippings	1906
b. 84, f. 177	Speech about (author unknown)	1904
b. 84, f. 178	"The Spider, the Panther, and the Shake," [Indian fairy tale published by the Indian students of Hampton Institute. English	1893
b. 84, f. 179	"Statistics of Indian Tribes, Agencies, and Schools" English	1899

Indians > Writings About Indians (continued)

b. 84, f. 180	"White Breast's Epic of the Winnebago" English	undated
b. 84, f. 181	"A Woman's Way" (author unknown) English	undated
	Hibben, Paxton	
b. 85, f. 182	Paxton Hibben Clippings	1927-1928
b. 85, f. 183	Henry Ward Beecher, An American Portrait, clippings English	1927-1928, 1942
b. 85, f. 184	Henry Ward Beecher, An American Portrait, Xerox copies of clippings English	1927-1928
b. 85, f. 185	Notes on Hibben by Annie Beecher Scoville	
b. 85, f. 186	Copy of Hibben's book annotated by Annie Beecher Scoville	(1927)
b. 85, f. 187	Annie Beecher Scoville's Criticism of Hibbin's book	1928
b. 85, f. 188	"Synopsis of Phrenology; and the Phrenological Developments" English	1841
b. 85, f. 189	Fowler, L.N., Phrenological Character reading of S.I.M. Merwin	
	Plymouth Church	
b. 86, f. 190	Designs for Plymouth Church Building	
b. 86, f. 191	"Statement of the Trustees of Plymouth Church of Architects" English	1859 April 4
b. 86, f. 192	Pews Rented in Plymouth Church - Henry C. Bowen, Treasurer	
b. 86, f. 193	Plan of Pews, with rents	1883
b. 86, f. 194	Unveiling of the Windows of Plymouth Church	December 29, 1907
	Programs and Publications	
b. 86, f. 195	Henry Ward Beecher Memorial Services	1888, 1891
b. 86, f. 196	Henry Ward Beecher, Plymouth Silver Wedding Anthem	1872
b. 86, f. 197	Plymouth Chimes	1911 September
b. 86, f. 198	Plymouth Church Clippings	1872-1905, undated
b. 86, f. 199	Plymouth Church Fair Record	(1887?)
b. 86, f. 200	Hymnal Supplement for Use in Plymouth Church	1880
b. 86, f. 201	Plymouth Church, Brooklyn, printed notices	1872
b. 86, f. 202	Proceedings of a Council for the Installation of Rev, Lyman Abbott	1890

Plymouth Church > Programs and Publications (continued)

b. 86, f. 203	Plymouth Church, programs	1904, 1924
b. 86, f. 204	Program of a "Greate Concerte" 1873 for The Benefit of Plymouth Church	
b. 86, f. 205	"The Life of Isaac: A Series of Tableaux. Prepared for Plymouth Sunday School English	1871
b. 86, f. 206	List of Brooklyn Clergyman	
<u>St</u>	<u>amford</u>	
b. 87, f. 207	Stamford, Ct. "Food in early Stamford"	undated
b. 87, f. 208	Stamford, Ct., King's Highway Letter from A.C. Arnold to (Mrs.) Squire	1915 December 18
b. 87, f. 209	Minutes of Stamford Historical Society	1914 February 27
<u>Ti</u>	lton Scandal	
b. 87, f. 210	Henry Ward Beecher's notes on the rupture with Tilton and the beginnings of the scandal $$	1870-1871
b. 87, f. 211-212	Henry Ward Beecher Memoranda on Tilton Scandal	
b. 87, f. 213	Copy of a letter from Theodore Tilton to Samuel E. Belcher	1873 [October 31]
b. 87, f. 214	Account of a meeting of the Clinton Avenue Church to debate the question of disciplining Plymouth Church [pp. 1-8 missing]	[1813]
b. 87, f. 215	Plymouth Church, special meeting notes by E. Beecher	1873 November 26
b. 87, f. 216	State on Congregational Policy with reference to the Action of the Action of the Church of the Pilgrims and the Clinton Avenue Church, Brooklyn. "Read At Ministers Meeting in Massachusetts, Dec. 22, 1873 by a Congregational Pastor"	1873
b. 87, f. 217	Protest by Clinton Avenue Congregational Church Dec 25, 1873. And related documents	
b. 87, f. 218	Fragments on Tilton Scandal	1874
b. 87, f. 219	"Proceedings of the Plymouth Church Investigating Committee, Sixth Session" English	July 14, 1874
b. 87, f. 220	Caverno, Rev. C., The Brooklyn Council Chicago, pamphlet	1874
b. 87 , f. 221	The Veil Removed or Henry Ward Beecher Trial and Acquittal	[n.y. 1874]
b. 87, f. 222-223	Clippings	1874, 1875-1876, 1907
b. 101, f. 2	Oversized newspaper pages	1875

Tilton Scandal (continued)

b. 87, f. 224	Circular of the Committee for a Public Reception for Henry Ward Beecher at end of Tilton Trial $$	1875
b. 87, f. 225	The Case of Henry Ward Beecher: Opening Address by Benjamin F. Tracy	[n.y. 1875]
b. 87, f. 226	"Letter Missive" (from Plymouth Church) re: Advisory Council of 1876 English	1876
b. 87, f. 227	List of proposed delegates to the advisory council of 1876	
b. 87, f. 228	Proceedings of the Advisory Council-Brooklyn 1876	
b. 87, f. 229	Resolution by the Congregational Association of New York and Brooklyn	November 1, 1876
b. 87, f. 230	Uncontradicted Testimony in the Beecher Case, Comp. Lyman Abbott	[n.y. 1876]
b. 87, f. 231	On Henry Ward Beecher's relations with Theodore Tilton [fragment]	undated

Series V: Photographs, 1833-19-

1'6" (4 boxes)

This series contains engravings, portraits, photographic plates and slides of members of the Beecher, Scoville, and Bullard Families. In addition there are photographs, et al. taken or collected by family members. Photos of an individual are filed under the person's name, followed by photos (if any) of people, places or events in that person's life. Not included in this series are photographs pertaining to Hampton Institute or to Indians. These are to be found in the SUBJECT FILE (Series IV).

	Beecher Family	
b. 88, f. 1	Cartes de visite of Public Figures, Agassiz-Stephens	
b. 88, f. 2	Cartes de visite of various children	
b. 88, f. 3	Cartes de visites of various men	
b. 88, f. 4	Cartes de visite of various women	
b. 88, f. 5	Col. E.E. Ellsworth, engraving	
b. 88, f. 6	Col. Henry Barton Beecher	
b. 88, f. 7	Beecher, Herbert Foote and Beecher, William Constantine See: Folio 99	[c.1859]
b. 99, f. 2	Oversize photograph	Circa 1859
b. 88, f. 8	Foote, George A.	
b. 88, f. 9	Olympic Mountains, La Roshe See: Folio 99	1891
b. 99, f. 3	Oversize photograph	1891
b 00 f 10	Dame Ellen Terry	
b. 88, f. 10	Danie Liien Terry	
b. 88, f. 10 b. 88, f. 10a	Foote, Roxanna Ward, Silhouette	
	Foote, Roxanna Ward, Silhouette	
b. 88, f. 10a	Foote, Roxanna Ward, Silhouette Beecher, Edward	
b. 88, f. 10a	Foote, Roxanna Ward, Silhouette Beecher, Edward Beecher, Edward in middle and old age	
b. 88, f. 10a b. 88, f. 11	Foote, Roxanna Ward, Silhouette Beecher, Edward Beecher, Edward in middle and old age Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard)	
b. 88, f. 10a b. 88, f. 11 b. 88, f. 12	Foote, Roxanna Ward, Silhouette Beecher, Edward Beecher, Edward in middle and old age Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) As a young woman	
b. 88, f. 10a b. 88, f. 11 b. 88, f. 12 b. 88, f. 13	Foote, Roxanna Ward, Silhouette Beecher, Edward Beecher, Edward in middle and old age Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) As a young woman In old age	
b. 88, f. 10a b. 88, f. 11 b. 88, f. 12 b. 88, f. 13 b. 88, f. 14	Foote, Roxanna Ward, Silhouette Beecher, Edward Beecher, Edward in middle and old age Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) As a young woman In old age In old age, portraits	
b. 88, f. 10a b. 88, f. 11 b. 88, f. 12 b. 88, f. 13 b. 88, f. 14 b. 88, f. 15	Foote, Roxanna Ward, Silhouette Beecher, Edward Beecher, Edward in middle and old age Beecher, Eunice White (Bullard) As a young woman In old age In old age, portraits In old age	undated

Beecher, Henry Ward (continued)

b. 88, f. 19 As a young man b. 99, f. 4 Oversized photographs b. 88, f. 20 Approximately age 40-50, eleven portraits b. 88, f. 21 In middle and old age b. 103b. 99, f. 5f. 100 Versized photographs b. 100 Versized photographs b. 88, f. 21 In middle and old age b. 103b. 99, f. 5f. 100 Versized photographs A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beineckellbrary @yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 88, f. 22 Miscellaneous portraits b. 88, f. 23 As a young man Seci. Folio 99 for additional photos b. 88, f. 24 Portraits b. 88, f. 26 Portraits b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children (one redeemed in Plymouth Church) b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Fourier Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Pills like 'The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Favorite horses	b. 88, f. 17	As a young man, daguerreotype	
b. 99,f. 4 Oversized photographs b. 88, f. 20 Approximately age 40-50, eleven portraits b. 88, f. 21 In middle and old age b. 103b. 99, f. 5f. 100 Versized photographs A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beineckel brany drayle edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 88, f. 22 Miscellaneous portraits b. 88, f. 23 As a young man See: Folio 99 for additional photos b. 88, f. 24-25 Portrait b. 88, f. 26 Portraits, H. W. B. in group pictures b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. See: Folio 99 b. 99, f. 6 Oversize photographs undated b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs	b. 88, f. 18	Copy of 1846 portrait	
b. 88, f. 20 Approximately age 40-50, eleven portraits b. 88, f. 21 In middle and old age b. 103b. 99, f. 5f. 100 Oversized photographs A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke. library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 88, f. 22 Miscellaneous portraits b. 88, f. 23 As a young man See: Folio 99 for additional photos b. 88, f. 24-25 Portrait b. 88, f. 26 Portraits, H. W. B. in group pictures b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. See: Folio 99 b. 99, f. 6 Oversize photographs undated b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 19	As a young man	
b. 88, f. 21 In middle and old age b. 103b. 99, f. 5f. 100 Oversized photographs A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 88, f. 22 Miscellaneous portraits b. 88, f. 23 As a young man See: Folio 99 for additional photos b. 88, f. 24-25 Portrait b. 88, f. 26 Portraits, H. W. B. in group pictures b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. See: Folio 99 b. 99, f. 6 Oversize photographs undated b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment.	b. 99, f. 4	Oversized photographs	
b. 103b. 99, f. 5f. 100 Coversized photographs A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. Miscellaneous portraits b. 88, f. 22 Miscellaneous portraits b. 88, f. 23 As a young man See: Folio 99 for additional photos b. 88, f. 26 Portrait, H. W. B. in group pictures b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. See: Folio 99 b. 99, f. 6 Oversize photographs undated b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hilliside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 20	Approximately age 40-50, eleven portraits	
A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy. b. 88, f. 22 Miscellaneous portraits b. 88, f. 23 As a young man See: Folio 99 for additional photos b. 88, f. 24-25 Portrait b. 88, f. 26 Portraits, H. W. B. in group pictures b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. See: Folio 99 b. 99, f. 6 Oversize photographs undated b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 21	In middle and old age	
b. 88, f. 23		A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at	undated
b. 88, f. 24-25 Portrait b. 88, f. 24-25 Portrait b. 88, f. 26 Portraits, H. W. B. in group pictures b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. See: Folio 99 b. 99, f. 6 Oversize photographs undated b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 22	Miscellaneous portraits	
b. 88, f. 26 Portraits, H. W. B. in group pictures b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. See: Folio 99 b. 99, f. 6 Oversize photographs undated b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 23		
b. 88, f. 27 Henry Ward Beecher family portraits. See: Folio 99 b. 99, f. 6 Oversize photographs undated b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. Coversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 24-25	<u>Portrait</u>	
b. 99, f. 6 Oversize photographs undated b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 26	Portraits, H. W. B. in group pictures	
b. 88, f. 28 Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 27		
b. 88, f. 29 Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated			
b. 88, f. 30 Plymouth Church (2 views) b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 99, f. 6	Oversize photographs	undated
b. 88, f. 31 Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated			undated
b. 88, f. 32 H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 28	Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach	undated
See also: Folio 100 b. 102, f. 1 Oversized drawing Undated b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 28 b. 88, f. 29	Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church	undated
b. 88, f. 33 H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 28 b. 88, f. 29 b. 88, f. 30	Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church Plymouth Church (2 views)	undated
See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 102, f. 2 Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 28 b. 88, f. 29 b. 88, f. 30 b. 88, f. 31	Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church Plymouth Church (2 views) Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing.	undated
b. 88, f. 34 H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment. b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 28 b. 88, f. 29 b. 88, f. 30 b. 88, f. 31 b. 88, f. 32	Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church Plymouth Church (2 views) Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100	
b. 102, f. 3 Oversized photographs Undated	b. 88, f. 28 b. 88, f. 29 b. 88, f. 30 b. 88, f. 31 b. 88, f. 32 b. 102, f. 1	Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church Plymouth Church (2 views) Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 Oversized drawing H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed	Undated
	b. 88, f. 28 b. 88, f. 29 b. 88, f. 30 b. 88, f. 31 b. 88, f. 32 b. 102, f. 1 b. 88, f. 33	Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church Plymouth Church (2 views) Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 Oversized drawing H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and	Undated 1872
b. 88, f. 35 H. W. B.'s Favorite horses	b. 88, f. 28 b. 88, f. 29 b. 88, f. 30 b. 88, f. 31 b. 88, f. 32 b. 102, f. 1 b. 88, f. 33 b. 102, f. 2	Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church Plymouth Church (2 views) Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 Oversized drawing H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood	Undated 1872
	b. 88, f. 28 b. 88, f. 29 b. 88, f. 30 b. 88, f. 31 b. 88, f. 32 b. 102, f. 1 b. 88, f. 33 b. 102, f. 2 b. 88, f. 34	Henry Ward Beecher and Eunice White Beecher on Stagecoach Henry Ward Beecher Funeral service in Plymouth Church Plymouth Church (2 views) Slave Children [one redeemed in Plymouth Church] H. W. B.'s homes, stereopticon slides and ink drawing. See also: Folio 100 Oversized drawing H. W. B.'s Country home. See also: Folio 100 for Hillside: the Summer Rest of H. W. B., photographed and published by George G. Rockwood Hillside: The Summer Rest of Henry Ward Beecher, photographed and published by George G. Rockwood H. W. B. and the officers of his regiment.	Undated 1872 1872

Beecher, Lyman

Beecher, Lyman (continued)

b. 88, f. 36	Engraving	
b. 88, f. 37	Portrait.	
	See also: Box 98	
	See also: Box 78	
b. 88, f. 38	L. Beecher family (Photograph by Matthew Brady). See: Folio 99	
b. 99, f. 7	Oversize photograph	undated
b. 88, f. 39	L. B.'s home in Cincinnati	
b. 88, f. 39a	Beecher, Thomas	
	Bullard Family	
b. 89, f. 40	Bullard Family. See also: Folio 100	
b. 102, f. 4	Old Bullard homestead, Sutton, Mass.	Undated
b. 89, f. 41	Hampton Institute, Students, teachers.	
	See: Box 80, Folder 66	
	See also: Box 82, Folder 122	
b. 89, f. 42	Indians.	
	See: Box 80, Folder 66	
b. 89, f. 42a	Hooker, Isabella Beecher	
	Scoville Family	
b. 89, f. 43-44	Devan, Harriet (Scoville)	
b. 89, f. 45	Devan, Scoville T.	
	Scoville, Harriet E. (Beecher)	
b. 89, f. 46-47	Scoville, Harriet E. (Beecher)	
b. 89, f. 48	Samuel and Harriet E.B. Scoville	
b. 89, f. 49	Funeral pictures of Harry Scoville?	
	Scoville, Rev. Samuel	
b. 89, f. 50	Scoville, Rev. Samuel	
	Scoville, Samuel Jr.	
b. 89, f. 51	Scoville, Samuel Jr.	
	Scoville, William Herbert	
b. 89, f. 52	Scoville, William Herbert	

Scoville Family > Scoville, William Herbert (continued)

b. 89, f. 53	"Grandfather Hurlbutt"
b. 89, f. 54	Portraits, Miscellaneous
	Scoville, Annie Beecher
	See: Box 80, Folder 66
	See: box 84, folder 169
b. 89, f. 55	Annie Beecher Scoville, photos.
b. 89, f. 56	Annie Beecher Scoville as a girl
b. 89, f. 57	Annie Beecher Scoville
b. 89, f. 58	Annie Beecher Scoville and Katharine Lee Bates
b. 89, f. 59	Florence Holbrook
b. 89, f. 60	Photographs of Scoville family and home
b. 89, f. 61	Negatives, miscellaneous
b. 89, f. 62	Photographic plates, charcoal burners
b. 89, f. 63	Photographic plates - Scoville family and miscellaneous
b. 90, f. 64	Art reproductions and engravings, miscellaneous
b. 90, f. 65	Photographs - European views and monuments. See also: Box 98
b. 90, f. 66	Album - European views and monuments
b. 91 , f. 67	Slides - Art Reproductions
b. 91 , f. 68	Slides - Military reviews
	Photographs, miscellaneous unidentified
b. 91 , f. 69-70	Portraits of men
b. 91, f. 71	Portraits of women
b. 91, f. 72	Portraits of children
b. 91 , f. 73-76	Photographs, miscellaneous unidentified
	Stowe, Harriet (Beecher)
b. 91, f. 77	Stowe, Harriet (Beecher) portraits
b. 91, f. 78	Ralph Waldo Emerson
b. 91, f. 79	Stowe, Frederick William
b. 91, f. 80	James T. Field, H.B.S.'s publisher; Annie Field, her biographer
b. 91, f. 81	Unidentified Add. 8/30/82

Series VI: Special Files, 1795-1817, 1847-1950

2'4"(6 boxes)

The SPECIAL FILES contain the accounts, business correspondence and legal papers of Beecher-Scoville family members and their estates. Included are checks, receipts, bank statements, contracts, mortgages and records of land sales. In addition, there are drawings by family members and a section of miscellaneous materials, consisting of flyers and broadsides, old newspapers, maps, indentures, and genealogical materials.

Beecher, Henry Ward

Accounts

b. 92 , f. 1-5	Accounts	1847–1869, 1873– 1887, undated	
Estate of Henry Ward Beecher- Correspondence re:			
b. 92, f. 6	Arnold - Chippewa Valley Bank		
b. 92, f. 7	Bailey, C. L.	1890-1892	
b. 92, f. 8	Beecher, William Constantine		
b. 92, f. 9	Cherryman, William	1890-1898, undated	
b. 92, f. 10	Cole - Kempton		
b. 92, f. 11	Estate of Luther Beecher	1892-1895	
b. 92, f. 12	McBain, Gillis	1890-1895	
b. 92, f. 13	McKesson - Richard and Pace		
b. 92, f. 14	Misaukee Co., Mich. Treasurer	1897-1899	
b. 92, f. 15	Northrup, Elmore S.	1898-1899, undated	
b. 92, f. 16	North Western Lumber Co U.S.		
b. 92, f. 17	Rancour, A.	1898-1899	
b. 92, f. 18	Revard Bros.	1897	
b. 92, f. 19	Simons, D.P.	1894-1898	
Est	ate Documents		
b. 93, f. 20	Accounts	1887-1903	
b. 93, f. 21	Checks and receipts	1860-1898	
b. 93, f. 22	Contracts, deeds, etc, of the village of Beecher, Benzie Co., Mich. record of 1890-1895		

Beecher, Henry Ward > Estate Documents (continued)

b. 93, f. 23	Documents of Agreement, Indenture and other papers relating to estate.	1846, 1868-1899
	See also: Box 98	
b. 93, f. 24-25	Land contracts	1890-1893
b. 93, f. 26	Land sales	
b. 93, f. 27	Lands for Beecher, Mich. Documents and maps relating to the town	
b. 93, f. 28	Receipts for purchases of William Cherryman for the estate of H.W.B.	1891-1895
b. 93, f. 29	Report upon lands by Samuel Scoville	
	Estate of H.W.B catalog	
b. 93, f. 30	Catalog of the Bric-a-brac, rare oriental rugs, oil paintings and the valuable library belonging to the estate of the late Henry Ward Beecher English	
b. 93, f. 31	List of articles bought by Harriet E.B. Scoville at auction of H.W.B. estate	
	Books and certificates from the H.W.B. estate	
b. 94, f. 32	Bible presented to Eunice Beecher by Lyman Beecher	
b. 94, f. 33	Copy of Baxter's Saints' Rest presented to Eunice White Bullard by Henry Ward Beecher	
b. 94, f. 33a	Kansas State Historical Society, Diploma of membership. See: Box 98	1879 May 26 January 20 1885
b. 94, f. 33a b. 94, f. 33b		January 20 1885
	See: Box 98 New England Historic-Genealogical Society, certificate of membership.	January 20 1885
b. 94, f. 33b	See: Box 98 New England Historic-Genealogical Society, certificate of membership. See: Box 98 Bronze nameplate engraved "H. W. Beecher"	January 20 1885 August 3 1859
b. 94, f. 33b b. 100	See: Box 98 New England Historic-Genealogical Society, certificate of membership. See: Box 98 Bronze nameplate engraved "H. W. Beecher" 8 inches x 3.5 inches	January 20 1885 August 3 1859
b. 94, f. 33b b. 100	See: Box 98 New England Historic-Genealogical Society, certificate of membership. See: Box 98 Bronze nameplate engraved "H. W. Beecher" 8 inches x 3.5 inches Former call number: Za Obj. Art Cabinet 13c	January 20 1885 August 3 1859
b. 94, f. 33b b. 100	See: Box 98 New England Historic-Genealogical Society, certificate of membership. See: Box 98 Bronze nameplate engraved "H. W. Beecher" 8 inches x 3.5 inches Former call number: Za Obj. Art Cabinet 13c	January 20 1885 August 3 1859
b. 94, f. 33b b. 100	See: Box 98 New England Historic-Genealogical Society, certificate of membership. See: Box 98 Bronze nameplate engraved "H. W. Beecher" 8 inches x 3.5 inches Former call number: Za Obj. Art Cabinet 13c ville Family Scoville Accounts - Harriet B. and Samuel B. Scoville	January 20 1885 August 3 1859 undated
b. 94, f. 33b b. 100 Scov	See: Box 98 New England Historic-Genealogical Society, certificate of membership. See: Box 98 Bronze nameplate engraved "H. W. Beecher" 8 inches x 3.5 inches Former call number: Za Obj. Art Cabinet 13c ville Family Scoville Accounts - Harriet B. and Samuel B. Scoville Expense Accounts	January 20 1885 August 3 1859 undated 1890-1893
b. 94, f. 33b b. 100 Scovers b. 94, f. 34 b. 94, f. 35	See: Box 98 New England Historic-Genealogical Society, certificate of membership. See: Box 98 Bronze nameplate engraved "H. W. Beecher" 8 inches x 3.5 inches Former call number: Za Obj. Art Cabinet 13c ville Family Scoville Accounts - Harriet B. and Samuel B. Scoville Expense Accounts Expenses of our ranch	January 20 1885 August 3 1859 undated 1890-1893 1900 1859-1948, 1850-1912, undated, 1859-
b. 94, f. 33b b. 100 Scov b. 94, f. 34 b. 94, f. 35 b. 94, f. 36-38	See: Box 98 New England Historic-Genealogical Society, certificate of membership. See: Box 98 Bronze nameplate engraved "H. W. Beecher" 8 inches x 3.5 inches Former call number: Za Obj. Art Cabinet 13c ville Family Scoville Accounts - Harriet B. and Samuel B. Scoville Expense Accounts Expenses of our ranch Receipts	January 20 1885 August 3 1859 undated 1890-1893 1900 1859-1948, 1850-1912, undated, 1859- 1948

Scoville Family > Samuel B. Scoville and Harriet B. Scoville Estates (continued)

b. 94, f. 41	Harriet B. Scoville Estate, Accounts of Interest, of executors and agreements	1860, 1899-1917
b. 94, f. 42	S.B. Scoville, Article of Indenture - H.W.BS.B.S.; Crops Grown, 1886 Statement	1898-1899
b. 94, f. 43	Scoville, William Herbert, "List of House Furniture	1942
<u>S</u>	Scoville, Annie Beecher	
	Accounts	
b. 95, f. 44	Receipts	1885-1916
b. 95 , f. 45	Policies, Insurance Co. and mortgage	1893-1950
b. 95, f. 46	Bills, Loans, Receipts (incl. National Indian Association)	1900-1934
b. 95 , f. 47	Receipts	1917-1949, undated
	Checks	
b. 95, f. 48-51	Checks	1863-1887, 1890-1948
b. 95, f. 52	Checkbook and stubs	1909-1942
<u></u>	<u> Drawings</u>	
b. 96, f. 53	Floral painting presented to Annie Beecher Scoville by Harriet Beecher Stowe.	
b. 96 , f. 54	Ink drawing - Annie Beecher Scoville	
b. 96, f. 55	Ink wash drawing - "Jacobs Und Josephs Zusammenkunft" (artist unknown)
b. 96 , f. 56-59	Sketchbook, Annie Beecher Scoville	
<u>N</u>	<u>Miscellaneous</u>	
b. 96 , f. 60	The Amethyst, History and Description of	
b. 96, f. 61	Book of Addresses and contributions, Ct.	1871-1920?
b. 96, f. 62	Calling Cards	
b. 96, f. 63	Christian Union; 10th Anniversary Statement by editor English	(c. 1880 Jan)
b. 96 , f. 64	Clubs and Societies (Annie Beecher Scoville)	
b. 96, f. 65	Connecticut Forestry Association	
b. 96, f. 66	Copper plates bearing H.W.B. 's name	
b. 96, f. 67	Wm. T. Elliott and Co Offer of a prize in the Royal Havana or Cuba plan lottery	undated
b. 96, f. 68	Flyers and Broadsides	

Miscellaneous (continued)

b. 96, f. 69	Genealogy: Beecher	
b. 96, f. 70	Genealogies: Brown, Hooker, Langdon, Lewis, Meigs, Porter, Smith, White, Wilcox, Willard	
b. 96 , f. 71	Greeting Cards and Post Cards, misc.	
b. 97, f. 72	Hughes, Charles T., Estate of Legal Documents	
b. 97, f. 72a	Indenture, Franklin Wesley - James Sachet See: Box 98	
b. 97, f. 73	Invitations, misc.	
b. 97 , f. 74	Maps, plans, and charts, misc. See also: Folio 99	
b. 99, f. 8	Chart representing U.S. political parties, Washington-cleveland administrations	1895
b. 97 , f. 74a	Maps, volume compiled by Edward Beecher	
b. 97, f. 75	Old newspapers, etc.	1795-1817
b. 97, f. 76	Pamphlets, misc. (probably Annie Beecher Scoville)	
b. 97, f. 77	Pamphlets, misc. (probably A. B. S.)	
b. 97 , f. 77a	Pamphlets, Misc. [probably T. K. B.]	undated
b. 97, f. 78	Postcard - Edward Beecher's first church	
b. 97, f. 79	Postcard - Houses of H. B. S.	
b. 97, f. 80	Postcards - Natick, Mass. Birthplace of Calvin Ellis Stowe	
b. 97, f. 81	Postcards - West Cornwall, Conn., Ancestral home of the Scoville Family	
b. 97, f. 82	Yale Alumni Association of Fairfield Country (Conn.) and vicinity	1887
b. 97, f. 83	Memorabilia Add. 8/30/82	
b. 97, f. 84	Handkerchieves, Silk scarf Add. 8/30/82	
b. 98	Folio 1	

Accession 2011-M-073: Additional Material, 1868-1930

Correspondence b. 1, f. 1 1874 Bacon, George Written by Theodore D. Bacon to Rev. George Bacon. Orginial and copy printed in 1930. b. 1, f. 2 Beecher, Henry (Mr. and Mrs.) 1868 Beecher, William and Louise b. 1, f. 3 1925-1928 20 letters and 1 Christmas greeting. b. 1, f. 4 Scoville, William H. 1927-1928

Accession 19ND-M-016: Additional Material, Circa 1931-1945

This accession consists of twenty-four 16mm films of or by William Herbert Scoville, as well as a handwritten film log and editing notes. The film log identifies each film by a sequential number from 1 to 68 and includes notes regarding the contents and technical details of each film. The editing notes seem to indicate both edits that were made to some of the films, as well as suggestions for editing. Not all of the films documented in the log and editing notes are included in the accession.

Ten of the films in the accession were identified on their original canisters with an identifying number that presumably corresponds to the same number recorded in the log and editing notes. Eight of the films were identified on their original canisters with a brief description, and six were completely unidentified.

b. 1, f. 1	Film log	Circa 1931
b. 1, f. 2	Film editing notes	Circa 1931
	16 mm films Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services information on the Manuscripts and Archives web site.	
b. 2	Reel #1 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 3	Reel #2 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 4A	Reel #3 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 4	Reel #4 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 5	Reel #6 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 6	Reel #7 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 7	Reel #9 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 8	Reel #10 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 9	Reel #11 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 10	Reel #12 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 11	Reel #13 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 11A	Reel #26, 28, 29-32 (duplicate) 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931

16 mm films (continued)

b. 12	Abschum ("Evacuation") 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1939-1945
b. 13	Action footage: Nazi planes gunning U.S. planes 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1939-1945
b.14	Bazaars of Cairo; Egypt; Memphis; Java 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 15	Canton; Hong Kong; Peking; Shanghai; Formosa 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 16	Columbo; Rangoon; Singapore; Bangkok; Ceylon; Benares 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 17	Falls animals 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b.18	India 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b.18A	Japan: Mjajama, Kobe, Nikko, Nara, Kyoto; Rainbow Falls, Hilo 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 19	New York; Algiers; Jerusalem; Macassar; Madeira; Zamboanga 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 22, 21, 24, 23, 20	Unidentified films 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931
b. 25	Zanzibar 1 Film Reel (16mm)	Circa 1931

Accession 2017-M-0004: Additional material, 1875

This accession comprises an autograph book signed by participants in the trial of *Tilton v. Beecher*, in which Henry Ward Beecher was accused of committing adultery with Theodore Tilton's wife. Signatures include Beecher's, the jury members, and the plantiff's and defendant's counsel.

b. 1, f. 1 Autograph book 1875

Accession 2019-M-0061: Additional material, 1871

Autograph letter, signed, from Henry Ward Beecher to United States president Ulysses S. Grant, 1871 March 2. The letter introduces Grant to Frank D. Moulton, a Brooklyn, New York merchant.

Transferred from the Valentine Museum, Richmond, Virginia, 2019.

b. 1, f. 1 Letter from Henry Ward Beecher to Ulysses S. Grant

1871 March 2

Appendix I: List of Indian Correspondents

This is a partial list of Indian correspondents in the Annie Beecher Scoville correspondence. This list is composed primarily of the so-called Returned Indian Students, of Hampton alumni who went on to college, or were sent North to learn a trade; but it also includes Indians with whom Miss Scoville became acquainted through her teaching, and through her work for the Commissioner of Indian Affairs and for the Women's National Indian Association. For additional information, consult *Iron Eye's Family* by Norma Kidd Green.

List of Correspondents

Armell, Louis, [Hampton?], [Winnebago?]

Badger, Fred C., [Hampton?], [Sioux?]

Baker, Nelson, [Hampton?]

Barker, Alfred H., Hampton, Sioux

Baskin, Samuel, Hampton, Sioux

Bazhaw, Frank, Hampton, Pottawatomie

Bishop, Lucius, Hampton, Seneca

Brave, Ben, [Hampton?]

Briggs, Charles M., Hampton, Sioux

Condeland, Lucinda

Cornelius, Cornelia

Cornelius, Lavinia, Hampton, Oneida

Couteau, John Gauthier, Hampton, Sac and Fox

Cross, Alice

Dodson, Mary T.

Fielder, Henry W.

Frazier, George, Hampton, Sioux

Harrison, William, Hampton, Winnebago

Hastings, Richard, Hampton, Omaha

Higheagle, Robert Placidus, Hampton, Sioux

Hill, David Russel, Hampton, Onondaga

Hill, George, Hampton, Oneida

Honyoust, Daniel B., Hampton, Oneida

Ishkahula, Matthew, Hampton, Sioux

[Ankle Matthew]

La Flesche, Carey

La Flesche, Mitchell C., [Hampton?], [Omaha]

Lambert, Jesse B.

La Mere, Oliver

Parkhurst, Charles D., Hampton, Oneida

Parkhurst, Alexander, Hampton, Oneida

Metoxen, Nelson, Hampton, Oneida

Longtail, Philip, Hampton, Winnebago

Lewis, Jas. E.

Lee Alonzo

Younce, Seymour

Webster, Isaac K.

Walker, Amos

Skenandore, Wilson, Hampton, Oneida

Skenandore, Elias, Hampton, Oneida

Rouillard, David, Hampton, Sioux

Ross, Lucy G.

Ross, Amos

Provost, William B., Hampton, Omaha

Provost, Margaret J., Hampton, Oneida

Powless, Margaret J., Hampton, Oneida Powless, Ella M., Hampton, Oneida Picotte, Susan La Flesche Payer, Alex Jones, William, Hampton, Sac and Fox

Selected Search Terms

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

Subjects

Abolitionists

Adultery

African Americans

African Americans -- Education

Architecture, Domestic -- Designs and plans

Clergy

Drawing -- 19th century

Education

Educators

Families

House furnishings

Indians of North America

Indians of North America -- Education

Indians of North America -- Folklore

Phrenology

Religion

Siouan Indians

Theology

Women -- Suffrage

Geographic Names

Connecticut

Cornwall (Conn.)

New York (N.Y.) -- Religious and ecclesiastical

institutions

New York (State)

Stamford (Conn.)

United States -- History -- Civil War, 1861-1865

United States -- History -- Colonial period, ca.

1600-1775

United States -- History -- Revolution,

1775-1783

United States -- Politics and government

Genres / Formats

Account books

Diaries

Sermons

Occupations

Authors

Preferred Titles

Beecher-Scoville family papers

Names

Abbott, Benjamin Vaughan, 1830-1890

Abbott, Lyman, 1835-1922

Bates, Katharine Lee, 1859-1929

Beach, Chlöe Buckingham

Beecher, Catharine Esther, 1800-1878

Beecher, Charles, 1815-1900

Beecher, Edward, 1803-1895

Beecher, Eunice White Bullard, 1813-1897

Beecher, Harriet Jones Benedict, b. 1841

Beecher, Henry Barton, b. 1841

Beecher, Henry Ward, 1813-1887

Beecher, Herbert Foote, 1854-1925

Beecher, Jesse Howe Bigelow

Beecher, Lyman, 1775-1863

Beecher, Martha L.

Beecher, Olivia Day

Beecher, Patty

Beecher, Roxana Foote, 1775-1816

Beecher, Thomas Kinnicut, 1824-1900

Beecher, William Constantine, 1849-

Beecher, William Henry, 1802-1889

Bliss, Howard Sweetzer, 1860-1920

Bullard, Asa, 1804-1888

Bullard, Jane H.

Burton, Mary Beecher Hooker

Child, Frank Samuel, 1854-1922

Clarke, William Barker, 1849-1905

Devan, Harriet Beecher Scoville, 1862-

Devan, Scoville Thomas

Hale, Edward Everett, 1822-1909

Halliday, Samuel B. (Samuel Byram), 1812-1897

Hibben, Paxton, 1880-1928

Holbrook, Florence, 1860-1932

Hooker, Isabella Beecher, 1822-1907

Hooker, John, 1816-1901

Howard, John R. (John Raymond), 1837-1926

Howard, Susan Taylor Raymond

Jones, William

Picotte, Susan LaFlesche, 1865-1915

Pond, James B. (James Burton), 1838-1903

Raymond, Rossiter W. (Rossiter Worthington),

1840-1918

Riggs, T. Lawrason (Thomas Lawrason), 1888-1943 Rogers, Edward, 1735-1813 Scoville, Annie Beecher, 1866-1953 Scoville, Fred R. Scoville, Harriet Eliza Beecher, 1838-1911 Scoville, Louise Armstrong Scoville, Samuel, 1834-1902 Scoville, Samuel, 1872-

Scoville, William Herbert, 1873-1943 Soule, Harriet

Stowe, A. Monroe (Ancel Monroe), 1882-1952 Stowe, C. E. (Calvin Ellis), 1802-1886 Stowe, Charles Edward, 1850-1934

Stowe, Harriet Beecher, 1811-1896

Tilton, Theodore, 1835-1907 Tyler, Moses Coit, 1835-1900 Washington, Booker T., 1856-1915

Families

Beecher family

Corporate Bodies

Amistad (Schooner) Hampton Institute Yale University -- Students